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PROCEEDTINGS
JUDGE LAURENSON: The hearing is resumed. BUe-
fore we return to the cross-cxamination of this Panel by

Mr. McMurray, Mr. lahnleuter has indicated that he has a

preliminary matter that he wishes to raise at this time.

MR. ZAHNLEUTER: Your Honor, yesterday I re-
ceived in the mail here in Hauppauge a document that was
sent by LILCO to my office in Albany. 2nd, what it is is a
document entitled "LILCO's Motion to Strike Direct Testimony
of Charles V. Faiila on Behalf of New York State Regarding
Contention 24.F.2."

There is some language in it to the effect that
an expedited ruling is requested by LILCO. ’nd, in light
of the circumstances, I would like to point out that be-
cause I've been here at the hearing and because it was
mailed to Albany that I really haven't had any time to look
this over. #nd I would plan on respondinag to it in due
course, which would be the regular deadline which has been
established for Responses to Motions to Strike, which I
understand would be next Wednesday.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Was that served on us here?
Or was that sent to our Washinaton office?

MS. MONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, I would need to
confer with the attorneys who did draft that Motion to

determine exactly where it was served. Or, perhaps
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Mr. Zahnleuter could let me see the service list. It's
probably attached to the Motion he has.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Did you say it was concerning
Contention 24 (F)?

MR. JAHNLEUTER: Yes, 24(F) (2), and the Certifi-
cate of Service that is attached says that the document was
served this date upon the following by first class mail,
that's by Federal Express as indicated by an asterisk. Your
name has an asterisk after it, so I assume it was served by
Federal Express on you in Bethesda.

The date of the Certificate of Service is
March 24th.

MR. JOORDENICK: Judge Laurenson, if it's any
help, the staff received a copy of this in Bethesda, but
I think it was on Monday, late Monday. But I'm not positive

JUDGE LAURENSON: I don't see 24(F) in the list
of Group II-A issues. I don't understand why there would
be a need for an expedited ruling.

MR. ZAHNLEUTER: I think it's a Group II-B
issue.

JUDGE LAURENSON: I don't have the Motion here
with me, so unless LILCO can indicate some reason why an
expedited ruling would be necessary on it, a II-bL matter,

I think we wou'd be inclined to agree with Mr. Zahnleuter's

request.
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#1-3-SueT 1 MS. MONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, if we could defer

' . H ruling on this matter until the lunch break, I would like to
3 confer with counsel for LILCO who specifically drafted the
4 Motion.
5 JUDGE LAURENSON: Is that satisfactory?
6 MR. ZAHNLEUTER: Ckay.
- JUDGE LAURENSON: Okay. We will get back to that,
8 then, after lunch.
9 fny other preliminary matters before we resume
10 the questioning?
11 (No reply.)
12 All right.

‘ 13 wWwhereupon,
14 MATTHEW C. CORDARO,
15 NORMAN A. HOBBS, JR.,
16 WILLIAM F. RENZ,
17 and
18 JOHN A. WEISMANTLE,
19 resumed as witnesses on behalf of Long Island Lighting
20 Company and, having previously been duly sworn., were
21 W examined and further testified as follows:
22 CROSS-EXAMINATION: (Continuing)
3 BY MR. MCMURRAY:
2 Q Mr. ~enz, one question I forgot to ask you

. ® yesterday. How many square miles are there in the Long
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Island Sound portion of the EPZ?
Would that be about a hundred and fifty square

miles approximatelvy?

A (Witness Renz) That sounds like an approx: ate
number.
Q Mr. Weismantle, vou did seem to be in disagree-

ment, or shaking your head.

A (Witness Weismantle) 1I'm in agreement.

Q You are in agreement?

A Yes.

Q Let me refer you all to your testimony on Page

22. 2And, Mr. Renz, let me refer you to your statement
which is the second sentence of your answer to Question 24,
which states that: The larger boats generally have
radios and the smaller boats are normally cliose enough to
shore to hear the sirens.
Do you see that passage?
A (Witness Renz) Yes, I do.
Q How are you distinguishing between larger boats
and smaller boats?
What did you have in mind when you drafted this
testimony?
A A general concept here of smaller boats would
be just that, boats that would not venture out from shore

too distantly under normal circurstances. iarger boats,
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#1-5-CueT 1 it would be assumed would venture out from shore as a
‘II’ z H rule.
3 Q So, the size of the boat is determined bv how
4 far it strays from shore?
5 A No. I don't believe I said that.
6 2 Are you saying that small boats do not go beyond
7 one mile from shore?
8 A No. 1I'm saying that, as this statement depicts,
9 small boats would not generally, and in this context, ventur#
10 dut *co far from shore. I don't see any limitation to one
11 mile.
12 (Witness Cordaro) If I could --
. 13 Q Well, I quess what I'm trying to get a handle
14 on is, how are you -- what sort of distinction are you
15 trying to make?
16 Are you saying that, for instance, recreational
17 sailboats will stay within a mile or so, will stay close
18 to shore?
19 A The distir~tion I believe that this response
20 addresses is that we believe it's a fair statement to say
n that a boat that would venture out a distance, further
22 than =-- I thinkour distance we discussed was about two
3 miles. would likely be a bcat, recreation or not, that
2‘ might have a radio on it.
‘ » ﬁ O It might have a radio on it?
|
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A As opposed to a smaller boat that would not.

I happen to own a very small sailboat, and I wouldn't
personally go out beyond one mile.

Q ‘ What other than your own personal experience,
what is your basis for saying that a boat without a radio
would not go beycnd one or two miles from the shore?

A The basis of this general statement was derived
from the statement made by another licensing board, zand a
decision in another proceeding.

Q You are saying that you are basing your decision
as to, or your opinion as to, whether or not boats with
radios would go out beyond siren coverage on a decision of
another licensing board?

A 1 am basing the reasonableness of our opinion on
the decision of another licensing board.

(Witness Cordaro) 1I:'s also strongly based on
just our knowledge of the Zound, .1aving a great deal of
experience, being in and around the Sound, conducting marine
surveys in the vicinity of the Shoreham Nuclear Fower
Station, which I have been responsible for in the past,
and knowing the type of boat traffic in that area.

There are foolhardy people who have outboard

motors and small boats who venture out beyond two miles;

nowever, these are not in great numbers. They are quite

few. GOoats that are the cabin cruiser size, twenty foot and
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greater, and venture out beyond two, three, four, five
miles in the Sound, they generally do have radios.

Q Have vou conducted any surveys to determine
what proportion of boats in the EPZ have radios under any
particular circumstances?

A We do not have a statistical measure of what
proportion do or don't. This is intended to be a generaliz-
ed statement. We had no intent in trying to imply some
degree of quantification other than a general knowledge, a
general observation of what the situation is in the Sound.

Q Mr. Renz, you say that these smaller boats are
normally close enough to shore to hear the sirens. We
have been batting around one miles or two miles.

Basically, how far out, in your opinion, can
the sirens be heard?

A (Witness Renz) The sirens were originally
positioned along the North Shore, aot only to project out
over the Sound but to cover beaches below the Fluffs to a
significant level.

Getting back to our estimation that in about a
mile, or within about a mile. or fifty-cne hundred feet
Or so. it's our estimation that the larger of the sirens
that we use projects out to that distance, about 70 decibel.

In general terms, and again going back to the

guidance document, 0654, Apvendix 3, which lays groundwork




#1-8-SueT

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

8 8 8 B

5138

for the design, that document calls for sixty decibel level.
which is more or less doubling in distance from the point
where the sound is generated. Cur estimation of siren
coverage projecting out to about two miles is based on
that portion of my response.

Q Just so I can get that clear; in other words,
in your opinion, out to two miles, the larger sirens could
be heard out to two miles or the sixtv decibel level?

A In my opinicn, as a rule, that sixty decibel
level will not be exceeded on the downside. T would like

to refer to Mr. Hobbs to potentialiy expand on that re-

sponse.
Q You say would not be exceeded on the downside?
A It is my understanding that you lose something

about nine decibels in doubling size. If you are seventv
decibels at one mile, you should have something in the
range of the low sixties at two miles.

Based on that, I doubt you would have a reading
lower than the sixty decibel level. And, again it's an
approximation of out to about two miles.

v Now, the =-=-

~UDGE LAURENSON: I think Mr. .iobbs was going to
amplifv that last answer.

WITNESS HOBBS: !y discussions with one of the

principals in our office, a Mr. David Kiest (nhonetic) .
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who was responsible for actually drafting the BBN report,
4100. after which Appendix 3 of NUREG0654 is written, ad-
vised me recently that it would not be unreasonable to
expect a little over sixty db at two miles based on a
seventy Jdb siren at the water's -- on the beach.

And it is his opinion that boats could hear it
out to two miles.

3Y MR. McMURRAY: (Continuing)

Q Mr. Fenz, the sirens that are deployed along
the North Shore are not all the large sirens, right? Some
of them are smaller sirens; that is, a hundred and fifteen
db?

A (Witness Renz) That is correct.

Q And they have a design coverage of what? Half
a mile, right?

A Approximatelv, that's correct.

Q Now, isn't it also true that the two mile
coverage at sixty decibel or the one mile coverace at
seventy decibel is the desian basis coverage. correct?
Not taking into account terrain, weather effects, things
like that.

A That is a fair statement at the time the design
report was developed.

4] Now, it's true, is it not, that under strong

wind conditions wnere the wind is blowing toward the siren
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from the person that the siren is directed at, towards
the siren, that the effectiveness of the siren can be
substantially diminished: isn't that correct?

A From the point where the person is standing,
that is correct. But it should also be considered that
if vou are a mile out off the North Shore of Long Island
and the wind is blowing from the north, in all probability
the plume is going towards the Sound away from the indivi-
dual you are worried about.

Q Let's say that the plume is blowing to the
west, and the wind is blowing to the west, the plume is
going to the west, wouldn't that also affect whether or
not the person on a boat could hear the siren?

A Again, as I believe Mr. Schiffracher pointed
out I think yesterdav, although the coverage of one siren
would shift, coverage of an upwind siren would also shift.
I do not know to what extent this specific scenario would
impact on land and water.

Q Have you actually gone out, Mr. Renz, or someone
at LILCoO, actually gone nut on the water and determined
the distance at which sirens could be heard by boats on
the water?

A We have conducted a limited number of tests
regarding the strength of the sound. I don't recall the

correct terminoloay. But that was limited to on land. No,




#1-11-SueT

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

&8 2 8 B

5141

we haven't put anybodv in the water to determine.

Q Have you measured the ambient background r«ise
level on the Sound?

A Not to mv knowledge.

Q Have you measured the ambient noise level on a
power boat which might be in the Sound?

A Not to my knowledge.

Q I would like to explore the response to Question
25. Mr. Renz, you state, the last sentence k=fore the
portion that wac struck, that the Haddam Neck and Millstone
Powar Stations are two operating nuclear power plauts
adjacent to Long Island Sound.

Basically, I take it in this response that vou

are attemptina to draw some connections between the Mill-
stone Plant and the Haddam Neck Plant and the Shoreham
Plant, correct?

A Well, it's primarily the Millstone Plant and
the Shoreham Plant, that's correct.

Q You mention the Haddam Neck Plant, too.

A Yeah, I believe that the State of Connecticut
plan addresses both plants. Haddam Neck is located --
I don't remember the name of the river, obut I would say
approximately thirteen or fourteen miles above the South

Shore of Connecticut. And the Millstone Plant is located

on the Sound two or three miles west of New London.
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Q You sort of hit what I'm curious about. No
part of the Haddam Neck EPZ is in the L»ong Island Sound;
isn't that correct, the ten-mile EPZ?

A I don't believe so, no.

Q As a matter of fact, the only significant body
of water in the Haddam Neck EPZ .s the Connecticut River,
right?

A That's right.

Q Okay. llow, as far as Millstone goes, let's
take a look at your Attachment 3. My copy is pretty
fuzzy. but basically the Millstone P'ant is between New
London and 0l1ld Market: is that correct?

A I'm sorry. Can you repeat that?

Q Let me put it this way. The Millstone Plant
is pretty close to New London, correct?

A That's correct.

Q As a matter of fact, about seven miies from
New London, correct?

A That sounds reasonable.

Q And isn't it true that under the Millstone
plan, the Coast Guard units that are to respond in the
event of an accident at Mill:tone come from New London?

A That's correct.

Q So, in fact, the Coast Guard boats are already

within the EPZ, correct?
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A If they are situated at New London, ves.

G I believe yesterday we established that in the
case of Shoreham, the boats at Fatons Neck were about
seventeen miles from the EPZ. I don': believe I asked
how far away the boats at New Haven were from the EPZ.

Do you know?

A Off the top of my head, I don't know.

0 About the same distance, right?

MS. 'ONAGHAN: That has been asked and answered.
The witness said he didn't know.

"'/R. MILLER: I'm trying to refresh his recol-
lection, Judgs Laurenson.

"ITNESS RENZ: I don't recall spvecifically.

BY MR. McMURRAY: (Continuinag)

Qe Mr. Zobbs, do you know?

A (Witness Hobbs) No, I do not.

Q Mr. Weismantle, co you know?

A (Witness Weismantle) I don’'t have that off the

top of my head. T will have to take a quick look at our
plan and see if we can come up with an estimate.
(The witness going throuch a document.)
Q Mr. 'eismantle, would seventeen miles seem
about right to vou?
A No. I'm not orepared to accept that. Oh,

You are referring to the distance from the plant, I take
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it?
Q No. I'm referring ~--
A Oh, from the edge of the EPZ?
Q From the edge of the EPZ to New Haven.
A That sounds too high, but acain I haven't been

able to locate here a map that would enable me to make
that -- an estimate.
That sounds more like a number for the distance
from the plart. I can't find it anyhow.
Q You don't know?
A No.
(The witness continues to look through a
document.)
JUDGE LAURENSON: Are you waiting for an answer
on the map, or have you civen up on that?
WITNESS WEISMANTLE: 1I've given up.
BY MR. McMURRAY: (Continuing)
(8] Let me refer you to your attachment, Attachment
4, Mr. Penz. The first part of Attachment 4, Part A,
states there that basically under the Connecticut plan
the Coast Guard is going to conduct access control on
the boundaries of the ten-mile EPZ; is that correct?
A (Witness Renz) Are you discussing the first

paraqgraph?

Q I'm talking about the bottom paragraph, Criteria
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A I'm sorry. You said the first part.
Yes, that's correct.

Q Has the Coast Guard agreed to perform that
function for the Shoreham Plant?

A If you refer to our Attachment 2, again under
Point A, it's defined as marine traffic control. 7-nd I
believe that's the meaninag of that phrase.

S50, the answer would be ves.
Q Have you explored whether or not that's what

marine traffic control means?

A Yes, that's my understanding of it, that
phrase.
Q Is it vour understanding that that includes

patrol of boats coming into the EPZ from positions along
the shore or only in the outer perimeter?

A I don't know specifically. *gain, the details
of -- that amount of detail in the Coast Guard plan, I
don't know if it has been established to that detail vet.

Q It's your understanding basically that two,
and only two, Coast Guard boats will be given the job of
covering the perimeter of the EPZ; is that correct?

A It's my understanding that they will use one
boat located out of New Haven and one boat located out of
Eatons Neck. Yes, that's correct.

Q And so that's to perform both the perimeter
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control function and the sweeping function in the EPZ.
correct?
A I believe so.
MR. McMURRAY: Thank you. T have no further

guestions, Judge Laurenson.
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JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Zahnleuter?
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. ZAHNLEUTER:

Q Mr. Renz, on page 5 of your testimony you stated
that LILCO has certain backup systems to notify the public,
and on Tuesday, at transcript page 4857, you stated that
helicopters would support route alert drivers.

Does LILCO have an agreement with any helicopter
company to provide that support?

A (Witness Renz) Yes. As I recall, probably
within a page or so of that citation, I mentioned that
we reached agreement on or about the time we filed Rev. 3,
and since we didn't reach agreement previcus to that time,
it is not included in Rev. 3 at present.

I think Mr. Weismantle =might be a little more

familiar with that agreement.

Q Do you know where it appears in the plan, Mr.
Weismantle?
A (Witness Weismantle) As Mr. Renz said, it does

not appear in Rev. 3 of the plan of procedures, because
we had just reached agreement at the time with Island
Helicopter.

Q Well, Mr. Renz, how will helicopters support
route alert drivers?

A (Witness Renz) Acgain, T think Mr. Weismantle
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1 can give you a better answer that I can. I would like to
. 2 defer it to him.

3 Q Is it your answer that you don't know?

4 A No. It is my answer Mr. Weismantle can probably

5 give you a better one.

6 Q Okay. Well, can I have your answer, and then

7 Mr. Weismantle can answer after that?

] A Surely. It is my understanding that helicopters

9 || with PA systems can be used to supplement route alert

10 drivers, assuming weather conditions permit, and other

11 considerations permit.

12 | It is my understanding that helicopters in this
‘ 13 vein can be used to supplement route alert drivers and

14 supplement even the Coast Guard in the Sound for notification

15 of boaters.

16 Q Before we get to Mr. Weismantle, you just made

17 a reference to weather conditions. Could you elaborate

18 i on that. Why did you include weather conditions as

19 a limitation?

20 A Again, Mr. Weismantle can probably give you a

21 better answer, but it is my understanding that ports close

22 in extreme fog conditions. You need a certain amount

23 of visibility, although we propose using helicopters as

24 a supplement to route alert drivers. I don't believe we
. 25 are proposing that they replace the route alert drivers.
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Perhaps Mr. Weismantle can expand on that.

A (Witness Weismantle) There are actually --
obviously, any aircraft has certain limitations. You
don't have three hundred sixty-five days a year, twenty-four
hours a day, when a particular aircraft can be guaranteed
to be able to take off and fly.

Although helicopters probably have less restrictionsg
in terms of ceilings and so forth than other types of
aircraft. But I think your question went to the nature
of the agreement with Island Helicopter, and what it
basically amounts to is we have an agreement that involves

aircraft totaling, a quick count, twenty-one different

aircraft, and among the functions that they could perform
are alerting populations shouid the public warning system

fail.

I am quoting right from the letter of agreement.

Q What is your basis for saying that helicopters
have less restrictio:s on them in terms of weather than
other aircraft?

A Well, because they can fly at lower altitudes
safely. For instance, in the route alerting functions,
Island Helicopter has indicated to us that the could fly
as low as three hundred feet over residential areas, and

perform the route alerting function. Announce over a PA
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Q Do you know if a helicopter that is above ground
at an altitude of three hundred feet, do you know if the
PA system would be sufficient to reach the ground?

A Yes. These PA systems will. They have had --
this particular company, as a matter of fact, has had
experience in utilizing PA systems.

Not for route alerting in nuclear plants, but
they have been involved in rock festivals, providing
messages to crowds.

They also were engaged by us for the last
Shoreham demonstration, whereas it turned out there
weren't nearly as many people as originally expected,
so during the demonstration they didn't perform that
announcement, but they did demonstrate it ahead of time
to our satisfaction before we engaged the company to do
that.

AL When they demonstrated it, were y u on the
ground, and was the helicopter three hundred feet in tne
air?

A I wasn't, but one of my staff was. Elaine
Robinson. I don't recall her telling me that it was three
hundred feet in the air, but she did say that the PA system
boomed -- and those were her words -- the message during
this demonstration.

And that, based on that, it was no question in her
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mind that it would be an effective augmentation to our
route alert drivers.

Q Am I right in understanding that the demonstration
took place in one spot, one central location, and that the
helicopter was, in effect, stationary in that area?

A Again, I don't think during the demonstration
we actually used the helicopter, because as it turned out
a lot less peop’e showed up than had been publicized, but
I think actually the demonstration did move, but I think
it is irrelevant because I do't believe we did use the
helicopter. It wasn't necessary. At least the ar:.iouncing
things.

Q Do you have any idea of what the minimum altitude
is that a helicopter is permitted to fly at?

A My understanding, over residential areas it is
three hundred feet, and I got that in discussions with
Elaine Robinson, who had spoken to Island Helicopter.

Q And isn't it a fact that your agreement with
Island Helicopter states that they must comply with the
regulations -- the applicable regulations?

A You know, I am not sure if such a statement is
in here, but obviously =-- oh, yes, I am sorry. It is in
here. All flights will be conducted within the scope of
existing regulations.

I am sorry. I was going to say obviously we
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wouldn't have something to the contrary in the agreement.
Q Okay. So I understand the helicopter will never

be below three hundred feet, in your opinion?

A Except when taking off and landing.

Q I meant during the functions in the plan.
A Yeah, that is my understanding.

Q Mr. Renz, how will helicopters support the

Coast Cuard?

A (Mr. Renz) The same type of supplement to route

drivers, you can use to supplement Coast Guard notification.

Notification by the Coast Guard to applicable boaters.

Q Is there a procedure, is there a method by which
they will supplement the Coast Guard?

A I believe my prior responses have indicated that
we could not reach agreement with Island Helicop*er until
sometime in mid to late December.

Therefore, nc, those procedures, althouah being
considered right now, are not located in this revision of
the plan of procedures.

Q So, at this time it is nothing more than a
commitment by Island Helicopter to fly over the Long Island
Sound?

A Written commitment, and a general contract in
notential draft procedures, but nothing included in the

revision we are discussing here.

al¢rt
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Q Do you have any idea of how slowly a helicopter
must travel in order to 3ke its public address communications
heard?

A I suppose it depends on the context of which
you speak. Supplementing route alert drivers, or supplement -
in the Coast Guard. In any event, I don't believe I could

give you an answer.

Q Could anyone »n the panel give me an answer
to that?
A (Witness Weismantle) No, I can't give you a

precise answer to that, although I might add that I believe
at certain other stations, helicopters are used, or at
least are indicated in the plan, for possible use over
water areas, which leads me to believe it is certainly
practical.

A (Witness Cordaro) At the Ginna facility, a
helicopter is referenced in the plan for use by the Coast
Guard to a.ert people. In the Ginna plan.

Q But there is no reference to the speed that
it traveals at?

A No.

Q Mr. Renz, you stated that the Director of Local
Respunse takes severzl things into consideration when

he or she decides to activate the siren systems. Then

you stated that one of those things was the time of day.
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Why is the time of day an important factor?

A (Witness Renz) I am sorry. Could you repeat the

first part of that question? I want to make sure I under-
stand it completely.

Q I will read to you from page 4869 of the
transcript, where you said: It can be based on a number

of considerations that I could not Legin to think of them

a.l. It could be based on thie time of day for some reason.

A Okay. I heard the last part of your question.

It is the first part of your question I was concerned with.

Q Your response about the Lime of day was in
response to a question about whether or not the Director
of Local Response took several things into consideration
when he decided to activate the siren system.

2 Time of day, one example I can list, if you are
in the alert classification, and there is a decision to be
made on the activation of the emergency broadcast system,
and it is two o'clock in the afternoon, and potentially
schools will be sending children home within a half hour
or an hour, whatever the time frame is. I am not that
familiar with what the districts have here personcily.

He might decide not to uctivate that system
in that condition. On the other hand, if i1t is eight
o'clock in the morning, it would be LERO's recommendation

that schools institute early dismissal plans. Again,
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under alert classification. He might decide to activate
it.

That was an example of my --

Q Do you mean that if the Director's inclination
was tc activate the siren, and he knew that the school
children would be in school for another half hour, he
would delay for half an hour to activate the siren?

A The plan doesn't contemplate activating the
sirens at the alert level. No, I didn't mean to indicate
that at all.

Q Is your answer about the time of day limited
only to the alert level?

A Right now I can't think of -- c¢ff the top of
head -- other instances, although I am not saying that
other instances do not exist.

Q Why is it important that the time of day be
considered when there is an alert level :ontemplated?

A I think my earlier response addressed that.

I don't know that it is that important that specifically
the time of day be analyzed in every case.

I think it was simply an example of one of
potential considerations the Director of Local Response
would take into consideration, and base a decision to
activate part or all of the prompt notification system.

Q I take it that you really can't think of another
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example of when the time of day would be important.
MS. MONAGHAN: That has been asked and answered.
JUDGE LAURENSON: Sustained.
BY MR. ZAHNLEUTEN: (Continuing)

Q Mr. Renz, what are the route alert drivers normal
functions for LILCO?

A (Witness Renz) You mean what is their position
with LILCO as opposed to their route alert position within
LERO?

A Right. What are their routine job assignments?

MS. MONAGHAN: Objection, Your Honor. I fail
to see how this is relevant to their ability to perform
route alert driving functions.
JUDGE LAURENEON: Overruled.
WITNESS RENZ: I do not recall, off the top
of my head. Perhaps another member of the panel, specifically
Mr. Weismantle, might recall.

BY MR. ZAHNLEUTER: (Continuing)

Q Does anyone else recall?
A (Witness Weismantle) I just don't recall.
Q Mr. Renz, I would like to refer you to

Attachment 1 of the testimony, specifically the route
alerting map for Siren No. 53. In your testimony, on rage 14,
in your answer to Question 12, you state that route alert

drivers will be dispatched to drive routes in Attachment 1,

through the area covered by one siren. On his drive through
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the route alert area, et cetera.
Is that an implication that one driver will be
assigned to one route alert area?

A (Witness Renz) Not at all. I believe this
question was raised previously, and as I recall my response,
== if you will give me a minute just to re-read the sentence.

As the senteqce states, route alert drivers
will be dispatched to drive routes through the area covered
by one siren.

This does not limit the number of route alert
drivers you can put into the area covered by one siren.
As I recall, the example I stated yesterday or the day
before, included -- if you had two siren failures, and
one of them happens to be an example -- Attachment 1
in the example, if you have twenty route alert drivers
at each staging area, you might send five, or seven, or
however many the decision is called for, into that one
siren area. One area covered by one siren.

0 You said you might send five or seven drivers.
Who would make that decision?

A I believe that was addressed also in previous
testimony. I believe the response then was, and would be
now, the Lead Traffic Guide would make that decision.

However, it might nct be limited to him. He

might confer with personnel in the EOC to confirm that
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decision 1f, in his opinion, he needed such confirmation.

Q I refar you to Attachment L, a -4 Siren No.

And assume that that siren malfunctions. In your opinion,
how many drivers would be dispatched to that area?

MS. MONAGHAN: I object, Judge Laurenson. Again,

we are getting into the level of minute detail that is
inconsistent with your reading of the Waterford Opinion.

MR. ZAHNLEUTER: I think in view of the

statements here, and in view of the fact tkat the Attachment

is part of the testimony, it is a reasonable question.
JUDGE LAURENSON: Overruled.

WITNESS RENZ: My answer to this wonuld be based

factors. 1If Siren 53 was the only siren

that may have failed, I would obviously dispat~h a greater

number than I would if other sirens had failed as well,

I would not deplete all of my route alert

driver resources. It would have to be an estimation of

an appropriate number. Such an estimation I don't feel

I can give you right now. I haven't participated in any

of the drills that

addressed potentially this aspect.

Perhaps Mr. Weismantle could give you more.

WITNESS

WEISMANTLE: As a manager of Local

Response, what the management of LERO keeps in mind is

what the particular circumstanc:s are. In other words,
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as Bill indicated, one of the factors wouidi be the number of
sirens that happened to fail.

Another factor would be keeping in mind that
our objective here is reducing the dose received by the
public, you tend to concentrate your resources on areas
that either are receiving doses at the time, or areas
geneally closer to the plant downwind, where it is most
likely that protective action would be required, if it
hadn't been declared already.

So, those are the factors that go in, and there

is just an infinite number of scenarios you can postulate

and it would be impossible to write down specific instructions

as to how to deploy your route alert drivers for all of
them, and that is why they are not written down.
3Y MR. ZAHNLEUTFR: (Continuing)

Q Okay. I don't want to get into the specific
instructicns that might be contemplated.

A (Witness Weismantle) As I said, there aren't
any, for that reason.

Q > wouid like to assume, though, that one driver
was dispatched to this area in Attachment 1. And my
question would be: Where is the d2signated entry poiut
into that area?

A Are you asking me that question?

Q Mr. Renz?
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A (Witness Renz) Gh, I am sorry. Again, I am
not that familiar with the aspects of that specific drill.

I don't know that there is a specified entry point to

this area.
Q Mr. Weismantle?
A (Witness Weismantle) There isn't a specified

entry point, as such.
Q I refer you to OPIP 3.3.4, page 6, Item 7A.
It states that upon reaching the starting point of the
route, the route driver will drive at approximately five
miles per hour, and activate the public address system,
A That simply means when he gets to a point

at the edge of the circle.
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‘ ' Q when would you systematically work this out”®
Y
- MS. MONAGHAN: Objectron, Your HMonor., ! think we
3
are getting intec the level of ceta'] trat you admonishec us
i
against getting 1nto.
5 o
JUDGE LAURENSON: Sustained.
" BY MR. IAMNLEUTER:
) Q Maybe I could approach 1t in a different way,
8 Is there any training that t=2 route alert drivers will go |
9
through for thi1s srocess?
10 : . L
A (Witness Weismantle) Excuse mey I am scrry”
11 g .
d Mr. Wersmantie, 18 there any training prccess
"
12 that the route alert drivers will go through?
13
A I descrbed that process vesterday.
. e Q rou described that process yesterday. 014 you
15
include a description of the systematic way 1n which 3
16 J
griver goes through a route area
H - e does not receive traninrg as to, and let's
18 take this examplie, 38 to NOow systematically g« through
19 gsiren S3 or 52 cor 09, What I tried t¢ say beforz iz there
20 -
are an 1nfinite number ¢f combinations of the patterns of
3
2 sirens (Sat could far1l and the number of route alert
"y - ’
s drive:s that you would send to a particu’ar siren. &3 Just
<,';
" would be impractical tc try to cover them all *» writter
2 instructions 1n Qur opINnion and 1s completely u $sar;y
5
" angd unwarrartecs.
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18 the consequence 1f a route alert driver

o

the entire rdute srea’

fails to cover

MONAGHAN : Objection, Judge Laurenson. We

re:p 301n3

(1)

the same ground, and I think this 1s

IRto mInutiae.

continuing

LAJRENSON: Overruled.

question,

WwE ISMANTLE: Could you repeat the

IAMNLE TER:

the cons-quence 1t a rcyte alert draiver

trne entire area’

itness wWeismantle) The chvicous consequence 1%

would not set the massage conveyed., Again,

a8 an answer

the area tnat he 18 sent to cover, S0

T

other Qquestion before. he Lknows his

[

re premise behIng your question,

are saying that he knows the area that ne

g

Ver . wWher does he find out for the first

the area that he 15 supposed to cover,

m

lead traffic guicde dispatches hyu,

“obbsy 014 yOu make any recommangdations t2

use of route alert cdrivers”

n2ss Hobbs) If 1 may have a minute, please.

m

recall any spec1fic recommedations with
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regard to the route alert driver -,

Q Why didn’'t you make any recommedations”?

- Quite frankly, they e plained what their
concepts were angd I d1d nat find any problems with them.

Q Do you think 1t 18 a problem that a route alert
drsiver 18 given the discretion to cover a route area
without any surveillance by LILCO and without any

monitoriny oy LILLCO?

“ Do you mean that he 1s given a ap and let 3a
to run wi1lg, so0 to speak”?
Q That he 18 given a map ard told to cover 1t and

told to report back wnen he 1t done.

-

.

think thetr training seinforcas the nead cof
the "mportance 2f all 2f these functions by each and ever)

LERQ worker, I would assume tihnat the route alert drivar

"

as dedicated toc his job as the LERO manager or tne LEROQ
d1:r 2ctor or anydbody else 1n the organization.

0 But 1sn't 1t a fact that the training doesn't
include these spec1fic route areasz for the oute alerte

grivers”

A I guess 1n =y own ceInizcn I am not convinced
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1
management and 1t 1s good planning to give a generic course
2
to all route alert drivers because 't is not reascnable to
3
evpect that the same driver 18 going to have tc cuver the
i
same are. each ang every time. They are all adaptable to pe
5 -
able to cover different areas-
6 )
Q This genera) arsect of the training that you
' Just described, co you think that enhances cr takes awa:
8
trom the t1me est ates that 1t would take to complete a
9 "
trip through tne route area”
10 R "
“ i am unable to answer that.
11 . @
Q Ut you think that the general training that the
12
route cCcrivers 30 through enables them to complete their
13 L
task quickiy?
14 y J
A More QuiIckly than 1f they d1d not have
15 )
training, certainly.
16 X . :
Q Wiulg 1t be completed more Qquickly than 1f they
17 - "
ha{ speci1fic training speci1f1c to the route area”
18 ‘ - )
A we nave 3 number ©f probiems to consi1der 1% we
19

]
0
3
"
’
O
m
e
e
-
w
e
o
.
n
o
24

's@&y the first being that thne particular
20 ~ s z

rcute could only ¢ covered effectively 1% the particular
21 .

graiver trained in that route coulg arrive therey, ang I
2l

gon't think that 18 a proper use of manpower and [ den't
23

think that 13 a proper approach to the planning process.
" T - - § - - .

i think you have to design a training program
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overall functicns of what neegs t¢
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1
done und then train them 1n that function, Thereby vou can
% .
have any one of a potential 60 or whatever that particular
3
number goces, to have any cone of those do an effective )ob
$ of doing a particular route.
5 .
Q Mr. Weismantle, I would li1ke to follow up on a
. question that Mr, Mi1ller asked you vesterday and it
: involves your answer to Questiocn 15. It was that
8 troublesome parenthetical that read less than five percent
9 i * -
of the population resi1ding 1n the EPZ speaks any one
10 . k ‘
language other than Englistr. |
11 _ ; N y I
Mave you calculiated the number of pecple that |
12 - |
that represents |
i | | . , |
A twitness wWeismantle) Yesy, I have, and I d14d
. " this Dy adding up the totals on the census track summaries |
15 o L
attached to Contention 21tc¢? «r those pecple who do not
16 2 11 B
speaik well or do not speak at all English, and there are
17 i _ - -
two categories -f people there. ©One 18 Spanish spealking,
18 and ] believe we 3ot on the record yesterday that there wew
19 292 of thozey, and the othars are all lumped together as
20 2 . - ; |
cther languase. and the cther language tctal adds up to |
5 ]
‘l 1+006. S0 that the total of people in the census tracks
99 + =
= that correspond to the EPZ turns out to be 1,393, which =3
3 . . ‘
1ittle uncer one and a half percent of the total cf the
) ot e =
2 pecple 1n the EFZ, That is a 1080 census, I might agd,
ne
i which 1s the Tatest avairlatle information to us.
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Q Oc 1 understand you correctly then that when
the public address system 1s used there will be 1,300
pecple who will not understand 1t because you have madsa no
provision for transiation”®
A what co you mean Dy public address system”
Q welly, the 'nformaticnal messages that we tal|

about 'n Answer 15,

- The informational messages we are talking about

here are EBS messages, and the answer to vour suestion 1%
nosy 1t 18 not true that the 1,398 pecrple would not

understand those messages.

Q How would they understand them?

A Eecause many of them would live in homes., for

17.8tance, where someone else spoke English, In addi1tion to

tnaty, we have sent them 1nfcrmation which tells them about

the s1ren system and the EBS szystem. S0 they will be aware

of the significance of he S 1rens going off and then tne;

can seek adaditieonal information,

Q First of all, what language rnave you sent trem

mmformation in

A I am sorry, Spanish.

Q J4st Spanish? Your response s only 1n that
rege d,y, 1t 8 only arrected toward the 200-and-some=-0ad
pecpliey correct”

- well: 7t 18 directed towards -- well, let me 3
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2ies

back a l1ittle bi1t. We sent ocut a survey to everybody in the
EPZ asking them 1f they needed special assistance or wanted
more information., In the survey thare as writiten Spanisn

an 1ngicatiaon to ose Spanish spealing peiple to us
know 1f thay information, In other 1 f
they had a the assumption has to be that n

those cases they

because someboay

@13 them the

e

ac: us for

information

Tmeport

we sent them

"
w

1
"

Iin the firss
We gcoct tachk about 2% cards which were then
toliowed up witn a mail1ling in Spanish to provide them with

more detailegd 1nfarmation, So that 1s the full background

e
'
1

cf the "nfoerma
Q I thought that that was the subject of
Contention 21tc: and I didn't really want to interrogate
you about that contention right now. B2ut I am concerned

ining 1,000 pecrple or sc that received a

w
o
o
| =
(ol
ad
o |
[0
-~
m
=%
w

letter which was written 1n Engiish and had a Seanish

- witness Cordaro) what the problem 15 with that

18 that the

"
i
L]
*
1

cther pecple represent a tremendsus CIvVersity

of different uages and 1t is very difficult

w
wi
-
o
.
-
~
e
w

come up wrinm

04
w
"

tages 1n different languages which 1s
prtentialily czntusing. In fact, that 18 one reason why FEMA

Nas 1ssSueéd su-"cance on what 18 requiIregd "n this regard whan
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)
reople in the EPI do not spealc English, and that was
&
referenced yesteraay.
3
we have tried to comply with the guidance of
1 - i :
FEMA Memorandum 20, which was based on the Voting Rights
3
Act of 1065, which | cited yesterday, namely, that there 13
6
this five percent cutoff, and at what poInt do you decide
‘ whether there 15 a need to ~rovide messages and gdetai1ls n
8 y
d1fferent languages.
9 R
But we nave attempted to comply with what FEMA
10
requires in this regard, anyg we have ever 30ne beyong that
11
hecause we have talen special steps with e€gard toc the
12 .
¥ Hi1gpanic because they do represent one identifiable blocl
13 " A : i
ot individuals who speak 3 specific language. We have 3one
’ i even beyond what the FEMA guicance requires.
15 -
Q wWwhat I really want to do 18 just get to the
16
gist of your answer to 139y, and do I tske it cecrrectly that
17 g A
there are st111 approximately 1,000 people who will not
18 2 3 k
understand the 1nformationa)l messages because there was not
19 " : b iy -
attempt to make a translation for them
20 N N . .
MS . MONAGHAN Cbjecticn. I believe that has
21
peen asiead and answered.,
99 =
- JUDGE LAURENSON., Sustai1ned.
-‘):‘;
= 2Y MR, IAMNLEUTER:
< Q I believe you said tefcre, Mr, Weismantle, trnat
. ,,-
- there were rceople who d1d not speak English who recetveds
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the letter, but you stated that pecrle would be there 1in
the household to explain the letter to them, What is vour
basis for saying that”?

A (Witress Wersmantle) Common sense and cowmon
knowledge. I think we 211 know fami1lies who have some
members of the family that do you not speak English wel)
and others do. That 1s not at all uncowmman this this
country. There napsen to be a rather small number of thoze
pecple in the EPZ relative to the total populi.ion,

Q Mr. Renz, on page 17 in the answer 0 Questicn
16 ynu speak about dosimeters., Could you explain to me what
kings of dosimeters LILCO 1ntends to use for purposes of
its plan?

M5. MONAGHAN: Objection. It is beyond tha

w
"
o
o

cf the contenticn here.

MR, IAHMNLEUTER: The answes references
dosimeters and then gets 1nto some details abuut the
millirems that they are capable of readirg. I woulad like to

have an e<planation about what the docsimeter 18,

JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is overruled.

WITNESS RENI: Can you repeat the quest a¢n.,
please.
By MR, TAMNLEUTER:
G fes. Wnat type of dosimeter does LILCD intendg

to rely on for purpcses of its plan?
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A (Witness Renz) I believe we 1ssue three

dosimeters,

3 5
JUDGE LAURENSON: Now this will be limited j;ust

1

to the testimony you are asking abouty and that would be
5

the dos1meters usedc by the ioute alert drivars and not
6

anything beyonag ithat.
. MR, ZAMNLEUTER: Yes, that 1s correct.
8 WITNESS RENZ: Dosimeters we 1ssue to any
G

e alert drivers,y number

Q
.
- |
w
-
(&)
[
o

emergency worker, TNCiu

ro
L
(e |
3
n
.
%
m
3

csimeter reads from zero to

m
P

three. The fir

()
L

vy reads from zero to S Rem or

B |
>
n
w
@
"
o
>
(¥}
(8%
o
w
3
m
.
o

[
¥
V]
-~

millirem. The d doesimeter 18 not a direct reading

gcsimetery or OFD. but st 13 a TLD or a transluminescent
14
. gesimeter.
15 - N P
8Y MR, ZAMNLEUTER:
16 B
Q Whern a8 adriver takes the dosimeter to the route
7 . ik
area, what w1} the resding be on the zero to 2C0 millirem
18 -
dosimeter te
lg - ] - - . - - 1
“ {Witness Ren2) WwWhen the sriver leaves the
20 4
staging area tha reagding will de zerc.
21 . .
2 The reading wi1ll be zerad. Do you have any
an |
0 ingication cf what the backgro.nd 'evel for radiaticn s on
23 .
Long Island
24 ,
- - =at nas nothing to do with 1t. The decsimeter
&5
were zero prior 2 the dispatch of the route alert crivers.
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Q How do you know that?
A It 1's plant procedure.
Q Why do you do that?

M3, MONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, I think this s
really getting far beyond the scope of Contention S6.
JUDGE LAURENSON: I think we are beyond that,
Mr. Zahnleuter. The cblscticn 1s sustained.
87 MR, ZAHRSLEUTER:
Q Later on 1n that answer you used a level cf
S Rems of when tne route alert driver is to leave the area.
Why do you use that stangard”?
A iWitness Fenz) As | recall, the S Rem standarc
that we use within the LERD plan, the basis of that 158 that

1t 18 consistent with the EPA PAG's, or protected ac:?

“w
=

guidgelines )limits associated for excosure to the gereral
publaic.

Q J0 you know 1f those 1mits take 1nto account
backgroung?

- Those lTimits take into account projected or
actual exposures from the nuclear facility. i1 den't
believe they take 'nte account or are meant to take 1nta
account background ‘evels,

- Witness Wetsgmantie) If I might add, the
Jackground evel, 17 you were expcsed to paclground for one
gay on Long Island 1t would be something like a guarter cf
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a millirem. Sc 1t 18 irconsequential when you are concerned
about the types of levels that are 'ndicated.

Q Background s cne-gquarter of cne millirem”

A (Witness Cordaro' The average yearly background
in the Shorenam vicinity is something like 90 millirems 3
year. ©So assuming it 15 uniform throuaghout the year, you
are talking about roughly a quarter of a millirem a day.
MR, IAMN_EUTER:

" %
|

Q On sage 18, after an exposure to five rems,

-
T
o

route alert driver s stated to be directed to 30 Dack t¢

N center at Brentwood for possible

“
1
w
.
N
o

the decontam

decontaminatian.

0
W

nZ. what does decontamination i1nvolve
MS ., MOMNAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, I think this is
beyonc the scope of Contention 56,
MR, ZAHMNLEUTER: Is 1t just one Qquestion and I
think 1t aftfacts the 'nterest of a route alert driver to g¢

through th»

w
™

‘'CCess.,
M5, MOMNAGHAN: I really don't see how that

e route a‘ert Criver

"
o
(8]
N
»
.
~
Cad
0
v
-
0
.
(8%
"

relates to

e
i
14

notification to the public.

JLOGE LAURENSON: The cbjection 1s sustained.

g1 MR, IAHMNLEUTER:
2 Mr, Ranzy, 1n Attachment 2, which 1s a latter
frem the Cagtz"n from the U. 5. Coast Guard to ydus I woulg
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like to inquire about ihe qualifications that tre Coast
Guard has made, namely, that o.rect reading and
thermoluminescent dosimeters for all boat crews, and you
see the other references to B and C below.

Are those items includsd 1n the plan?

A (Witness Renz) Are those types of dosimeters
included 'n the plan? vYes, iney are. Those are the same
that I referred to earlier.,

Q Qoes the plan state that the Coast Guard wi]l

be provided with tnat equipment and training?

A Oue to tne fact that thnis letter is Appendix 8
of the plan, yes.

Q well, this 1s a letter from the Ccast Guard to
YOuU .

A {Witness Weismantle) Mr. Zahnleuter, maybe !

can clear it up. we have bought the dos‘meters. We Fave
them in Hicksville and we are going to distribuie hem te

the Coast Guard and we have provided training to the Loz

"
e

Guard. We hz/e run three training sessions with them.
MR, ZAMNLEUTER: I have no other guesticons,
JUCGE LAURENSON: Mr., Bordenick?
MR. BORDENICEK: I do not have any questicns of
this panel.
JUDGE LAURENSCN: Ms, Monaghan, do you want to

start e red rect now or 490 you want to take the mornin

u
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recess first”

"

45 . MONAGHAN: : think 1t might be an

appropriate t1me to take the morning recess, Judge

L2uren

al

on.
JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. We will take a

recess.,
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(Whereupon, the hearing is resumed at
10:38 a.m.)

JUDGE LAURENSON. Back on the record.

MR. SISK: LILCO has filed a motion fc- ex-
pedited consideration and expedited ruling on LILCO's
Motion to Strike on, I believe, Contention 24(T).

“R. ZAHNLEUTER: VMo, it's 24(F)(2).

"R. SISK: 24(F)(2). 1I'm sorry. T had my
numbers wrong.

The basis for the motion for expedited ruling
is that the State of New York failed to inform LILCO that
it would be filing testimony on this issue, and also
failed to inform LILCO of a witness that would be pre-
sented. At this point, New York is offerina LILCO docu~-
ment discovery, a deposition, 2nd so forth, to be con-
ducted on this issue.

We believe that there are grounds for granting
the Motion to Strike, for doirng it in an expedited
fashion. If it is denied, it will reguire LILCO counsel
to go through additional discovery steps that had not
been contemplated and that, in fact, should have been
completed before the testimony was filed.

It is our view that in this circumstance, this
is an unusual circumstance, warranting an expedited rul-~-

ing on the Motion to Strike, because LILCO attorneys who
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are working on that issue are working on a number of
issues in this proceeding, and they need to decide what
needs to be done.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Zahnleuter's request, as
I understood it first thing this morning, was that he be
given until next Wednesday, as I recall, to respond to that
because of the fact that he is obviously tied up here at
the hearing, until Monday, I believe.

Is that your request?

MR. ZAHNLEUTER: My == T requested until
Wednesday. I believe that was the date that Metions, or
Responses to Motions to Strike are due.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Does that present a probl-m?

MR. SISK: 1If the Board's ruling can be pre-
sented in an expeditious fashion, say in a day or two,
after the time the State responds, then I don't think
that that will create any problem. But if we go through
the procedure of not announcing the ruling until the
testimony is ready to begin, we won't know whether we
have to do discovery on that issue.

JUDGE LAURENSON: What you are really asking
for then is that we announce a decision earlier than we
ordinarily do. which is at the time we get into a parti-
cular new cluster.

MR. SISK: And certainly by the end of next
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week, if that is possible. And to the extent that that
factors into Mr. Zahnleuter's response time, then I would
Like the Board to take that into ransideration as well.

"R. McMURRAY: Judge Laurenson, if * may,
tefore you deliberate, I would support the State's motion
that it be permitted to respond by next Wednesday. It
seems to me this is a II-B8 matter, and there is no reason
to have an expedited decision here.

The County supports the State's position.

(The Board is conferring.)

JUDGE LAURENSON: ‘e have considered the
request of the State And we would say at the outset,
we don't have LILCO's motion with us at this time. But,
the State's request to be given until next Wednesday to
respoend to that, the Board finds to be reasonable.

That request is granted. /s far as LILCO's
suggestion that we should rule on it by the end of the
week, we can't, of course, commit ourselves to deciding
it in that perioc of time. If the Motion to Strike is
granted, of course, then LILCO has no further need for
any additional time. If the motion were to be denied,
then we would do what we have done in the past, in the
event this does present new material, to give an opportunif
for discovery.

sut the request of New York to file its responsd
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next Wednesday is granted. We will examine the motic: and
reasons for the expedited rulirg, but we are not going to
commit ourselves at this point to ruling within any parti=-
cular period of time.

Anything further on that?

{(No reply.)

Are you ~2ady for the redirect examination?

MS. MONAGHAN: Yes, we are,

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MS. MONAGHAN:

o} Mr. Renz, do you recall that Mr. Miller asked
you some guestions concerning the activaticen of the prompt
notification system at a lLevel other than a general
emergency?

A (Witness Renz) Yes.

Q And do you also r2call making the statement
that unless the notification from the plan:t is a8 general
emergency with protective action recommendations, that
only the Director of Local Response is authorized to acti=-
vate the prompt notification system?

A Yes.

e Under what circumstances could the Customer
Service operator activate the public notification system?

A The Customer Service operator, 2t the direction

of the procedure, is authorized to activate prompt
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notification system in a circumstance other than imaediate
or of notification of a general emergercy with protective
action recommendations at such a time that he cannot

reach the Director of Local Response.

Q Are you zenerally familiar with the regulations
and guidelines governing the prompt notification system,
and the activation of that system?

a I believe so, ves.

n And are you in particular familiar with

10 CFR, Fart 50, Appendix E, I believe it's Section %.d.3?

A Yes.

e Would you take a look at that requlation,
please?

A (Witness complying.)

Q I believe if you look at the bottom portion of

that recommendation, could you please read for me the

section that begins with "The use of this notification

capability”®

JUDGE LAURENSON: Which page are you reading
from?

MS. MONAGHAN: "age 461 from 10 C¥R, which
runs from Part 0 to 199.

WITNESS RENZ: That section of Appendix E,
from that point in the paragraph reads as follows:

"The use of this notification capability will range from
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immediate notification to the public (within fifteen
minutes of the time that State and local officials are
notified that a situation exists requiring urgent action)
to the more likely events where there is substantial
time available for the State and local government
officials to make a judgment whether or not to activate
the public notification system., Where there is a decision.
to activate the notification system, the State and local
officiacs will determine whether to activate the entire
notification system simutteneOusly or in a graduated or
staged manner."”

BY MS. YONAGHAN: (Continuing)

Q Thank you, Mr. Renz. Po you know 1f there is
any requirement in the regulations and guidelines, in-
cluding the section that you have just read, that would
require activation of the promgt notification system
prior to a general emergency’

d I know of no such requirement.

Q Mr. Renz, let's assume that you have an
immediate general emergency with protective action re=-
commendations a~d neither the Director of Local Response
nor the Coordinatar of Public Information can be reached,
now I believe that you stated under that scenario the
Customer Service operator has the responsibility to

activate the two ccmponents of the prompt notification
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system.

A The Customer Service operator is directed by
procedure to do .0, ves.

o How would the Customer Service operator
activate the siren system?

A He would direct the Shoreham control room to
activate the siren portion of that system.

Q And how would he activate the EBS system?

A He would notify WALK and instruct them to
activate the EBS system.

Q Okay. Under those circumstances, whot EBS
messag2 would the Customer Service Supervisor provide
to WALK radio?

A I believe that would be Message A, in the
sample messages provided in OPIP Number 3.8.2.

Q Does the Customer Service Supervisor have
the responsibtility or aurhority to draft follow=up
messages that would contair additional ‘nformation other
than Message A that you referred to?

A No.

a Is it spelled out specifically in the plan
and procedures?

A It is == that intent is spelled out. T cdon't
know that it is == that that specific scenario or Llimitati

is spelled out in the plan or procedures. However, the
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concept is establisned through the training and drilling
of that procedure.

Q 50, how would the Customer Service Supervisor
know that he is supposed to use Message A?

& Again, it's through the training and drilling
of that procedure and that aspect of an emergency respounse
of the Customer Service Supervisor.

Q Will the Customer Service Supervisor have
access o0 any manuals of the procecdures that would help
h'm determine what message to use?

A Yes, althouah it is not specified in the plan
and the OPIPs. The draft Customer Service Manual refer-
red to in previous testimony, it is intended for that
draft to provide for him tc provide that message.

# Mr. fenz, do you reca!l any discussions that
you had with Mr., Miller concerning methods by which
LILCO will be able to determine that sirens have failed?

A Yes, I do.

Q And do you recall stating at that time that
the means would be a telephone survey by Marketing
Evaluztions and & review of the electric circuits?

A Yes, I do.
Q Lo you also recell that there was a discussion
corcerning tne Riverhead Customer Service Office having

the capability to determine that an individual siren had
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failed?

A Yes, I do.
Q How would that be done?
A In renard to the Riverhead Customer Service

Office, the circuits of the individual sirens, or one

or two sirens on the same circuit, should a circuit go
down, that another way to establish that that circuit

is down is simply by customer complaints to the Fiverhead
Customer Service Office.

Q Mr. Hobbs, yesterday in response to Mr.
Miller's guestion concerning your knowledge abc.t route
alert drivers used as a backup method for failed sirens,
you teferenced some other emeraency plans for other
nuclear plents.

Cc you recall making those statements?

A (Witness Hobbs) VYes, I dc.

MR. "ILLER: Judge Laurenson, excuse me. If
I could just request -~ i'mn having a le? of trouble
hearing the questions from Me, Monaghan. 1If she could
just ==

JUDGE LAURENSON: I believe you can move the
microphone closer.

"S. MONAGHAN: ALl right. 1I'm sorry.

TY MS. MONAGHAN: <(CTontinuing)

Q Other than the plants that you mentioned
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yesterday, are there any other plants that you are aware

of that use route alert drivers as a backup to a failed
siren system?

A There are several. TVA uses them pretty
extensively throughout all three of their plants, those
being Browns Ferry, Sequoyah, and Watts Bar.

Commonwealth Edison also uses route alert
driving for the LaSalle and Zion Plants,

Q Within the same group of questions, Mr.
Miller asked you whether it was your opinion that route
alert drivers were the best system to back up the sirens. |

Do you recall that Line of questioning?

A Yes, I do.

Q Do you further recall that Mr. Miller asked
you whether route alert drivers were a better backup

system than an independent backup power for the siren

system?
A Yes, I do.
n “re you aware of any other nuclear plants

which use electromechanical sirens, such as are used

in the LILCO system, which provide an independent backup

power system to those sirens?

MR. MILLER: Objection as to relevancy, Judge

Laurenson.

JUDGE LAURENSON: COverruled.




f4=11-SueT

-

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

&8 & 8B B

5186

74 TNESS HOBBS: Can I answer?

JUDGE LAURENSON: Yes.

WITNESS HOBBS: I know of no plants that are
using fixed backup power supplies for electromechanical
devices. There are certain occasions, very slim and few
between, they might have a trailer-mounted generator that
they roll up to a siren or something of that nature.

But not a fixed power supply.

BY MS. MONAGHAN: (Continuing)

Q Mr. Hobbs, there was considerable discussion
on the record regarding the time it would take to per~-
form certain tasks., such as activating the EBS system or
dispatching route alert drivers to cover a particular
route.

Do you recall those discussions concerning
time estimates?

A Yes, 1 do.

Q Are you familiar with the regulations and
guidelines concerning the activation of the prompt
notification system?

A Yes, I am generally. VYes.

) And is the language in 10 CFfR, Part 50,
Appendix E that was read by Mr., Renz into the record one
of those regulations and guidelines to which you were

referring?
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L) Certainly they are a part of it, yes,.

Q If the Director of Local Response is notified
of an incident at the Shoreham Plant, when, in your
opinion, dres the fifteen minute time period referred
to in the regulation begin to run?

s If the Director of Local Response is notified?

Q Yes.

A It's my opinion, based on my eading of the
document entitled "FEMA-43", that it begins from his
decision in which to make his deci‘sion to sound the
prompt notification system.

fnd that appears on Page E-&4 in FEMA-L3,
and it's the second bullet down on that page, if I
might read it, It says: Uiscussion of the procedures
to be employed %0 activate the notiiication system and
an analysis of the amount of time required to implement
these procedures which demonstrates that, once appro-
vrriate offical has decided to activate the alert
notification system, the fifteen minute design objective
of NUREGU654, FEMA Rev.1, Page 3-3, can be met.

nased on that, it is my opinion that he has
fifteen minutes from which the decision is made to activa
sireas.

Q A.L right. &nd the document that vcu are

referring to is FEMA-43 which was entered into evidence
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Page 3-3.
JUDGE LAURENSON: Okay.
EY MS. MONAGHAN: (Continuing)
Q Do you recall yesterday Mr. McMurray asked

you a number of questions about the special requirements
exceptior that's noted in Appendix 3?

A Yes.

a 20 you s== the language concerning the
special requirements exception on the bottom o7 the

page there?

A Yes, 1 do.
Q Would you please read that language?
A The basis for any special requirements ex-

ceptions (e.g. for extended water areas with transient
boats or remot2 hiking trails) must be documented.

Q Do you recall that yesterday Mr. Penz
stated that an emergency plan must document the basis

for a special requirements exception?

A Yes, 1 do.

Q Do you agree with that statement?

A Yes, I do.

Q Does the LILCO plan document a special re-

quirements exception for the Coast Guara alertina
persons on the waters of Long Island Sound?

A Yo5» The LILCO plan documents the basis for




5191
#4-16-SueT ’ that exception.
‘ . I Q Where in the LILCO plan is it documented?
3 A It's documented in a number of places. For
¢ example, on Page 1.1-1 of the plan, in Figures 1.1.1 and
5 in 3.5.1; and another example is in Appendix B, Page APP-
P B~-3.
7 o] Could you describe for the Board what i< on
8 the pages that you have just listed?
9 A Yes. The pzsge in the plan, which is the first
10 g2ge in the plan, simply indicates the location and the
11 geography around Shoreham and indicates Shoreham is
12 locatec on the North Shore of Long Island.
‘ 13 The two Figures depict Shoreham's location
14 relative to Lang Island Sound. |
15 2nd the Aroendix page I referred to is the
16 Coast Guard letter of agreement with LILCO.
17 Q Speci/ically, what language is contained on
18 Page 1.7-1 that indicates that the Shorehem Plant is
19 located on Long Island Sound?
20 , A On Line 22 through 25, the language is: The
21 Shoreham Nuclear Power Station is lLocated in the Town of;
Brookhaven, Suffolv County, New York, on the North Shore
of Long island, as illustrated in the General Location
e Map (Figure 1.1.1).
‘ 25 And that map is two pages beyond and shows
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the Shoreham site on the shore of Long Island Sound.

0 Do you believe that the documentation that
you have :eferred to, I believe it's Pages 1.%7-1,
Figure 1.1.1, Figure 3...1, and Appendix B-8, constitute
the type of documentation that complies with the re=-
quirements of NUREG(0654?

) Yes, I do.
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Q Mr. Renz, yesterday there was some discussion

concerning design reporting in connection with FEMA 43. When

was that report begun by LILCO?

A (Witness Renz) The design report, before the
issuance of FEMA 43, was September of last year, a few
months ago, was considered to be the Wyle Repor= that
we discussed briefly yesterday.

As a result of FEMA 43, it is my understanding
that our design report has to include much more material.
I would say the basis of that report is our early report,
#nd I think Mr. Weismantle referred to our response to
FEMA 43, the work in upgrading that report has commenced
fairiy recently.

Q Mr. Renz, do you recall that Mr. McMurray asked
yon if vou have asked for any commitments from the Coast
Guard that it would perform any or all of its responsi-

bilities under these special alerting method within any

particular time frame?

A Yes, 1 do.

Q Do you have anything to add or to modify the

answer that you gave vesterday?

MR. M-MURRAY: The question is overly broad

and vague.

BY MS. MONAGHAN (Continuing)

Q Mr. Renz, what is the substance of your
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discussions with the Coast Guard regarding the time it would
take them to perform their functions?

A (Witness Renz) We have dis~ussed on -- I am not
sure how many oucasions -- the sequence of events that would
take place after they were notified of an emergency that
included protective action recommendations.

I believe my recsponse yesterday stated that 1
wasn't sure if I approach:i the subject o  any time
limitations specified in regulation or guidance materials.

What my response was directed to was discussions
that did take place, and those¢ discussions were that upon
receipt of notification of an event, including protective
action recommendations, that message would be taken down,
it would be verified, it would be walked from one room to
another room directly acrocs the hall. According to the
letter of agreement, a voice safety broadcast on marine
band -- on marine radio frequencies would commence
across the hall upon that message being gi.en to the
radio operator in the room adjacent to the racio operator's
room.

Tha’. 1is the room that boats are dispatched from.
It is my understanding that their underway time from that
type of notification is approximately fifteen minutes for
boats to be underway.

In other words, their response to such notification
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‘lwould be immediate.

Q And what you just outlined is the procedures that
the Coast Guard will follow. How did you get that

information?

A That is my understanding as a result of
conversations with Coast Guard personnel cut of the New

Haven capitol port location.

Q Dr. Cordaro, do you recall that Mr. McMurray asked
previously what the distance it would be from New Haven to

the edge of the EPZ. Do you have any idea how far that

is?

A (Witness Cordaro) During the break we made some

efforts to determine that distance, and I think it is about

ten to eleven miles.

Q Thank you. Mr. Renz, I would just like to

clarify one point. It was a little unclear to me earlier.

During Mr. McMurray's cross examination of you, I believe

that you were discussing that winds might blow in one

direction oy another in connection with sirens, and the

ability of someone to hear a siren.

In the course of that, the wind direction was

given as coming from the north blowing toward the south.

Could you repeat your testimony on that? It seems to

me it was unclear whether you were using the word,'south'

or 'sound,' in referring to Long Island Sound?




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

24

MR. MILLER: I think the record is clear. It

has been asked and anssered.

JUDGE LAURENSON : Maybe I am thinking about
a different question, but I recall Giestions thie - rning
dealing with the wind blowing to the west. am I thinking
about a different series of questions?

MS. MONAGHAN: 1 believe it wasn't our question
regarding the wind blowing to the west, Judge Laurenson.
But I believe the previous question to that question was
that the wind direction would be from the north blowing
towards the south, and whether a boat out in Long Islend
Sound would be able to hear the siren, based on the fact
the wind was blowing away from his loéation.

At that point, it seems Lo me it was unclear
as to whether the court reporter would have unde rstood
the word being used was, 'Sound' or, ‘south.' We are
using sound, south, and sound. 71t was rather confusing.

MR. MILLER: 1Is the guestion to Mr. Renz was
the word he used, '“ound' or 'south?' I have no objection
Lo that guestion.

JUDGE LAURENSON : Unless we have it in context,
it isn't really going to make a lot of difference to anmy
of us at this point. To that extent, the objection is

overruled. Perhaps you can restrate the answer.

WITNESS RENZ: As I recall my response at that
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time addressed the situation that the wind was blowing out
of the north, impacting essentially propagation capabilities
== sound propagation from siren locatec on the north shore
of Long Island out into the Sound.

And aithough I think there would be an inpact
to that sound propagation, I merely pointed out that wind
coming from the north would project, or move any release
from the plant to the south.

MS. MONAGHAN: Thank you, Mr. Renz.

BY MS. MONAGHAN: (Continuing)

Q Mr. Weismantle, do you recall that Mr. Zahnleuter
asked you about the training route drivers would receive
concerning how to cover their routes?

A (Witness Weismantle) I do.

Q Do you recall stating that the plan does not
contain detailed procedures of exactly how the routes
should be covered?

A That is correct.

Q How does LILCO assure that route alert drivers
will, in fact, cover their routes?

MR. MILLER: Judge Lauren:on, I object. That
question was asked and answered yesterday.

JUDGE LAURENSON: The point of this is on
redirect examination. That objection that you make is

generally true for a particular cross-examiner's, or
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questioner's line of gquestions. You are not allowed to ask

the same gquestion more than once.

Oon the other hand, this is redirect examination,
and I am assuming that Ms. Monaghan is setting up some
additional information, not merely to ask the question
again.

So, to that extent it is overruled.

WITNESS WEISMANTLE: As I indicated, their

training covers it. And to be more specific and elaborate

on what I said, route alert drivers will be given plastic
overiays to the maps, and magic markers so that as they
travel through the streets they will be instructed to
color in the overlays to indicate the streets they have
covered.

And in that way, ensure that they have covered
each street on the particular map they were assigned to

drive.

MS. MONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, I have no

further questions.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Any recross examination from
either Mr. Miller or Mr. McMurray? I guess at this

point you both are entitled to it. Mr. McMurray is
restricted to the boats, and you get the rest.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MILLER:
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Q I guess I will start, Judge Laurenson. Mr.
Weismantle, let's work backwards, and start with your

last answar.

Route alert drivers will be given a map and a

magic marker, and they will color in the street as they

go through the route, is that right?

A (Witness Weismantle) And a plastic overlay,

that is right.

Q Will this add more time, in your opinion, Mr.
Weismantie, to the time already required to cover a

siren territory?

A No, it would be inconsequential.

Q They will color as they drive I guess, is that
right?

A Yes.

Q This is LILCO's system for ensuring tha* all

streets are covered in the siren territory?

A That 1is an extra added feature to ensure that,

that is correct.
Q Well, what else do you have?
A Individual's training that ne is supposed to

cover those routes. This is a systematic way of assuring

that he has done it.

Q And in that training, Mr. Weismantle, the

drivers are not sent to the siren territory that they

l
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might be sent to at the time of an emergency, are they?

A They are sent to the siren territory in that
training.
Q To the siren territory that they will be expected

to cover at the time of the emergency?

A Again, there are 89 siren territories, and
almost an infinite number of combinations of drivers that
could be sent to these territories.

In the training, as I described yesterday, they
are sent out into the field to a siren territory. They
don't actually drive the complete route broadcasting the
message, but they are given the maps, they are given the
other information, they are given the dosimeter and
do everything short of broadcasting the message, and
driving the whole route.

I might add, I am sure, although I can't cite
a specific date and time, that because some of these routes
are small encugh they could be driven in a relatively short
period of time, and ZI think the best example is the
fourth part of ittachment 1 to our testimony, I can be
reasonably sure in some cases drivers have driven the
whole route, simply because it wouldn't take that long.

But we didn't time the drills to allow the

complete driving of all routes by all drivers.

Q Mr. Weismantle -~
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A It was unnecessary.

Q I am not sure if I just don't understand what
you are telling me, or if you are telling me something
different than what I heard yesterday.

Are route alert drivers sent out to drive through
the entire route. Forget about broadcasting messages. Do
they drive the routes?

A That has not been part of our training. We send
them out to the routes. They are there for some period
of time and told to report back to the EOC -- excuse me,
to their stuging area consistent with the particular
drill being run. And the timing on that drill.

Q They are sent out to the routes. They stay
there for some time, and they report back to the staging

area. What do they do during that time they are staying

there:
A I believe they drive part of the route.
Do you know which part of the route?
A However much they can covar, given within the

time constraints. The drills we have run have generally
been four hour drills or eight hour drills. They cover
much more than just that part that route alerters drive,
which is the route alerters job function, which is to drive
the route. He has a lot more to his job function than that.

Q So you can say what portion or pPercentage of
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1 a territory is covered by these drivers during these drills?
‘ 2 *H A It would be different in every case.

3 Q Okay. Now, my second question is: It is true,

4 isn't it, that the route alert drivers do not know their

5 siren territory until the time of an emergency?

6 A That is true, because you do nct know what

7 sirens have failed.

~ Q I understand your answer. I just wanted a 'ves'

9 or, 'no.' It is true, isn't it?

10 A That is right. They are not assigned a specific

11 siren ahead of time. ‘

12 Q And, therefore, a route alert driver at the [
. 13 time of an emergenzy could be sent out to drive an area |

14 | that he has never been to before, isn't that right?

15 A That is possible, yes.

16 Q Dr. Cordaro, is it your testimony to this Board
17 thiat WALK Radio has not gone down since the time LILCO

18 provided its hickup generator to that station?

19 A (Witness Cordaro) I don't think I said that.

20 I don't niave any knowledge of them being down. Not to

21 say that they might not have had a malfunction in that
22 time.
23 Q You don't know that.
24 A I said I don't know.
. 25 Q Mr. Renz, you were asked questions by Ms. Monaghan
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regarding WALK Radio also.

A (Witness Renz) That is correct.

Q Mr. Renz, is it your understanding that the loss
of electrical power is the only reason why a radio station
would go down?

A No, not at all. My response simply meant that
the reliability of the =tation, having the capapcility to
be on the air, would be enhanced by provisions they have

recently made.

Q Which is the backup generator?
i That is correct.
Q Now, isn't it true that the failure of equipment

is the primary reason why radio stations go down?

A I don't know.

Q Do you know whether WALK Radio has gone down in
the last year?

A I believe I answered that earlier. No, I am

aware of no incidence in which WALK Radio went down.

Q You don't know one way or the other?
A That is correct.
Q Mr. Hobbs, you were asked a series of questions

by Ms. Monaghan regarding the Director of Local Respons
being notified of an emergency in activation of the sirens.
Do you recall those guestions?

A (Witness Hobbs) Yes, I do.
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Q Now, it is my understanding cf your testimony
is that the fifteen minutes in Appendix C of the regulations
begins to run from the time the Director decides to
activate the sirens under the LILCO Plan, right?

A From the time the decision is made to activate

the sirens, that is correct.

Q And under the LILCO plan, who makes that
decision?

A It is made by the Director.

Q Now, you talked about, I think it is FEMA 43,

is that right?

A That is correct.

Q FEMA 43 also addresses activation of the prompt
notification system, is that right?

A That is correct.

Q FEMA 43 envisions giving discression to the
appropriate state or local officials as to when to activate
the sirens, is that a fair statement?

A Tnat is more of a legal question than a fair
statement, which I am not prepared to comment on.

Q Well, I have heard this panel commening on legal

questions, so if you can’t answer the question, fine. But

A It says once the appropriate official.

Q In your opinion, does FEMA 43 provide for
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the capability, <f notifying the public within fifteen minutes
from the time state and local officals are notified of an
emergency?

A In Section E.6.2, Exceptions Criteria, the
particular section that I quoted stated appropriate
official. I believe it is up to the courts to decide
who is an appropriate official.

Q Let me make my question clear. 1 am not
talking abou: discrecion as to which official is notified.

My question goes to -- let me just repeat it.

In your opinion, is this fifteen minute notification

in part due to the desire to give whatever state and local
official is notified, time to decide; time to use some
discretion in deciding whether to activate the sirens?

A If we follow your premise that we are talking
state and locals, I believe it is the intent of not only
FEMA 43, but 0654 and 10 CFR, to, in those circumstances,
you assess whether or not the protective action can be
implemented in a timely fashion.

You have to weigh all of the things that you
are faced with before you just go ahead and sound che
sirens. I believe that FEMA 43 interprets those other
documents, and allows for that discretion, yes.

Q And you mentioned my premise. My premise being

notification of state and local officials. That is what
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FEMA 43 talks about, isn't it?

A As I stated before, the particular section that
I q. ‘ted deals with appropriate officials. Now, I have
seen appropriate officials. I have seen state and local
government officials, I have seen the term used inter-
changeably. I am not prepared to accept the premise that
it means something, or something else.

Q Are you aware of any instance, any utility,
anywhere, other than LILCO, where the term referred to
in FEMA 47, appropriate official, would be anything other
than state and local officials?

MS. MONAGHAN: Objection, Your Honor. Mr.
Miller is trying to reopen the issue of whether LILCO can,
in fact, do an on site emergency plan. I think that the
premise under which these proceedings start is that LILCO
is the organization that is functioning here because there
is no state or county organization that will function.

MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, that is not at
all the intent of my questions. I think that I can wrap
this up in a couple of more questions, but my question
doesn't go to whether LILCO is empowered to do this or not.
I am trying to get an understanding from Mr. Hobbr as to
which officials are referred to in the document that he
discussed, FEMA 43,

JUDGE LAURENSON: The question you are asking is
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one that everyone knows the answer to, that except for
LILCO there obviously isn't any other such operation.

I don't see where you are going by asking that
type of question. If you have a fo.low-up question of
what you are getting at, let's get on with it.

The objection is sustained.

MR. MILLER: 1Is the witness not going to be
able to give me the answer to the question then?

JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is sustained.

BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Mr. Hobbs, let me ask you this. In your opinion,
does LILCO' plan give discretion to the Director of Local

Response as to whether to activate sirens?

A (Witness Hobbs) Yes, it does.

Q Can you point me to where that discretion is ,
given?

A Certainly. Hold on, please. If we can look at

OPIP 3.3.4, we will begin with page 1 of 7. Procedure
describes the actions necessary to activate the prompt
notification system, and che Director of Local Response

is responsible for implementing this procedure. We set

the pace there.

If you look at page 2, it says: Upon the decisicn
to activite, ensure that the Coordinator, et cetera.

I believe that gives the Director tne discretion
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1 to activate the sirens.

‘ 2 l Q Is that it?
3 A That is one of them.
4 Q Well, do you know of any others?
8 A If you look at the plan, page 2.1-2, and we l~ok
6 at the top of that page, the decision to notify and implement
7 protective actions for the general public is solely the
8 { responsibility of the Director of Local Response.
9 | Identification and acquisition of additionali resources,
10 et cetera.
11 Again, I believe this leads =-- allows for that
12 dissretion on his part.

‘ 13 Q That was in the plan, page what?
14 A 2.1=-2.
15
1€
17
18

|

19
20
a |
22
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24
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! B It 31ves the director the discretion to
' 2 activate the prompt notification system which consists of
3 the sirens and the EBS. 5S¢, yes, 1t does.
} Q fou believe the plan does under the 1nstance of
3 a general emer_éncy as talked about 1n procedure 3.1.1,
6 pages 13 and 14, that the director has discretion?
7 - I belreve that he has previcusly exercised that
8 discretion under other areas of the plan, and this
’ procedure 18 suidance for him to implement that decision.
10 Q And the weoerd "will" 1s guidance then?
1 A It was our previous testimony that trese
12 procedures are gurdance for the director to use. This
13 procedurey 17 the cdirector of LILCO response decides tc
‘ H activate the prompt notification system, this procedure, 17
15 the EOC 1s up and running and everything i1s as it should,
16 defines from a planning basis all the things he shoulyd
17 consider 1n carrying out that decision.
18 5 what you are telling me, Mr. Renz, 15 that -f
19 the director of LILCO response decides to, he i1gnores the
20 procedures then, right?
2l Mr, Renz I am askingy Mr. Weismantle,.
22 A witness Renz) [ would like to defer that tc
23 Mr, Weismantle,
21 ») Zan you give me an answer”?
25 A I Can give you an answer, Can you pleasze
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Q wWhat you are telling me then 31s that 1f the
director of LILCO response decides to 1gnore the
procedures, he can do that?

MS. MONAGHAN : I think that s a
mischaracteri1zation of what the witness said.

JUDGE LAURENSON: This i1s cross-examinaticn,.
objection 18 overruled,

WITNESS RENZ: What I am stating 1s that 1f
plan and procedures give the director that authorization
1t 183 conceivable that, given the right conditions, the
director will decide to not implement a certain portior
the plan and procedures.

A Witne wWeismantie) Can I add at this poi1nt
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are required, EBS may be activated without the sirens.
However, *the director may -- and I wil) emphasize the word
may =-=- activate the entire promet noti1fication system at
his discretion when deemed necessary., The director of LILCO
response has discretion on when to activate 1t, but 1n the
event that there 1s a protective action that he has deci1ded
to recommend to the genera: publicy, he 18 required to
activate and not:fy the pcblic in accordance with the

regulations and 1n accordance with these procedures,”
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to say that he can answer yes <r noy, and 'f he cannot give
yOu @ither a yes or no answer, then of course that 1s
binding on the LILCO and ¢cn this panel, To the extent
they want ta qualrfy that Tater on 0y some other language,
that 15 8 different matter on any further examinatiaon by

their counsel, But as far as thi1s question 18 concerned,

v

L4

they would then be preclucded from later on asserting ei1th
a ves Cr 3 No answer,

¢ I don't think 1t would be appropriate to

LR

g

direct the witness that he has to answer 1t yes or no wh

rne sai1d he canrot do 1t, But I think the fact that he has
geclined to 31ve a yes or no may have accompiished
the purpose for which you have asked tne questian, o 1
wi1ll not direct anything further concerning the duty to
answer thi1s 3uestion.

MR. MILLES: Okay. Thank zou, Judge Laurenson.

BY MR. MILLER:

Q Mr. Hobbs, let me go tac to you for a moment,

Your auestiong from Ms. Monaghan irvolved when does the °C

minutes start to run 7f you can get the dirsctor, Do vou
remember tnose Juestions”

- (Wwitness Hobbs! fes, I do.

G Now when dees the 15 minutes 'n the resulations

start to run 1f vou ¢can't contact the director of LILCO

response under thne LILCO plan”
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. ! A I believe they are made o, -rocedure 1f the

: director cannot be contacted within 0 minutes, The

3 customer service worker 18 directed to do someth ng with

4 regards to activat ng the prompt noti1ficat1on system.

S Q That 18 just tor a genera)l emergenc; requiring

6 immeciate protective actions though, 1sn't that right?

7 A That 1s correct.

8 Q Let's talke a site area emergency and the

v directsr cannct be contacted., When does the 15 minutes,

10 yeur opinigcn, stert to run?

" “ In my cpinion, thers 18 no 15 minutes beginni

12 because there s no requirement for r~-oteczti1ve action

13 assumed at the s1te 2783 emergency,.
. " Q Sc the 15 minulesy you are saying, doesn't

15 start to run until you get the director of LILCO responsa,

16 wrhenever that m:ih*t be?

17 @ 18 deci1s10n,

18 Q Wait a second., The 15 minutes talked about °n

19 the regulations we have been dI1Scussing im your opinion

20 woulg not stavt to v4n unt:? the director of LILCO respons

2l could be contacted, whenever that mignht be: 18 tnat what

2 you are saying’

2 A No. Marely contacting the director of LILCC

2 response does not bezin the 1S-minute clock, That 18 no

5 the cecision, dngn the director 18 contacted and when kR«
‘ TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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makes the
system, a

Q

confused.

i

you are r
g1tuaton
emerzency

contacted

goes not s

Si1rens; g
A

that we ar

the 15 min

puslic

comer “se t!

gubl:

"
-
e

reason Cng

wi1thin

decison

15 minute clock

Okay.

MS.

Are we tall

MOMNAGHAN

to actrvate the prompt
begins at that
foy are right,

Mr. Miller, Ju

ing about 3 s1te ar

MR. MILLER: That s what I

BY MR 1ILLER:

Do you unders nad that, Mr,

Witness Mobt (es.

Let me just rephrase i1t then,
ant. what you ara teliing me ¢t
hypotheti1cally where there 15 23
angd the director of LILCO respo

for some

tart to v
&3 3n e
that ri1¢

uyte T 1me

-
-

3

o

L8]
"
"
n

.
"

'3

-

(T}

w

amount of time, that ¢t

un unti1l the directcr
to a

maxkes a ceci1s1on

In connection with that 15 m»

e

about here at some le

frame must bDe the capa:
minutes,

tem of sirens and tne
netifrication syztam ¢

nutes. If the Directo

ound the prompt not1f1¢
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noti1fication

point.

a secondy I am

-

>

e’ emergency here

am talking about.

Hotbbs”®

because I thini

'én 18 that tne
E1te area

nge cannct bDe

he 15 minute cleoc

of LILCO respone

ctivate tha

ngtn 1n geta i,

11ty to




ro

9

10

1

mUust have
minutes,

Q

A
was

Q
girector o
minute:.
YELr opINn

the time ¢t

acti1vate ¢
A

ne is cont
2

si1te area

activate t

respongIr to

Assume 1t

o
ro
ro
o

the capability of warning the public within 15

Car you answer my Qquestion?

I am sorry. I forgot the guestion, though® 1

yeur Qquestion,

My questi1on 18 a si1te area emergency and the

f LILCO response cannot be contacted within

takes t-»n nours. Just assume that. Is 1t

on that the 1T-minute clock starts to run from

ne dr1rector 18 contacted and ne decides to

"e s1r i |

"w

There 13 3 need to activste Lhe sirens

actec *nat w11l be when 't bexzins,

can 1t beginy Mr, Hobts, 1A your opinion,

cirectcr 18 contacted and he makes the cec18)

o

the public
M5, MOMAGHAN Againy; Mr. Miller, we are at the |
emergencyy right”

|

WITNESS HOBBS: fesy 1t can begin.
87 MR, MILLER: :
. |
It can begin. Wwhe makes the decision to i
|
ne sirens !
witness Mobbs! At 3 s1te area emergenc; - hHere |
]

ng cecison to makce.

e LILCO plany Mr, Hobbs, contemplates
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10

activa the s
that right?
- That
Q Now
LGivwa EMerr 3. CY,
actrvate the s r
A It vy
Q That
A Is t
Q Trat
- Tre

SerYVICE wl rlers

d nat
- w't
:‘ 12
- Wit
Q 0w
- wit
~perato uncer ¢t
call 18 not ¢

acCkups, ang r

Lg

gat themn, =

[0}
"

authori1ty te¢ a

managers, to

W
"
"

s2
1rens at the sita2 area emergency; 1sn't
18 correct.,

1f you can't get the director in a3 sita

whé 3 o g v ma t"a deci1sion to
ens under the LILCO plan?
cu can't get the director?

18 right,
rat the juestion?

is Y8 ugstion
proceagures 4o not i1nstruct the customer
to sound the sirens.,

18 correct., Who makes the deci1sion?
ness wWwersmantle) Mavbe ]l can clarriy 1

Mr, W2i1smantle,
nezs Hobbs! I can't answer the questic
Mr., Wersmant le,

ress wersmantle) Qkay Thz customer
fhe procegure, 1f the dirsctor that was

dith e T8 minutesy the -ustomer

Oy procedure would start to cail the
re are two backup gdirectors. If fe cou
'3 3¢ 1r%Zo *the managers who have the
ume responsibility, and there are four
ume the director's repsonsidbilrty 1n tr
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from.

Q Can you show me where 1t says the manager

the sirens”?

response arrives or 1f no alternate director can be

the cuties ot director and manager. Upon arrival an

" {4 response.”

Now, Mr., Weismantle, i1t 18 your testimaony

o)

those duttres would include actsvation of the si1rens.
that right?
A Certainly.

Q wou'la ycocu look, pleasey at priacedure 2.1.

page 6. Now, page & talks about the manager of LILCO
response and sets fturth h1s duties;: 1s that ccrrect

- hat : right.,
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director of LILCO response not be able to be contacted

directors will]l be contacted and wi1il f111 the position

alternate manager wi1ll assume the cduties or manager of

ra

absence of the dyrector. 2¢c he has seven pevple to draw

can

substitute for the director of LILCO response and activate

(FPause.)
A On page 3.1-2 of the plan, "Line of
Succession,” 1in 1ines 10 through 19, "Should the primar,

-~ v

18 unable to reach the LILCO EOC, on of the two alternate

until the primary arrives. Until t e director of LILCO

reached, t..e primary manager of LILCO response will assi =

tnat

"

- ——-—



Q Is there anything there that says that the
manager of LILCO reseponse can activate the sirens”’

A There 18 nothing explicit 1in here. Thigs gives

some general responsibriities for general position

descriptions. It 's not 1Intended to be &il comprehens
Q Is there anything there, Mr, Weismantle,
would even 1mpiy that the manager can substitute for
director of LILCO response?
MS ., MONAGHAN : I object. He has just read
m tre pla
JUDGE LAURENSON:! The objection s overrul

WITNESS WEISMANTLE: In this particular page,

|
15 - & . |
Q In this procedure; Mr., Wersmantle, 18 vour ‘
6 . |
) answer the same 1
L A Witness weirsmantie) Do you mean by that the !
18 procedure OFIP Z2.1.1°7 ;
19 Q That is my question, i
|
20 ; . {
M I don't believe tnere 13 anything explicit 1n ,
i
2] < - ’
» this particular procecure., The purpose of tnis procegure 13
N - . -
- to provide general descriptions of a of the job functions
\3 [~ - - - . -
- in LERO and not to describe everything that 1s to be daone
]
24 by every (ob functior.
5 N . -
- Q Mr. Wwersmantle, can you poINt me <0 any slace

. TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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‘ I other than what you are relying on in the plan on page
B 2.1-2 that would support you: position that the manager of
3 LILCO response can substitute for the director and activate
¢ the sirens?
3 - There may be some other place that [ could
6 find. 1 won't have one right on my finger tips, but 1t 3
7 very clearly stated 1n the plan.
8 Q Just please answer my Qquesticn, Mr. Wersmznt'le,
9 A At tnhn1s instance, nos I can't point to ancther
10 place, but there may be some place else
1 Q Mr. Hobbs, In your cpinion, are there any
12 circumstances where the time to not.fy the pudirc coulc be
13

begwn to run from tne time that the emergency 1s declared

. 14 by the plant’

5 A (Witnass Hobbs: Just give me a moment ta scan
16 thigsy Ppiease.

v ‘Pause.!

18 A I would Yike to confer for a minute.

19 Q Mr, Hobbs, 1m your ocpinion. In your cpinion is
2%

my Qquastion. Dc you need to confer to establish your

3‘ -

g gpIiniéen

22 A In my opInion 18 1t possible to eliminate tre

2 1$S-minute ---

21 Q Ne. Let me repeat trhe suestion. In your

35| opinion, are tnere any circumstances where the time t¢
. TAYLOE ASSOZIATES
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92
notify the public could begin to run from the time the
emergeriy 1s declared by the plant?

MS . MONAGHAN : I object tu the form of the
questi1on.,

MR. MILLER: I object to Mr, Renz trying to ta

to Mr. Hobbs alsc, Judge Laurenson.
JUDGE LAURENSON: Let's restore a little order
here. The cbjection to the question s overruled. I thin

that Mr, Miller has made clear that he wants an answer from

a particular witness on the panel., The rules that we have

established 1n the beldinning here i1s that he is entitited

to that. But at tre end of that answer 1s some octher

(0}

~#itness wishes to suppliement 1t who has sponsores thi

testimoeny, he may

(=}
o
n
O

I think I1n connection witt this testimony that

gsince Mr, Miller has made it clear that he wants trhe answer
ot Mr, Hobbsy, that there should not be any conferences with

other members unt1l you have finished your answey, Mr, |

o

HoDDS .

Q.
C

M5, MONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, my objectron

not go to Mr, Miiler's request that Mr., HobDs be the oni;

™

L

one tec respond 2 the Qquestion, My 2B)ecti1on wen:e o th

i
m
-
N
o
=
o
o
X
=
>

form of the a3u the quest12n 18 ambiIguous.

There are two 1S-minute time periods that we are tal«ing

about here ano ! don't think that Mr, Milier's question
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adequately specr1fied exactly the time period he wanted the

witness to agdress.

JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection 18 cverruled.

BY MR, MILLER:

Q Do you remember the suestion, Mr, Hobbs”®

A (Witness Hobbs) I thinik I doy and I think m:
answer to that 15 yes, there 1s a period that the 1S-minute
time frame beci1ns upon 2 *1fication to the off-site
of ici1als.

Q Let me make sSure you are zaswering m' Qquesticn.
My Juesticn 1€ In your opinion are there any c rcumstances
where the t1me to notify the public could begin from the
time that the emergency 18 ceclared bv the plant?

- It I look at the JTanguage of the CFR =z3ain on
page 461, we are st11] tallking about the capability, We are

.
=

gt11) tal

w
w
o

te have a sy

"
o
mn

2

D
o
w
n

€y Or tO have a8 system 11n

with the capabir1irty of noti1fying the public witn:

2 YOuU

rrect

MmINULtES.,

Q S BY et me present thi1s quastion t
Assume you hm3ave 3 general emergency resuiring immediate
protective actrons. If that situaticn i1sn't it co
the capabi11-t te notify tr2 public within 15 minu

beginsg t9 run Trom the time the emargency 18 dec

the plant

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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sa2z7
! MS. MONAGHKAN: Objection. That nas been ashed
0 : and answered,.
! JUDGE LAURENSON: Overru'led.
. WITNESS HOBBS: The decision again to scund th
- S17&NnsS 18 made Dy Procedure at 10 minutes, which 1s with:?
6-19 6 the 15-minute time frame.
end Sim 7
8
9
10
11
12
13
14
L
15
16
|
|
17
i8
19
20
21
3
4
25
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Q So, your answer to my questior is yes? If
you could, nive me a yes or no, Mr, -obbs, it will make

it easier.

A (Witness Hobbs) I know. I would Like to

ce able to.

Q Okay. In the event of a general emergency

requiring the immediate protective actions, in that
event, isn't it true that fifteen minutes capability
to notify the public within fifteen minutes begins to

run from the time the decision == the emergency is

declared at the plant?

o I believe the answer to that 1. yes.

Q Thank you.

A (Witness Renz) Can I supplement that
answer?

MR. MILLER: 1I'm nst asking Mr. Penz for

his opinion, Judge Laurenson. If Ms. "onaghan wants

to ask hia Later, she can.
JUBGE LAURKENSON: Well, T think that we
are into an area that's not specifically provided for

in the written testimony, and we should allow supple-

mentaticn to save time later on.

MR. "ILLER: Judge Laurenson, ! would then

request that Mr. %enz cive me a y2s Of NnO answer.

WITNESS RENZ: My answer is no.
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19
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JUDGE LAURENSON: His answer can be yes or no,
ard then he can supplerment it. I think that's the purpose
of the procedure that we are following.

WITNESS RENZ: My »nsweir is no. There is no
fifteen minut: Link from the time the emergency is declared
to the time the public is notified. There are two separate
fifteen minute time periods identified in that section of
Appendix E of 10 CFR, Part 50.

The first one starts at the time the declaration
is made. The second one starts potentially, in the cir=
cumstances that we are discussing, at the time the notifica~-
tion is receive? frum the nlant. ‘'tot at the time the
energency is declared but at the time the notificaticn is
receiv=d.

Y MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Now, Mr. Renz, I would Like to discuss this with
you SOmnée. Let's talk about the general emergercy requ-ring
immediate protective actions.

Is it your testimony that the minimum amount of
time LILCO would havs to activate the sirens woulcC oe
thirty minutes?

Is that what you are telling me?

A (Witness Renz) Please repeat “he question.

¢ Let's talk about gener:z' 2mergency requir:i- g

immediate protective actions. Are you telling me the
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to activate the system potentially t.yond what the

capability is.

Q I =- that wasn't my question, Mr, Renz. Yy
question was: Can you postulate a situation where there
would be a ger2ral emergency requiring immediate protective

actions and the public would not be notified?

A The public would not be notified?
Q Yes.
A I'm sorry. I probably misunderstood t. e questicn.

I would Like to amend my response. I céd~not perceive of
an instznce under those circumstances where notification
Wwould ~ot go to the public at some point.

G Thank you. Mr. obbs, Ms. Monaghan asker you
about backup power to the LILCO sirens. Do you remember
those gquestions?

A (Witness Hobbs) Yes, I do.

Q I th"=% what you said wé  that there is no
fixed power supply backup; is that right?

A That's correct.

Q And you knew of no other sites that had such
a fixed power bazckup?

A That's correct.

Do you know == and I know you did me..*i0n about

% ]

generators that could be moved to the Sound.

A Uh=huh,
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Q Are you saying that you know of ny other sites
where there 1s an independent source c' backuy power to
siren systems?

A Electromechanical siren systems, that's right,.

That's correct, I know o0f no other sites.

Q What other kind of siren Systems are there?
A Electronic.
Q Do you know of any backups to electronic

siren systems?

i3 Most all electronic siren systems in some form
have a battery backup that's on a trigger charger.

e Now, you also mentioned I think three other
plants where you say these plants use route alert drivers.
“rowns Ferry, LaSalle and the third one I forget.

e No, there were more than three. I think there

were five,

G Okay. Let me =-- it's not important.
A ALL right.
2 Can you tell me why you didn't mention these

other sites yesterday?

A No, I can't tell you why I didn't mention thenm
yesterday.

Q Do you recall a guestion from me yesterday regard=-

ing the other sites that use this cencept of route alert

drivers?




H7-6=-SueT

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

& 88 8B B

5233

a Uh=huh. Yes, I do.

Q And you gave me some sites, didn't you?

A Yes, I 4i4d.

Q You didn't inc'ude any of these that you have

mentioned today, did you?
- No, I did not.

Did you research a Little bit over the evening?

(5]

A ‘es, 1 did.
o Okay. "'r. Renz, “s. Monaghan asked about, ~
think, some guestions regarding the Riverhead Customer
Service Office and determining whether sirens had failed
by reviewing electric circuits.
Do you remember those questions?
A (Witness Renz) Yes, I do.

o] For the Riverhead Customer Service Office to

make that determination, the entire c¢ircuit must go down:;

isn't that right?

A The entire circuit, or part of that circuit must
go down.
Q Weli, okay. €S0, the cir.uit must go down to some

extent. Let me ask you this.
Would Riverhead Customer Service know whether

sirens had malfunctioned for other reasons, other than loss
of pow2r or the circuit?

A No, ther would not.
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Q You also, Mr. Renz, talked about this draft =-=-
I'm sorry, this Customer Service Manual and basically
stated that this manual will tell Customer Service operators
what to do.

to you recall thaz?

A T receall discussions on the draft manual, yes,
gir.

G That manual has not been prepared at this time
has it?

A As was discussed, " believe, with the Pan L on

Contention 26, that manual is in draft form.

A Now, Mr. Penz, you also mentioned that =-- 1
thin? what you said was that Customer Service cculd send
an ZBS message to WALK radio. The only message they could
send would be Message A; is that correct?

A That is my understanding of what is contemplated,
yes, that's correct.

2 And Customer Service has no authority to prepare
any other emergency broadcast message, correct?

A That is my understanding, y2s.

¢ And Message A that you referred to simply says
anot~er message 1s to follows; isn't that right?

I That is correct.

Q Now, “r. Renz, with respect to == hold cn one

second. One second, Judge Laurenson. I might be through.
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Mr. Renz, I d‘d have a couple of follow=up

questions from Mr, Zahnicuter's questions for you. You
stated that the lead traffic ~uide wouid determine how

many route alert drivers 10 dispatch at the time of the
'l
emergency to a particular si-en territory.

Do you recall that?

A I believe I testified to the effect that he had thle

allowance and the capability to make that de-isian and
also the option »f confirmine that if be feit it was
appropriate,

(¢} ay. My only question is, that's no where
provided for in the plan or procedures, is it?

A No, I == no. As Mr. “Yeismantle has testified,
that detail going down to establishing guidelines for ioute !
alert drivers to that detail is not identifiea in the plan,
for reasons he discussed.

Q Okay. Mr. wWwei:mantle, you were asked by Mr.
tahnleuter if you coxld recall the regqu'ar LILCO jobs of
foute alert drivers. And I think you said you could not

Is :hat right? Do you recall those guestions?
’ A (Witne~s W2ismantle) That's right.

a Just “or the record, tl.ose regular jobs, regular

J LILCO jobs, are set fcrth in Procedure 2.1.1; isn't chat

‘ right?

A That's right. I had forgotten about that.
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#7-9-SueT 1 Q And I think it's at Page 44 and 45, correct?
. 2 A (Witness Weismantle looking at document.,) Yes,

3 it is.

‘ Q And, in your opinion, "r. Weismantle, i{ you

5 could just glarce through that list of LILCO jobs, are

6 arny of those jobs pertinent to the tasks that wcasid have

b to be performed by the route alert driver?

R hod if they are, could you just tell me which

9 ones?

10 A (Witness Weismantle looking through document.,)

u MS. VONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, I'm going to

12 object to that question. I don't see the relevance of
. 13 this to the -~

14 JUDGE LAURENSON: OQverruled.

15 "S$. MONAGHAN: =~ issues raised.

16 JUDGE LAURENSON: I think we allowed the question,

17 ‘o objected the first time -- someone objectcd =-- and it

18 was overruled. &nd we allowed in the testimony concerning

19 ! the regular cccupations of these peor'e who ar=® going to

20 i be fulfiiLling these functions.

21 fo, 1 think this then becomes the Last of the

22 relevant questions here.

23 WITNESS WEISMANTLE: This List has about, oi.,
. L " close to twenty different job titles. ™any of them are

25 people who do go out into the streets as part of their job
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Q Just briefly, “r. Weismantle, I believe in
response to questioning by Mr, tahnleuter, you menticned
that the Coast Guard had gone through three t:ainins
sessions.

A (Witness Weismantle) That's right,

4] Were those training sessions restricted to

racdiological protec:ion basicaliy?

A No. They covered other subjects.

Q Would you please tell us what sub‘ects they
covered?

A Referring to Figure 5.1.7, the LERO training

matrix, and four lines from the bottom, it is indicated
the Coast Guard's training. Then, you see the training
in Modular One which is the general overview of emergency
arersredness. YModu'ar Threv, which is radroivogical pro-
tection. !ine, which is personal dosimetry; and, ten,
which is personnel monitoring.

In addition, as [ recall from reviewing the
lesson plan about a week ago, there was discussion of the
Coast Guarc's response in terms of this particulars niant,
the Shoreham Plant.

Q Were you tiere during those training sessiens?
A No, I wasn't. They were conducted by Ron

Farley (phonetic), who heads up our training section.

) Are you aware of what the ccntents of those
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discussions were between Mr, F:~ley and the Coast Guard?

Do you have personal knowlecgye about tne dis-
cussions that went on between Mr. Farley and the Coast
Guard about the response in general?

A No. I'm just aware it's in the lLesson plan, I
can't provide any more detail than that.

Q Mr. Renz, I believe in response *to some question=-
ing by Ms. Monaghan you stated that it was your under-
standing that the Coast Guard would begin its response
immediately; is that corrert?

A {(Witness Kenz) When they rrceive notification,
that's right, and protective acticn recome ndations would
need to be implemented. That is correct.

2 I take it that it's still your testimony that
you den't know at what == that you are not aware of how
long it will take for the Coast Guard to com>lete a sweep
of the EPZ?

A Yes. It is stiil my testimony that I am not
aware how long it will take.

MR, McMURRAY: ! have no further gueztions.
JUDGE LAURENSON: Anything else? Mr. Zahnleuter?
MR, ZAHNLEUTER: Yes. I will be brief.
RECROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. ZAHNLEUTER:

e Mr, weiwmartic, in response to & question by
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Ms. Monaghan, you brought up the fact that LILCO route
alert drivers will be provided with yellow marker: and then
overlay. Where in the plan or procedures does that arvear?

A (Witness Weismantle) That's not written. The
procedures aren't wricten in that detail.

G When did LILLO decide that the route alert
drivers would be provided with those materials?

A ‘1 remember discussions == my memory was refreshed
earlier today, discussions I had with the people who are
resonsible for equipping the various staging areas, the
pack«ts, the radios, et cetera. And 1 remember having those
discussions three or four weeks ago.

And I think at that time, they were informing me
that that had been decided. So, the decision was made soms
time before. And I don't have persona! knowledge of that
exact time.

Q Dr. Cordaro, do you know if WALK=FM ever goecs
off the air for routine maintenance? Ffor example, on a
Late Sunday aight.

A (Witness Cordaro) I don't know. I know I have
listened to them on late Sunday night. I Llisten t. that
radio station guite often.

“nd I don't recall ever noting that. That's not
te say it's not possible.

""R. ZAHNLEUTER: Okay. Thank you.
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JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. 3ordenizk, any recross?

MR. SORDENICK: ino.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Any further re-redirect?

MS. MONAGHAN: Yes, there will be, Judge
Laurenson. I would Llike to take a few minutes if I might.
Or, is if appropriats to take our lunch break now?

JUDGE LAURENSON: Ng. I think if we can finish
up this Panel before Lunch, let's :ry to do that.

MS. "ONAGHAN: ALl right. If I might have just
a moment, clease.

(Pause.)

MS. “ONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, 1 believe we are
ready with re-redirect.

FEDIRECT EXAMINATION
BY M1S. “ONAGHAN:
Q Mr. +eismanti~2, do you recall that Mr. Miller

askea you a question that you felt that you could not give

a yes or no answer to?

a (Witness Weismantle) Yes.
Q De vou recall that the question went something to
this effect: If Shorekam notified the OJDirector of Local

Response that there is a site area or general emer~gency
does the Di-ector have the discretion to activate the public
notificaticn system?

Do you recall t-at that was the gquestion that was
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ability is present to consult with people to make a
better informed judgment, that is also there.

Q Mr. Renz, can the fifteen minute time period ==
I guess we've been talking about the first fifte-n minute
time period and the second fifteen minute time perios in
the regulations.

The fifteen minute time period ¢%at I am refer-
ring to is the one in which you have to have the capability
to activate the prompt notification system. Can that
fifteen minute time period begin te run at a site area
emergency before a decision is made by the Director to
activate ths prompt notification system?

A Not in my opinion, no.

Q Can anyone other than the Director o a substi-=-
tute for the Director, for example, the Manager of Local
Response if the Zi-aector can'’ be located, make a decision
to activate the prcapt notification system at the site
area emergency:’

MR. MILLER: I object to the form of the question}
Judge Laurenson. Ms. "onaghan is asking about the Director,
about the M:irsyer. She has stated the Manager is Like the
Director. I don't know what she is asking about.

JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is overruled.

WITNESS RENZ: No one other than the Director,

primary or any variation of alternatecs, can make that decisipn.
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Q Mr. Renz, let's assume that the Director of Local

Response cannot be contacted. Does the fifteen minute

| time period that off site officials have to activate the

prompt notification system run fror one, the deciaration
of an «vent by the con*rol room at Shoreham, or two; from
the time that the customer service supervisor is notified?
MR. MILLER: Objection. I am sorry.
BY MS. MONAGHAN : (Continuing)

Q Which one of those two. This ir the event the
Director cannot be contacted, and it is a general emergency
with protective action recommendation.

«IR. MILLER: Objection. I object to the question,
Judge Laurensoii. I object to the form of the question. It
is a multiple part cuestion. I :1sG object to the fact
that t- '3 is clearly wh.t we just went over with Mr. Renz.

We can keep going back and forth all day with
the same question. I am not sure that we are not replowing
old ground here.

JUDGE LAUTENSON: Objection is overruled.

MS. MONAGHAN: Do you remember tto question,

Mr. Renz?
WITNESS RENZ: Please repeat it.
3¥ MS. MONAGHAN: (Continuing,
Q The assumption is that the Director of Tical

Response cannot be contacted. That you are in a ger.eral
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emergency with protective action recommendations. The

question is, does the fifteen minute time period in which
Oone must demonstrate the capability to notify the public
on the prompt notification sy'stem run from one; the
declaration of t 2 event by the control room; or, two,
from the time that the customer Se:vice operator receives
notification of that event from the ~ontrol room?

A (Witness Renz) That fifteen minute, or abuut

fifteen minute time period, is more consistent, or

consistent with the latter of the two choices.

If I might read a1 portion of Appendix E, the
Section of Appendix E, that addresses it, they define
that second fifteen minute time neriod as -- that this
capability will range from immediate notification to the
public. which is, I think the seconi fifteen min..e time
frame we are talking about. ! this contex: we cannot
notify, or reach the Director of Local Response, they
define that immediate notification of the public has

qto be within fifteen minutes of the time the state and
!

‘local officials are notified that a situation exists
!requiring urgent action.

" So; it is tied into the second. The first
fifteen minute +:me period is the lirc-see responsibility,
and has nothing to do with off site suthorities.

Q Mr. Hobbs, do you agree with Mr. Renz'g response
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! to that ~Tuestion?

A (Witness Hobbs) ahsolutely. CFR clearly shows
the differentia' o=urueen the first fifteen minutes and
the secor< fifteen min te2s. It is also very clear tunat
the first fifteen minute is = " icensee z2.%-ion.

MS. MONAGHAN: No further questions.

JUDGE LAURENSUN: All right. At thi: tim

“%., MILLER: We might have some follow-up
to this =--

JUDGE LAURENSGY: 1 don't think sc.. We have
been with this panel for cuer a day and 2 haif. Each
side has rzen given two rounds of juestions. Tliis is
cererning 23 pages of testimony, that we have spent over
a day and : half, with a couple of payss of attachments.

There will be no further guestic:-.ing of this
panel. The panel of witnesses are excused. W2 wil!
take our luncheon recess aiid reconvene this afterncon.

(Whereupeon, lur~heon recess was taken at

12:3C p.m., to recconvene at 2:00 p. m. this same day.)
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AFTERNOON SESSION

(2:02 p.m.)

JUDGL LAURENSON: We are back on the record now.
i understand that the Coanty indicates it has a procedural
matter to raise?

MR. McMUR®?Y: That is right, Judge Laurenson.
At this time, we would like to make an oral application
for a subpoenz. Let me just briefly state what the facts
are.

LILCO has asked the Mour'y for certain documents
regarding Newsday -- surveys conducted by Dr. Cole for
Newsday. Now, while Dr. Cole has the dec«.ments that
are being asked for, they are the property of Newslay,
and we have inguired of Newsday and they have said they
are willing to have the documents turned over.

fut as a proforma matter, they need a subpoena.
We told this to LILCO. LILCC expressed some relunctance
to apply for a subpoena. We feel, however, that LILCO
is entitled to these documents, sn Suffolk Maunty itself
is applying for the subpoena so that these documents can
be turned over to LILCO.

TIDGE LAURENSON: 1Is there any objection by
any party to the issuance of that subpoena?

IMR. McMJURFAY: Lec me also state that we

understand that Uewsday will not contest the subpoena.
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JUDGE LAURENSON: We will issue the subpoena.
Let us take just a moment. The only question I have,
%r. McMurray, is that this appears to require Yewsday
to produce these document: in Richmond, Virginia.

That is not ordinarily what we would require
Newsday to do, or anybody else toc do.

MR. McMURRAY: We will make sure that the
documents get down “o Richmond, Virginia, Judge Laurensca.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Okay. We will sign the
suppoena right now. I will! give a copy to the court
reporter so t'.is is a mat.er of record, and will attach
it to the transcript following this page, so that the
record will be complete.

(Subpoena Duces Tecum to Newsday, Long

Island, New York, fullows)




UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

Before the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

In the Matter cf

Docket No. 50-32:-0L-3
(Emergency Planning)

LONG ISLAND LIGHJING COMPANY

(Shoreham Nuclear Power Station,
Unit 1)

Nl N St S Nt -t

SUBPOENA DUCE:Z TECUM

To: Newsday
Long island, New York

Attention: Anthony Insolia
Editor in Chief of Newsday
You are hereby directed to produce for knspoction and
copying the following documents relating to the two surveys
concerning the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station, which were
performed for Newuday 'n February and October 1983 by Social Data
Analysts, Inc.:
1. Each survey, including survey instrument
¢. hkasults from each survey
3. Documents, other than reports published in Newsday,
describing, analyzing, or summarizing each survey or the
results.
These documen.s shall be produced forthwith at the officer of
Hunton & Will ams, 707 East Main Street, sichmond, Virginia

23212.



1f you oppose this subpoena, you may move to quash or modify

in accordance with 10 CPR, Section 2.710(f).

v (£ = ,
- Ay CLOtV e ~
James A, Laurenson

Presiding Officer
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JUDGE LAURENSON: Anything further before
we start the “ext panel?
(No response)
JUDGE LAURENSON: Ms. Monaghan?
MS. MOIAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, 1 believe that
Dr. Cordaro and Mr. Davari~ have been sworn, but I believe
that Ms. Clawson nzeds to be sworn.
JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. If you will
stand and raise your r jht hand «nd be sSwor,
Whereupcn,
MATTHEW C. CORDARO
CAROL A. CLAWSON
- and -
CHARLES A. DAVERIO
were called as witnesses on behalf of LILCO, and having
bzen duly sworn, were examined and testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMTNATION
EY MS. MONAGHAN:
0 for the record, and for the Jucges, starting
with you, Mr. Daverio, would you please identify yourself

by name, and spell it 1f you wouid?

A Charles A. Daverio, D-a-v-e-r-i-o.
A Carol A. Clawson, C-l-a-w=s-o-n.
A Matthew C. Cordaro, C-o-r-d-a-r-o.

Q I show you a copy of testimony previously




g-7-Wal

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

8 ® 8 B

5252

filed with the Board, which is entitled Testimony of C~»vol
A. Clawson, Matthew C. Csrdaro, and Charles A. Daveric on

Phase II Emergency Planning Contention 20 (WALK Radio

Broadcasting at Night).

It consists of ten pages and 12 attachments.

ARe you familiar with that testimony?

A (Witness Cordaro) Yes.

A (Witness Daverio) Yes.

A (Witness Clawson) Yes.

Q Lid you participate in the preparation of the
testimony?

A (Witness Cordaro) Yes.

A (Witness Clawson) Yes.

A (Witness Daverio) Yes.

Q Are you familiar with those portions of the

testimony which are attributed to you as your testimony?

A (Witness Cordaro) Ves.

A (Witness Clawson) Yes.

A (Witness Daverio) Yes.

Q Do ycu have any changes to the testimony as
filed?

A fWitness Clawson) Yes, I have one change

to the testimony. OQuestion and Answer No. 15, which
would be on page 8 of the testimony, we have received

letters of agreement from two additional stations, and




Harbor.
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JUDGE LAURENSON: It will be received in
evidence and bound in the record following this page
in the trauscript.

(Testimony of Carol A. Clawson, Matthew C.

~srdaro, and Charles . Daverio on Phase 1I Emergency

Planning C.otention 20, (WALK Radio Broadcasting

at Night) foliows.




LILCO, March 2, 1984

UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
. NUCLEAR REGULATORY CCMMISSION
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‘ UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
NUCLEAR REGULATCRY COMMISSION

Bafore the Atomic Safety and Licensing Board

In the Matter of

LONG ISLAND LIGHTING COMPANY Docket Nu. 50-222-0L-3

(Emergency Planning Proceeding)

(Shoreham Nuclear Power Station,
Unit 1)

N S S S St

TESTI Y OF CARCL A. CLA%SON,
MATTHEW C. CORLARN, AND CHARLES . [AVERIO
ON PHASE II EMERGENCY PLANNING CONIENTION 20

(WALK RADIO BROADCASTING AT NICHET)

l. Q. P.case state your name and business address.
A. [Clawson] My name is Carol A. Clawscon. My business
. address ie Long Island Lighting Company, 250 0ld Country

Road, Mineola, New York, 11501.

[Cordarc] My name is Matthew C. Cordaroc. My business
address is Long Island Lighting Company, 175 East 0ld

Country Rocad, Hicksville, New York, 11801.

[Daverio] My name is Caharles A. Daverio. My business
address is Long Island Lighting Company, 100 East 0ld
Country Road, Hicksville, New York, 11801.

2. Q. Please summarize your professional qualifications and your
role in emergency planning for the Shoreham Nuclear Power
Station.

A. [Clawson, I am an Associate NDirector of Pubklic Affairs

for LILCO. My professional qualifications are being



offered into evidence as part of the iocument entitled
"Professional Qualifications of LILCO Witnesses." I have
been the person at LILCO responsible for ccordinating the
effort to form an Emergency Broadcast System, including

obtaining the fecessary agreements with radio statiors.

[Cordare] I am Vice President, Engineering, fer LILCO.

My professional qualifications are being offered into evi-
dence as part of the document entitled ">rofessional Qual-
ifications of LILCO Witnesses." I am sitting on this
pPanel to provide the LILCO management perspective on emer-
gency planning and to answer any questions pertinent to
management. My reole in emergency planning for Shoreham is
t¢ ensure that the needs and regquirements of emergency
pPlanning are being met and that the technical direction
and content of emergency planning are being convevad to

corporate management.

[Daverio] I am employed by Long Islaud Lightinc Company
as assistant Manager «' = e Local Emergency Resp -se
Implementing Organization for LILCO. My professional
qualifications are being offered into evidence as part of
the document entitled "Professional Qualifications of
LILCO Witnesses." In that capacity I am responsib’e for
developing and implementing the offsite emergency plan for

the Shoreham station.



Are you familiar with Contention 20?

(Clawson, Cordaro, Daveri~] VYes.

Would you please sumrarize the issues raised by Contention

20?

{(Claweon, Cordaro, Daverio] Contention 20 alleges that

because WALK-AM does not sperate at night persons without

FM radios will be unable to receive adequate informacion
in the event of a radiological emergency at the Shoreham
Power Station. Specifically, the contention states that

Contention 20. LILCO intends that EBS
messages will be broadcast simultaneously by
WALK-AM and FM. (Plan at 3.3-6.) However,
WALK-AM does not operate a*t night. There-
fore, those persons without FM radios (espe-
cially people in cars) will be unable to
receive adequate information in the event a
radiological accident occurs at night, con-
trary to the reguirements of 10 CFR Section
50.47 (b)(5).

5. Q. What is the regulation cited in Contenticn 20?

i
Faa

[Clawson, Ccrdaro, Daveric] The regulation cited in Cou
tention 20, 10 C.F.R. § 50.47(b)(5), reads as follows:

10 C.F.R. § 50.47(b)(5)

Procedures have been established for
notification, by the licensee, of State and
local response organizations and for notifi-
cation of emergency personnel by all organi-
zations. the content of initial znd follow-
up messa2ges to response organizations ard
the public has been establishe::. and means
to provide early notification and clear in-

truction to the populace within the plume
exposure rpathway Emergency Planning Zone
have been established.

-



6.

Q.

A.

How does LILCC pPropose to comply with 10 C.F.R.
§ 50.47(b)(5)?

[Clawson, Cordaro, Daverio]) The LILC? Transition Plan
complies with 10 C.F.R. § 50.47(b)(5) through its Prompt
Notification System and the Emergency Brcad:-ast System.
The Prompt Notification System, including the tone alert
radics activated by the Emergency Broadcast System, will
covide the publi~ with prompt notification, and the EBS
messages broadcast over the Emergency Broadcast System

will provide instructions to the populace of the EPZ.

What is the rols of Radio Station WALK in a radioclogical
emergency at Shoreham?

[Clawson, Cordaro, Daveric] The role of Radio Station
WALK is to broadcast EBS messages te the public. By
broadcasting the EBS messages, WALK provides the public
both with notification ¢f an ac~ident at t.< Shoreham
duclear Power Station and with clear instruction and
information as to the recommended .rotective actions. The
signal sent by WALK-FM Radio will activate the tone alert
radieos that will provide prompt notification to schools,
hespitals, nursing homes, large employers, and other large
institutions within the plume exposure pathway EPZ.
WALK-FM's signal also will activate equipwent at other
pParticipating EBS stations and will enable :hese addi-
tional stations to simulcast the EBS message as well as to

tape the message ‘or rebroadcas%.




8. Q. Does LILCO have a letter of agreement with WALK?
A. [Clawson, Ccriaro, Daverio] Yes. It is Attachment 1 t=2

this testimony.

9. Q. wWhat does that lett:r of agreement provide?

A. [Clawson, Cordarc, Daverio] LILCO's letter of agreement
with WALK provides that WALK will send infcrmational/
instructional messages over both the AM and FM radio air-
ways used by WALK.

10. Q. Is it true that WALK-AM ordinarily broadcasts only during
the day?

A. [Clawson, Cordaro, Daverio] Yes. WALK-AM's current

license permits AM broadcasting from 6:00 a.m. until 6:00

"I' p.m.

11. Q. Dces WALK-FM brocadcast 24 hours a day, every day of the
yeéz:?

A. [Clawscn, Cordaro, Daverioc] Yes.

12. Q. Suppose WALK-FM were on the air in the middle of the night
and a radiological emergency occurred at Shoreham. What
would happen?

A. [Clawson, Daverio] It is true that Radio Station WALK-AM
ordinarily broadcasts only during the day. WALK broad-
casts on its M frequency 24 hours a day and has the
capacity to broadcast the same message simultaneocusly on

both AM aiid FM when a simple procedure is followed by the

person bhroadcasting. The procedure to broadczst on
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WALK=-AM simultanecusly with WALK-FM is as follows. The
broadcaster press2s a button to turn on the AM transmit-
ter. The button is located approximately 10 feet from
where the broadcaster normally sits while broadcasting on
WALK=-FM. The AM transmitter is activated instantly when
the broadcaster presses the button. After pressing the
button, the broadcaster retravels the 10 feet to his nor-
mal position for broadcasting on WALK-FM and flips a
switch so that the message being broadcast on WALK-FM will
be broadcast simultaneously on WALK-AM.

Under current WALK broadcasting procedures, the broad-
caster needs permission from WALK management to activate
WALK-AM during non-broadcasting hours. LILCO is presently
working with WALK to establish a written procedure for
simulcasting on the AM banc at night in the event <f a
radioclogical emergency. The written procedure, which will
be formalized well before fuel load, will eliminate the
need fsr obtaining prior management approval to broadcast
on AM at night in a radiological emergency. LILCO a.s0 is
working with Radioc Station WALK tc train station personnel
in elements of the emergency plan which pertain to EBS.

Is there any .egal obstacle to WALK-AM broadcasting at
night?
[Clawson, Cordaro, Daverio] There is no legal obstacle to

WALA-AM broadcasting at night during an emergency. With
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the Federal Communication Commission's (FCC) knowledge and
pPost-approval, WALK has, during weather emergencies, maine-
tained AM broadcasting through the night (see Attachme:.*
<j. In such cases, the FCC merely requires notice after
the sta*ion has “roadcast during such an emergency cond.:-
tion, so that proper records can be kept. It is our
understanding that the regulations permitting such emer-

gency broadcasts can be found at 47 C.F.R. § 73.1250 (see

Attachment 3.

Does LILCC have any assurance that WALK-FM will broadcas*
on AM at - .ght?

[Clawson, Daverio] VYes. WALK has executed a lette¢r of

agreement dated July 20, 1983, which reads in part as fol-

lows:

WATK will respond to requests from
specified and mutually agreed upon indi-
viduals and/or agencies to activate tone-
alert radios associated with the Prompt
Notification System and serd prepared
instrictional/informational messages over
bothk AM and FM radio airways utilized by
WALK.

In a subseguent letter, the management c¢f WALK RaZ o

reaffirmed its commitment te broadcast on its AM Stat:on

24 hiours a day, i: necessary, during a radiclogical inci-
dent at Shoreham. The letter states:

In summary, AM operation has occured in
the p~.st zt this station during a 24 hour
period 2.5 we are willing and capable to
do so in the event of an emergency at
Shorehum.
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Thus, ths management of WALK has agreed to broadcast on
its AM signal at any hour of the day or night in the event
of a radiological emergency at Shoreham and his not limit-
ed in any way the hours when WALK will respcnd. See
Attachments 1 and 2
Earlier, you mentioned other £F3 stations. Has LILZO
entered into any agreements with other radio stations to
broadcast emergency information? Are you working on
getting such agreements?

[Clawson, Daverio] In addition to WALK-AM and WALK-FM, as
of February 20, 1984, LILCO has signed letters of agree-
ment with other radio stations to broadcast infasrmational
and instructional messages abcut an accident at the
Shoreham plant. LILCO now has Letters of Agreement with
WBLI-FM, Patchogue; WCTO-FM, Smithtown; WGSM-AM, Hunt-
ington; WLIM-AM, Patchogue; “L.IX-AM, Isli», VRHD=-AM,
Riverhead; WRCN-FM, Riverhead; WGLI-AM, Babylo:: and
WRIV=-AM, Riverliead. See Attachments 4 through 12. We
havs discussed the loczl EBS arrangements with auditiona!
radio stations in Suff..k and are expecting several more
stations to sign letters of agreement and to participate
in the Emergency Broadcast System.

Will any of the radio stations just mentioned have the
capability to broadcast on the FM band?

[Clawson, Daverio]| Yes. The following stations have the

ability to broadcast on the FM band: WBLI-FfM (106.1)
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In the event of a radiological emergency at SNPS, what
messages will be broadcast by other member stations of the
Emergency Broadcast System?

[Clawson, Daverio] The message broadcast by WALK will be
either simulcast or taped and rebroadcast. Therefor- the
message that each station in the Emergency Broadca:t Sys-
tem broadcasts will be idertical.

How will the other member stations of the Emergency Broad-
cast System be notified of the need to begin broadcasting
an E3S message-’

[Clawson, Daserioc] As the second item in each letter of
agreement describes, notification of the other EBS radio
stations will be¢ accomplished by installing a broadcast
receiver, tuned to the frequency of the Coruion Program
Control Station (CPCS). Like tons alert radios, the
broadcast receiver will be activated by an attention sig-
nal from WALK-FM. The receiver will permit tl!.e stations
that are part of the Eme:gerzy Broadcast System to be
alerted immediately upon receipt of the attention signal
and to immediately monitor the emergency programming of

the CPCS. See Attachments 4 through 12.
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ATTACHMENTS

|
|
lLLetter of Agreement, Matthew C. Cordaro,
LILCO, to Alan S. Beck, President & General
Manager, Island Broacd-asting Company, Inc. ‘
(WALK Radio), July 20, 1983

Letter, Alan Beck, President & General
Manager, WALK Radio to Carol Clawson, LILCO,
July 25, 1923

47 C.F.K. § 73..250

Letter of Agreement, Matthew C. Cordareo, LILCO
and Herbert Usenheimer, Vice President &
General Manager, WBLI, Inc., November 15, 1983

Letter of Agreement, Matthew C. Cordar»o,
LILCO, to Richa:rd Scholem, C=neral Manager,
WCTO Radio, November 28, 1983

Letter of Agreement, Matthew C. Cordaro,
LILCO, to Richard Scholem, General Manager,
GSM Radio, November 28, 1983

Letter of Agieemen%, Matthew C. Cordaro,
LILCO, to Jack El.i:zworth, President and
Gene:.al ilanager, WLIM Radio, December S, 1983

Letter of Agreement, Matthew C. Cordaro,
LILCO, to Lloyd Parker, General Manager, WLIX
Rzdio, De:cember 16, 1983

~etter of Agreement, Matthsw C. Cordaro,
LILCO, to Rizhard Adrian, General Manager,
WRHD-AM Radic, anuary 9, 1984

Lett:r of Agreement, Mattliew C. Cordaro,
LILCO, to Richard Adrian, Gene:ral Manager,
WRCN-FM Radio, January 9, 1984

Letter of Agreuient, Matthew C. Cordaro,
ILCO, to Andrew Pettit, General Manager, WG.I
Radio, Fsbruary 6, 1984

Letter of Agreement, Matt-ev C. Cordaro,
LILCO, to Andrsw Pettit, General Manager, WRIV
Radio, February 6, 1984




e Vs ®s T
—~ ACH
T A L o S

-
pe)

L



| JACO LONG ISLAND LIGHTING COMPANY

! 199 EAST OLD COUNTRY ROAD + MICKSVILLE, NEW YORK 11801

MATTHEW C. CORDARD, #n O
VICE PREBIDENT
.

July 20, 1983

Mr. Alan S. Beck

President & General Manager
Island Broadcasting Company, Inc.
P. 0. Box 230

Patchogue, NY 11772

Dear Mr. Beck:

In order to provide for an eff.cient anc timely imple-
mentation of prompt notification and instruction for the gereral
public within the ten-mile Emergency Planning Zone surrounding
the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station (SNPE), the Island Broad-
casting Company, Inc. (WALK) and the Long Island Lighting Company
(LIZCO) . do hereby agree to the following undertakings:

1) WALK will work with LILCO and/or Suiffolk County to
formalize procedures associited with both the prompt
notification and emergency information to be given to
the general public in the event of an emergency (or
emergency planning exercise) at SKNPS.

2) WALK will permit the installation of specified communi-
cations eguipment designed to ernsure the prompt trans-
mission of information to WALK for dissemination to
the public, as well as other egquipment deemed necessary
by LILCO and/or Suffclk County.

3) WALK will respond to requests from specified and
mutually agreec upon individuals and/or agencies to
activate tone-alert radiocs associated with the Prompt
Notification System, and send prepared instructicnal/
informatioral messages over both AM ard FM radio air-
ways utilized by WALK.

4) WALK will perform, at its convenience, and after
reasonable prior notification to and appruval by WALK,
a complete testing of this system at a minimum of
once per annum.

or have installed, and maintain an

§) WALK will 11l
cackup gerneration purpcses.

80 DW AGCP £



LONG ISLAND LUIGHTING COMPANY

"

If the afcorementicned meet with your approval, plezse
so indicate by executing a copy of this letter and returning it
to the undersigned.

Very truly yours,

LONG ISLAND LIGHTING COMPANY

B,,//f/m ¢ L

Read and Agreed this day
of 1983
ISLAND BROADCASTING COMPANY, INC.

By: lif\
Alan ex
. President and General Manager
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July 25, 1983

Ms, Carol Clawson

Long Island Lighting Company
Executive Offices

250 0l1d Country Road
Mineola, New York

Dear Ks. Clawson:

I'm writing in response to our recent phone conversation
regarding WALK's facility uttlfzation for ewergency
notification. Our stations will gladly cooperate in any
way possibBle to help keep the public informed.

As you know, WALK-FM, with Long Island's most powerful
radio signal, is the only station capable of covering all
of Nassau and Suffolk Counties as well as much of
Conpecticut. WALK-FM operates 24 hours. AM stations on
Long Tsiand are restricted teo daytime signals (with the
single exception of a 250 watt signal in Freeport).

. WALE-AN Rowever Bas the unique capadility of broadcasting
elong with the FM with tRe flip of a single switch by the
air personality. This is because we simulcast the same
Programming on both stations when the AM is normally on
the air. In fact, with the F.C.C.'s knowledge and post-
approval we have, on a number of occasions, during snow
emergencies maintained AM broadcasting through the night.
In these cases, the F.C.C. merely requires notice after
we've had such an emergency condition so that proper
records can De kept.

It should be menttoned at this point that while our staf?
is used to operating two stations at once and our equip-
ment is plysically set up for such a situation my socurces
tell me that the other AM/FM comdinations on Long Island

do not have the single facility capesbility on a moment's
notice. In fact, some may take as much as a couple of
bours to call in qualified operators to start up their AM
equipment. Some do not Rave reople capable of using stud’'o
equipment present 24 Aours,

In éummary, AM cperation bas occured in the past at this
station during a 24 bour period and we are willing and ~

ISLAND BROADCASTING COMPANY, INC. PO Bax 230, Patchogue, New York 11772 (5.6) 475.5200



Ms. Carol Clawson . July 25, 1983
Long Island Lighting Company ) Page Two

capable to do SO in the event of an emergency &t Shoreham.
Further, we are williog to help coordinate communications
with other broadcast stations on such an cccasion to
insure public safety. :

1f you have any questioas, please do pot hesitate tO call.

Sincerely,

Alan Beck
President & General Manager

&
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47 C.F.R. § 73.1250

§73.1250 Broadcasting emergency infor-
mation,

(a) Emergency situations in which
the broadcasting of information is con-
sidered as furthering the safety of life
and property include, but are not lim-
ited to the following: Tornadoes, hur-
ricanes, floods, tidal waves, earth-
quakes, icing conditions, heavy snows,
widespread fires, discharge of toxic
gasses, widespread power failures, in-
dustrial explosions, civil disorders and
school closings and changes in school
bus schedules resulting {rom such con-
ditions.

(b) If requested by responsible
public officials, a station may, at its
discretion, and without further FCC
authority, transmit emergency point-
to-point messages for the purpose of
requesting or dispatching aid and as-
sisting in rescue operations.

(¢) If the Emergency Broadcast
System (EBS) is activated for a na-
tional level emergency while a local or
State level emergency operation is in
progress, the national level EBS oper-
ation shall take precedence. If, during
the brcadcasting of local or State
emergency information. the attention
signal described in § 73.906 is used, the
broadcasts are considered as being car-
ried out under a State level or local
level EBS operational plan.

(d) Any emergency operation under-
taken in accordance with this section
may be terminated by the FCC if re-
quired in the public interest.

(e) Immediately upon cessation of an
emergency during which broadcast
facilities were used for the transmis-
sion of point-to-point messages under
paragraph (b) of this section, or when
daytime facilities were used during
nighttime hours by an AM station in
accordance with paragraph (f) of this
section, a report in letter form shall be
forwarded to the FCC in Washington.
D.C.. setting forth the nature of the
emergency, the dates and hours of the
broadcasting of emergency informa-
tion, and a brief description of the ma-
terial carried during the emergency. A
certification of compliance with the
noncommercialization provision of
paragraph (f) of this section must ac-
company the report where daytime
facilities are used during nighttime
hours by an AM station, together with
a detailed showing, under the provisi-
sons of that paragraph. that no other
broadcast service existed or was ade-
quate.

(f) AM stations may, without fur-
ther FCC authority, use their full day-
time facilities during nighttime hours
to broadcast emergency information
(examples listed in paragraph (a) of
this section), when necessary to the
safety of life ana property, in danger.
ous conditions of a general nature and
when adequate advance warning
cannot be given with the facilities au-
thorized. Because of skywave interfer.
ence impact on other stations assigned
to the same channel, such operation
may be undertaken only if regular, un.
limited-time service, is non-existent,
inadequate from the standpoint of
coverage, or not serving the publie
need. All operation under this para-
graph must be conducted on a non-
commercial basis. Recorded music may
be used to the extent necessary to pro-
vide program continuity.

(g) Broadcasting of emergency infor-
mation shall be confined to the hours.
frequencies, powers and modes of op-
eration specified in the -tation license,
except as otherwise provided for AM
stations in paragraph (f) of this sec-
tion.

(h) Any emergency information
transmitted by a TV station in accord-
ance with this sect'on shall be trans-
mitted both aurally and visually or
only visually. TV stations may use any
method of visual presentation which
results in a legible message conveying
the essential emergency information.
Methods which may be used include.
but are not necessarily limited to.
slides, electionic captioning, manual
methods (e.g., hand printing) or me-
chanical printing processes. However,
when emergency operation is being
conducted under a national, State or
local level Emergency Broadcast
System (EBS) plan, emergency infor-
mation shall be transmitted both au-
rally and visually.

(43 FR 45847, Oct. 4. 1978)
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11/15/83

long lsland Lightina Companu-WBL1 "LERC" Agreement

FIRST: WBLI agrees, 4in compldiance with (%8 obligations and
Responsibilitics to the gemeral public, 42 will cooperate
with the Long lsland Lighting Company and LEKC 4in the devel-
opment of an Emcrgencu Broadcast System (EBS). The primary
purpose of the said EBS shall be Zo convey information 2o
members of the general pubfic 4im the eveni of an emergency
at the Shoncham Nuclfear Power Stetion., WBLI also agrees fo
cooperate 4in the development of any procedures which shall
ge necessary 2o effectively zarry out the purposcs of the
BS.

SECOND: The Long Taland Lighting Company agrees to provide,
and WBL1 agrecs Lo 4nstall, a broadcast receiver, tuned 2o
the §requemcy cf the Common Program Control Statdon (CPCS),
which 4is capablc o0f bcing mufed. The sadd recedver shall
meet the mequirements cof EBS aftentdicn s4gnal equapmeni as
set forth 4in Chapter 1, Subpart G of Title 47 of the Code

0§ Federal Regufations. Equapment provided by LILCO under
this paragraph shall be «<nstaflled 4in such a way that 4t en-
ables WBLI's stafé, at noamal duty fLccatsons, 20 be alented
instantancously upon the receipt cf Lthe aftention s4{gnal and
to immediately monitor the emergency programming of the CPCS.
WBLI further agtees Lo use «ts best efforts 4n cooperation
with LILCO to azssure that the cquipment descrdibed 4in Lhdis
paragraph L& 4in functioning condition durina all times that
the station {8 4im operation and use 4its besl efforts 4im co-
operation with LILCO zo deterrint the cause of any failune
2o recedive weekly transamissson Lests onigirated by the CPCS.

CTHIRD: 1t <& understood that, when a decis~on Lo activate
ZThe Emergencu Broadcast System <& made, all infecrmation bro-
adcast pursuant to such activation by the Common Parogram Con-
thol Station shafl be ne brcadcast over WBLI as scon as pracs
Licable.

FOURTH: WBL1 shafd use <24 full daytime facilities during
nignhifime hours, «n accorcance with the then applicable ruled
and regulations of the Pederal Communications Committee, %0
broadcast emgraencuy <nformation when necesdary, in the copin-
ion of the management of the stalion, 20 the sadety of Life
and property durini an emcrgency al the Shoreham Nuclear Po-
wer Station.

3090 Route 112 Meatora LI NY 11763 516-732-10¢1 2128059310

APP-3-50
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11/15/83
-?-
Long Teland Liahting Company-WBLI "LERO" Agreement

FIFTH: WBLI understands the importance of educating the pub-

¢, 4n advance, as Lo the operation 0§ the Emergency Broad-
casl System and (s pariicipating stations. Accordingly,
WBLI agrees o peamit LILCO Lo use its call Letterns and {re-
Quency assignment and to reproduce its Logo 4in educational
materials which will be published 4in general circulation pa-
4int media and/or distributed to addresses withir 10 miles of
Lthe Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. Mention of WBLT 4in these
materials shall indicate only that the atation {4 particdipat-
ing 4n the Emergency Broadcast System and shall not be pre-
pared 4in such a way as 2o duggest the station's endorsement
of LILCO activities or nuclear powenr. Nothing in this panra-
graph shall be construed Lo require WBLI o promote 4%4 own
<nvolement 4in the EBS oa to expend any funds either for the
purpose o4 public education, or for the replacement or major
maingenance o0f the receiver referred to 4in paragraph the se-
cond heredi.

1§ the foregoing comports with vour understanding o our agre-
ement please s4ign onc of the copies enclosced and refurn to
WBLI.

A . -

/ -~ ) / /
e Neowdo C Code
erderl Udenneamen akthew C. Coadaro, Ph.D.

Vice President and Gencral Manager Vice Presdident
WBLI, INC. Long Tsland lLighting Co.

APP-8-50A REV.
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FLL O LONG ISLAND LIGHTING COMPANY

‘. -~ eamrin. .. o 179 EAST OLD COUNTRY MOAr - MICKSVILLE, NEW YORK 1180

MATTHEW C COMDARD Pe O

VICE R RIDENT November 28, 1983

Mr. Rithard Scholem
General Manager

WCTO Radio

Box 74

Meiville, New York 11747

Dear Mr. Scholem:

Recentiy, a member of LILCO's Public Affairs staff met with rep-
resentatives of WCTO Radio to outline the station's participation in promptly
notifying the Long Island community in the event of an emergency at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. The purpose of this letter is tc formalize
the agreement which was reached at that meeting.

As used in this letter, the term "Common Program Control Station”
refers to the radio station now broadcasung at 97.5 MHz, licensed to
Patchogue, New York and known as WALK-FM. The term "LERO" refers to
the Local Emergency Response Organization which has been established to
implement an offsite emergency response in the event of an accident at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. This response shall :include, but'not be
limited to, the activation of the Prompt Notification System (including the
Emergency Broadcast System) and the implementation of protective actions
for the public.

FIRST: WCTO agrees to cooperate with the Long Island Lighting
Company and LERC in the development of an Emergency Broadcast System
(EBS). The primary purpose of the said EBS shall be to convey information
to members of the general public in the event of an emergency at the Shoreham
Nuclear Power Station. WCTO also agrees to cooperate in the development of
any procedures which shall be necessary to effectively carry out the purpcses
of the EBS.

SECOND: The Long Island Lighting Company agrees to provide,
and WCTO agrees to install, a broadcast receiver, tuned to the frequency of
the Common Program Control Station (CPCS), which is capable of being muted.
The said receiver shall meet the regquirements of EBS attention signal equip-
ment as set forth in Chapter I, Subpart G of Title 47 of the Code of Federal
Regulations. Equipment provided by LILCO under this paragraph shall be
installed in such a way tha: it enables WCTO's staff, at normal duty locations,
to be alerted instantaneously upon receipt of the attention signal and to
immediately monitor the emergency programming of the CPCS. WCTO further
agrees to insure that the equipment described in this paragraph is in function-
ing condition during all times that the station is in operaticn and to determine
the cause of any failure to receive weekly transmission tests originated Dy the
CPCS.

APP-B-51 REV. 3




LONG ISLAND LUGHTING COMPANY

Mr. Richard Scholem -2- November 28, 1683

THIRD: It is understood that, when a decision to activate the
Emergency Broadcast System is made, all information broadcast pursuant
to such activation by the Comnmion Program Control Station shall be rebroad-
cast over WCTO as soon as practicable.

FOURTH: WCTO shall use its full daytime facilities during night-
time hours. pursuant to 47 C.F.R.73.1250(f), to broadcast emergency infor-
mation when necessary, in the staticn's discretion, to the safety of life and
property during an emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.

FIFTH: WCTO understands the importance of educating the public,
in advance, as to the operation of the Emergency Broadcast System and fits
participating stations. Accordingly, WCTO agrees tc permit LILCO to use its
call letters and frequency assignment and to reproduce its logo in educational
materials which will be published in general circulation print media and/or
distributed to addresses within 10 miles of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.
Mention of WCTO in these materials shall indicate only that the station is
participating in the Emergency Broadcast System and shall not be prepared in
such a way as to suggest the station's endorsement of LILCO's activities or
nuclear power. Nothing in this paragraph shall be construed to require WCTO
to promote its own nvolvement in the EBS or to expend any funds for the
purpose of public education.

SIXTH: Nothing in this agreement is intended to impose any restric-
tion cn WCTO's right to independently gather, produce, write or broadcast
news and information regarding the Long Island Lighting Company, its facilities
or operations.

-

SEVENTH: LILCO will bea- all costs associated with the organization
and cperaticn of the system including all equipment and communication services.

EIGHTH: LILCO will be responsible for its negligent acts or omissions,
and will defend, indemnify and hold WCTO, its officers. directers and employees
harmless from and against all loss, damage, lability, suit, claim or judgment,
for property damage (whether 10 your equipment or otherwise), and for bodily
injury or death, arising out of or in any way connected with LILCO's neglgent
use of the emergency broadcast system pursuant to this agreement.

NINTH: The indemnity given to WCTO is no less favorable than that
given to any other station participating in the system.

- TENTH: WCTO's participation is terminable at will upon notice to
LILCO.

If the foregoing comports with your understanding of our agree-
ment, please countersign this letter and return it in the envelope provided.
1 appreciate your participation in the Emergency Broadcast System. -

) Very/ruly yours,
4 1] 5 e )
4 7[7£(£L fon (" aqéw
Matthew C. Cordaro, Ph.D.
Vice President

APP-B-51A REV. 3






JE2L LONG ISLAND LIGHTING COM

- B——————— 178 EAST OLD COUNTAY ROAD - HICKSVILLE, NEw YORK 1180

. MATTHEW C CORDAAQ, Pn O
VICE PRESIOENT November 28, 1983

Mr. Richard Scholem
General Manager

WGSM Radio

Box 74

Melville, New York 11747

Dear Mr. Scholem:

Recently, a member of LILCO's Public Affairs staff met with rep-
resentatives of WCSM Radio to outline the station's participation in promptly
notifying the Long Island community in the event of an emergency at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. The purpose of this letter is to formalize
the agreement which was reached at that meeting.

As used in this letter, the term "Common Program Control Station®
refers to the radio station now broadcasting at 97.5 MHz, licensed to
Patchogue, New York and known as WALK-FM. The term "LERO" refers to
the Local Emergency Response Organization which has been established to
implement an offsite emergency response in the event of an accident at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. This response shall include, but ndt be
limited to, the activation of the Prompt Notification System (including the

. Emergency Broadcast System) and the implementation of protective actions
for the public.

FIRST: WGSM agrees to couperate with the Lonyg lsland Lighting
Company and LERO in the development of an Emergency Broadcast System
(EBS). The primary purpose of the said EBS shall be o convey information
to members of the general public in the event of an emergency at the Shoreham
Nuclear Power Station. WGSM also agrees to cooperat? in the development of
any procedures which shall be necessary to cfiectively carry out the purposes
of the EBS.

SECOND: The Long Island Lighting Company agrees to provide,
and WGSM agrees to install, a broadcast receiver, tuned to the frequency of
the Common Program Control Station (CPCS), which is capable of being muted.
The said receiver shall meet the requirements of EBS attention signal equip-
ment as set forth in Chapter I, Subpart G of Title 47 of the Code of Federal
Regulations.  Equipment provided by LILCO under this paragraph shall be
installed in such a way that it enables WGSM's staff, at normal duty locations,
to be alerted instantancously upon receipt of the attention signal and to
immediately monitor the emergency programming of the CPCS. WGSM further
agrees to insure that tho cquipment described in this paragraph is in function-
Ing condition duning Jil times that the station is in operation and to determine
the cause of any failure to rcceive weekly transmission tests originated by the

CPCs.
NS A !,'ﬂﬁém T PG : : R
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Mr. Richard Scholem o November 28, 1983

THIRD: It 1s understood that, when a decision te activate the
. Emergency Broadcast System is made, all information broadcast pursuant
to such activation by the Common Program Control Station shall be rebroad-
cast over WGSM as sooa as practicable.

FOURTH: WGSM shall usc its full daytime facilitics during night-
time hours, pursuant to 47 C.F.R.73.1250(f), to broadcast: cmergency irfor-
mation when necessary, in the station's discretion, to the safety of life and
property during an emergency at the Shorcham Nuclear Power Station.

FIFTH: WGSM understands the importance of educating the public,
in advance, as to the operation of the Emergoncy Broadcast System and its
participating stauons. Accordingly, WGSM agrees to permit LILCO 15 use its
call letters and frequency assignment and to reprocuce its logo in educational
materials which will be published in general circulation print media and/or
distributed to addresses within 10 miles of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.
Mention of WGSM (n these materlals shall Indicate only that the station is
participating in the Emergency Broadcast System and shall not be prepared in
such a way as to suggest the station's endorsement of LILCO's activities or
nuclear power. Nothing in thi paragraph shall be construed to require WGSM
to promote its own involvement in the EBS or to expend any funds for the
purpose of public education.

SIXTH: Nothing in this agrecement is intended to impose any restric-
tion on WGSM's right to indcpendently gather, produce, write or broadcast
news and information regarding the Long Island Lighting Company, its facilities

. or operations. "

SEVENTH: LILCO will bear all costs associated with the organization
and operation of the system including all equipment and communication services.

EIGHTH: LILCO will be ruesponsible for its negligent acts or omissions,
and will defend, indemnify and hold WGSM, its officers, directors and employees
harmless [rom ard against all loss, damage, Liability, suit, claim or judgment,
for property damage (whether to your equipment or otherwise), and for bodiy
injury or death, arising out of or in any wav connected with LILCO's negligent
use of the emerqgency broadecast system pursuant to this agreement.

NINTH: The indemnity given to WGSM is no less favorable than that
given 10 any other station participating in the system.

TENTH: WGSM's participation Is terminable at wil upon notice to
LILCO.

If the foregoing comports with your understanding of our agree-
ment, please countersign this letter and return it in the envelope provided.
I appreciate your participation in the Emergency Broadcast System., -

Very truly yours, 5

//'\ y . / ,/ ¢ onliese | ( i V"(tt T
‘ \ \ Matthew C. Cordaro, Ph.D.
I ' Vice President
\‘\ X \.)O,L.l

e b
Richard 3cholem
General Manager - WGSM Radwo
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MATTHEW C CORDARD. Pn. D
S December 9, 1983

Mr. Jack Ellsworth

President and General Manager
WLIM Radio

Woodside Avenue

Patchogue, New Yorx 11772

Dear Mr. Ellsworth:

Recently, a member of LILCO's Public Affairs staff met with rep-
resentatives of WLIM Radio to outline the station's participation in promptly
notifying the Long Island community in the event of an emergency at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. The purpose of this letter is to formalize
the agreement which was reached at that meeting.

As used in this letter, the term "Common Program Control Station"
refers to the radio station now broadcasting at 97.5 MHz, licensed to
Patchogue, New York and known as WALK-FM. The term "LERO" refers to
the Local Emergency Response Organization which has been established to

' implement an offsite emergency response in the event of an accident at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. This response shall include, but not be
limited to, the activation of the Prompt Notification System (including the
Emergency Broadcast System) and the implementation of protective actions
for the public.

FIRST: WLIM agrees to cooperate with the Long Island Lighting
Company and LERO in the development of an Emergency Broadcast System
(EBS). The primary purpose of the said EBS shall be to convey information
to members cf the general public in the event of an emergency at the Shoreham
Nuclear Power Station. WLIM also agrees to cooperate in the develcomnent of
any procedures which shall be necessary to effectively carry out the purposes
cf the EBS.

SECOND: The Long lsland Lighting Company agrees 10 provide,
and WLIM agrees to install, a broadcast receiver, tuned to the frequency of
t+he Common Program Control Station (CPCS), which is capable of being muted.
The said receiver shall meet the requirements of EBS attention signal equip-
ment as set forth in Chapter I, Subpart G of Title 47 of the Code of Federal
Regulations. Egquipment provided by LILCO under this paragraph shall be
installed in such a way that it enabies WLIM's staff, at normal duty locations,
to be alerted instantaneously upon receipt of the attention signal and to
immediately monitor the emergency programming on the CPCS. WLIM further
agrees to insure that the equipment described in this paragraph is in function-
ing condition during all times that the station is in operation and to cetermine
. the cause of any failure to receive weekly transmission tests originated by the
CPCS.
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Mr. Jack Ellsworth -2- December 9, 1983

THIRD: It is understood that, when a decision to activate the
Emergency Broadcast System is made, all information broadcast pursuant
to such activation by the Common Program Control Station shall be rebroad-
cast over WLIM as soon as practicable.

FOURTH: WLIM shall use its full daytime facilities during night-
time hours, pursuant to 47 C.F.R.73.1250(f), to broadcast emergency infor-
mation when necessary, in the station's discretion, to the safety of life and
property'during an emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.

FIFTH: WLIM understands the importance of educating the public,
in advance, as to the operation of the Emergency Broadcast System and its
participating stations. Accordingly, WLIM agrees to permit LILCO to use its
call letters and frequency assignment and to reproduce its logo in educaticnal
materials which will be published in general circulation print media and/or
distributed to addresses within 10 miles of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.
Mention of WLIM in these materials shall indicate only that the station is
participating in the Emergency Broadcast System and shall not be prepared in
such a way as to suggest the station's endorsement of LILCO's activities or
nuclear power. Nothing in this paragraph shall be construed to require WLIM
to promote its own involvement in the EBS or to expend any funds for the
purpose of public education.

SIXTH: Nothing in this agreement is intended to impose any restric-
tion on WLIM's right to independently gather, produce, write or broadcast
news and inforthation regarding the Long Island Lighting Company, its facilities
or operations.

SEVENTH: LILCO will bear all costs associated with the organization
and operation of the system including all equipment and communication services.

EIGHTH: LILCO will be responsible for its negligent acts or omissions,
and will defend, indemnify and hold WLIM, its officers, directors and employees
harmless from ard against all loss, damage, liability, suit, claim or judgment,
for property damage (whether to your equipment or otherwise), and for bodily
injury or death, arising out of or in any way connected with LILCO's negligent
use of the emergency broadcast system pursuant to this agreement.

NINTH: The indemnity given to WLIM is no less favorable than that
given to any other station participating in the system.

TENTH: WLIM's participation is terminable at will upon notice to
LILCO. ‘

If the foregoing comports with your understanding of our agree-
ment, pleas2 countersign this letter and return it in the envelope provided.
I appreciate your participation in the Emergency Broadcast System.

Very truly yours,

' e [t /_
_’"_./g.'u /.{—H({C-—W
Matthew C. Cordaro, Ph.D.
E Vice President

Jagr isworthn
Presiden: and General \Manag-r - WLIM Rad

/
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Mr. Lloy@ Parker
General Manager
WLIX Radio

138 West Main Street
Bayshore, NY 11706

Dear Mr. Parker:

Recently, a member of LILCO's Public Affairs staff met with rep-
resentatives of WLIX Radio to outline the station's participation in promptly
notifying the Long Island community in the event of an emergency at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. The purpose of this letter is to formalize
the agreement which was reached at that meeting.

As used in this letter, the term "Common Program Control Station"
refers to the radio station now broadcasting at 97.5 MHz, licensed to
Patchogue, New York and known as WALK-FM. The term "LERO" refers to
the Local Emergéncy Response Organization which has been established to
implement an offsite emergency response in the event of an accident at the

. Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. This response shall include, but not be
limited to, the activation of the Prompt Notification System (including the
Emergency Broadcast System) and the implementation of protective actions
for the public.

FIRST: WLIX agrees to cooperate with the Long Island Lighting
Company and LERO in the development of an Emergency Broadcast System
(EBS). The primary purpose of the said EBS shall be to convey information
t0 members of the general public in the event of an emergency at the Shoreham
Nuclear Power Station. WLIX alsc agrees to cooperate in the development of
any procedures which shall be necessary to effectively carry out the purposes
of the EBS.

SECOND: The Long Island Lighting Company agrees to provide,
and WLIX agrees to install, a broadcast receiver, tuned 1o the frequency cf
the Common Program Contral Station (CPCS), which is capable of being muted.
The said receiver shall meet the requirements of EBS attention signal equip-
ment as set forth in Chapter I, Subpart G of Title 47 of the Code of Federal
Regulations. Equipment provided by LILCO under this paragraph shall be
installed in such a way that 1t enables WLIX's staff, at normal duty locations,
to be alerted instantaneously upon receipt of the attention signal and to
immediately monitor the emergency programming on the CPCS. WLIX further
agrees to insure that the equipment described in this paragraph is in function-

min

ing condition during all times that the station is in operation and to determine

the cause of any falure to receive weskly transmission tests originated by the

. CPCS. .
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THIRD: It is understood that, when a decision to activate the
Emergency Broadcast System is made, all information broadcast p rsuant
10 such activation by the Common Program Control Station shall be rebroag-
cast over WLIX as soon as practicable.

FOURTH: WLIX shall use its full daytime facilities during night-
time hours, pursuant to 47 C.F.R.73.1250(f). to breadcast emergency infor-
mation*when necessary, in the station's discretion, to the safety of life and
Property during an emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.,

in advance, as to the operation of the Emergency Broadcast System and its
participating stations. Accordingly, WLIX agrees to permit LILCO to use its
call letters and frequency assignment and to reproduce its logo in educational
materials which will be published in general circulation print media and /or
distributed to addresses within 10 miles of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.,
Mention of WLIX in these materifals shall indicate only that the station is
participating in the Emergency Broadcast System and shall not be prepared in
such a way as to Suggest the station's endorsement of LILCO's activities or
nuclear power. Nothing in this paragraph shall be construed 10 require WLIX
t0 promote its own involvement in the EBS Or to expend any funds for the
Purpose of public education.

SIXTH: Nothing in this agreement is intended to impose any restric-
tion on WLIX'S richt to independently gather, produce, write or broadcast
news and information regarding the Long Island Lighting Company, its facilities
or operations.

SEVENTH: LILCO will bear all costs associated with the orgarization
and operation of the System including all equipment and communication services.

EIGHTH: LILCO will be responsible for its negligent acts or omissions,
aud will defend, indemnify and hold WLIX, its officers, directors and employees
harmless frem and égainst all loss, damage, liability, suit, claim or judgment,
for pProperty damage (whether 10 your equipment or otherwise), and for bodily
injury or death, arising out of or in any way connected with LILCO's negligen:
use of the emergency broadcast System pursuant to this agreement,

NINTH: The Indemnity given to WLIX is no less favorable than that
given to any other station participating in the system.

TENTH: WLIX's participation is terminable at wil] upon notice to
LILCO.

If the foregoing comports with your understanding of our agree-
ment, please countersign this letter and return it in the envelope provided.
I appreciate your participation in the Emergency Broadcast System.

Very truly yours,
rill, W ({

y
! .
v i bt gl -

Matthew C. Cordaro, Ph.D.
V.ce President
- . -
i
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W S— January 9, 1984

Mr. Richard Adrian .
General Manager

WRHD-AM Rezdio

Box 666

Riverhead, NY 11901

Dear Mr. Adrian:

Recently, a member of LILCO's Public Affairs staff met with rep-
resentatives of WRHD-AM Radio to outline the station's participation in promptly
notifying the Long Island community in the event of an emergency at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. The purpose of this letter is to formalize
the agreement which was reached at that meeting.

As used in this letter, the term "Common Program Control Station"
refers to the radio station now broadcasting at 97.5 MHz, licensed to
Patchogue, New York and known as WALK-FM. The term "LERO" refers to
the Local Emergency Response Organization which has been established tc

. implement an offsite emergency response in the event of an accident at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. This response shall include, but not be
limited to, the activation of the Prompt Notification System (including the
Emergency Broadcast System) and the implementation of protective actions
for the public.

FIRST: WRHD-AM agrees to cooperate with the Long Island Lighting
Company and LERQ in the development of an Emergency Broadcas: System
(EBS). The primary purpose of the said EBS shall be to convey information
to members of the general public in the event of an emergency at the Shoreham
Nuclear Power Station. WRHD-AM also agrees to cooperate in the development of
any procedures whizh shall be necessary to effectively carry out the purposes
of the EBS. It is understocd that WRHD-AM's narti~=2¢izn in the Emergency
Broadcast System herein is undertaken in an effort to serve the public interest,
convenience and necessity and shall be in accordance with the laws of the
United States, the rules and regulations of the Federal Communications Commission
and any other authority whicih, under law, has jurisdiction over the areas covered
by this agreement. Accordingly, each of the provisions of this agreement shall
be construed so as to be consistent with the purposes of EBS and the said laws,
rules and regulations.

SECOND: The Long Island Lighting Company agrees to provide,
and WRHD-AM agrees to install, a brcadcast receiver, tuned to the frequency of
the Common Program Control Station (CPCS), which is capable of being muted.

The said receiver shall meet :he requirements of EBS attention signal equip-
‘ ment as set forth in Chapta I, S “"’xt G of Title 47 of the Code of Federal
Regulations. Eguipment prcrided by LILCO uxder this paragraph shall be
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installed in such a way that it enables WRHD-AM's staff, at normal duty locations,

1o be alerted instantaneously upon receipt of the attention signal and to

immediately monitor the emergency programming on the CPCS. WRHD-AM further

agrees to insure that the equipment described in this paragraph is in functon-

ing condition during all times that the station is in operation and to determine

::he cause of any failure to receive weekly transmission tests originated by the
PCS.

THIRD: It is understood that, when a decision to activate the
Emergency Broadcast System is made. all information broadcast pursuant
to such activation by the Common Program Control Station shall be rebroad-
cast over WRHD-AM as soon as practicable.

FOURTH: WRHD-AM shall use its full daytime facilities during night-
time hours, pursuant to 47 C.F.R.73.1250(f). to broadcast emergency infor-
mation when necessary, in the station's discretion, to the safety of life and
property during an emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.

FIFTH: WRHD-AM understands the importance of educating the public,
in advance, as to the operation of the Emergency Broadcast System and {ts
participating stations. Accordingly, WRHD-AM agrees to permit LILCO to use its
call letters and frequency assignment and to reproduce its logo in educational
materials which will be published in general circulation print media and/or
distributed to addresses within 10 miles of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.

‘ Mention of WRHD-AM in these materials shall indicate only that the station is
participating in the Emergency Broadcast System and shall not be prepared in
such a way as to suggest the station's endorsement of LILCO's activities or
nuclear power. Nothing in this paragraph shall be construed to require WRHD-AM
to promote its own involvement 'n the EBS or to expaend any funds for the
purpose of public education.

SIXTH: Nothing in this agreement is intended o impose any restric-
tion on WRHD-AM's right to independently gather, produce, write or broadcast
news and information regarding the Long Island Lighting Company, its facilities
or operations.

SEVENTH: LILCO will bear all costs associated with the organization
and operation of the system including all equipment and communication services.

EIGHTH: LILCO will be responsible for its negligent acts or omissions,
and will defend, indemnify and hold WRHD-AM, its officers, directors and employees
harmless from and against all loss, damage, liability, suit, claim or judgment,
for property damage (whether to your equipment or otherwise), and for bodily
injury or death, arising out of or in any way connected with LILCO's negligent
use of the Emergency Broadcast System pursuant to this agreement.

NINTH: The indemnity given 1O WRHD-AM is no less favorable than that
given to any other station participating in the system.

‘ TENTH: WRHD-AM's participaticn is terminable at will upon notice to
LILCO.
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. If the foregoing comports with your understanding of our agree-
ment, please countersign this letter and return it in the envelope provided.
I appreciate your participation in the Emergency Broadcast System.

Very truly yours,

-9 .
{ /// (.[[/v/u/.u (. MW

Matthew C. Cordaro, Ph.D.
Vice President

MCC :pmm

Enclosure

/Jm,/ //Mﬂ A~

Richard Acrian
General Manager - WRHD-AM Radio




T TR AT

rhat bt L



[ oY 1] LONG ISLAND LIGHTING COMPANY

178 EASY OLD COUNTARY ROAD - HICKSVILLE, NEW YOR/RK 11801

MATTHEW C CORDARMD #n D
VICE PRCSIOENT Ianua:‘y 9, 1984

Mr. Richard Adrian
General Manager
WRCN-FM Radio

Box 666

Riverhead, NY 11902

Dear Mr. Adrian:

Recently, a member of LILCO's Public Affairs staff met with rep-
resentatives of WRCN-FM Radio to outline the station's participation in promptly
notifying the Long Island community in the event of an emergerncy at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. The purpose of this letter is to formalize
the agreement which was reached at that meeting.

As used in this letter, the term "Common Program Control Station"
refers to the radio station now broadcasting at 97.5 MHz, licensed to
Patchogue, New York and known as WALK-FM. The term "LERO" refers to
the Local Emergency Response Organization which has been established to
implement an offsite emergency response in the event of an accident at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. This response shall include, but not be
limited to, the activation of the Prompt Notification System (including the
Emergency Broadcast System) and the implementation of protective actions
for the public.

FIRST: WRCN-FM agrees to cooperate with the Long Island Lighting
Ceompany and LERO in the development of an Emergency Broadcast System
(EBS). The primary purpose of the said EBS shall be to convey information
to members of the genera! public in the event of an emergency at the Shoreham
Nuclear Power Station., WRCN-FM also agrees to cooperate in the development of
any procedures which shall be necessary to effectively carry out the purpcses
of the EBS. It is understood that WRCN-FM's participation in the Emergency
Broadcast System herein is undertaken in an effort tc serve the public interest,
convenience and necessity and shall be in accordance with the laws of the
United States, the rules and regulations of the Federal Communications Commission
and any other authority which, under law, has jurisdiction over the areas covered
by this agreement. Accordingly, each of the provisions of this agreement shall
be construed so as to be consistent with the purposes of EBS and the said laws,
rules and regulations.

SECOND: The Long Island Lighting Company agrees to provide,
and WRCN-FM agrees to install, a broadcast receiver, tuned to the frequency of
the Common Program Centrol Station (CPCS), which is capable of being muted.
The said receiver shall meet the requirements of EBS attention signal egquip-
mert as set forth in Chapter I, Subpart G of Title 47 of the Code of Federa.
Reguiations. Egquipmen: prowided -y LILCO under this paragraph shall be
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' installed in such a way that it enables WRCN-FM's staff, a: normal duty locations,
to be alerted instantaneous.iy upon ceceipt of the attenction signal and to
immediately monitor the emergency programming on the CPCS. WRCN-FM further
agrees to insure that the equipmen® described in this paragraph is in function-
ing condition during all times that the station is in operation and to determine
g}:cgaun of any faillure to receive weekly transmission tests originated by the

THIRD: It is understood that, when a decision to act:vate the
Emergency Broadcast System is made, all information broadcas: pursuant
to such activation by the Common Program Control Station shall be rebroad-
cast over WRCN-F\ as soon as practicable.

FOURTH: WRCN-FM shall use its full daytime facilities during night-
time hours, pursuant to 47 C.F.R.73.1250(f), to broadcast emergency infor-
mation when necessary, in the station's discretion, to the safety of life and
property during an emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.

FIFTH: WRCN-FM understands the importance of educating the public,
in advance, as to the operation of the Emergency Broadcast System and f{ts
participating stations. Accordingly, WRCN-FM agrees to permit LILCO to use its
call letters and freguency assignment and to reproduce its logo in educational
materials which will be published in general circulation print media and/or
distributed to addresses within 10 miles of the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.

' Mention of WRCN-FL! in these materials shall indicate only that the station is
participating in the Emergency Broadcast System and shall not be prepared in
such 2 way as to suggest the station's endorsement of LILCO's activities or
nuclear power. Nothing in this paragraph shall be construed to require WRCN-FM
to promote its own involvemen: in the EBS or to expend any funds fer the
purpose of public ecucation.

SIXTH: Nothing in this agreement is intended to impcse any restric-
tion on WRCN-FM's right to independently gather, produce, write or broadcas:
news and informatiorn regarding the Long Island Lighting Company, its facilities
or operations.

SEVENTH: LILCO wili bear all costs associated with the organization
and operaticn of the system including all equipment and communication services.

EIGHTH: LILCO wuil be responsible for its negligent acts or omissions,
and will defend, indemnify and hold WRCN-FM, its officers, directors and employees
harmless from and against all loss, damage, liability, suit, claim or judgment,
for property damage (whether to your equipment or otherwise), and for bodily
injury or death, arising cut of or in any way connected with LILCO's negligent
use of the Emergency Broadcast System pursuant to this agreement.

given to any other s:ation participating in the system.

TENTH: WRCN-FM's participation is terminable at will upon notice t¢
LILCO.
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1f the foregoing comports with yocur understanding of our agree-
ment, please countersign this letter and raturn it in the envelope provided.
1 appreciate your participation in the Emergency Broadcast System.

Very truly yours,

/

.'ZZC/u‘L (‘ é"\'é:w-

Matthew C. Cordarc, Ph.D.
Vice President

MCC:pmm

Enclosure

- - \
ﬁ /C-vz//{(/&/é"/a,\_\_
Richard Adr.an
General Manager.- WRCN-FM Radio
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Mr. Andrew Pettit
General Manager
WGLI Radic

1290 Peconic Avenue
Babylon, NY 11704

Dear Mr. Pettit:

Recently, a member of LILCO's Public Affairs staff met with rep-
resentatives of WGLI Radio to outune the station's participation in promptly
notifying the Lonj Island community In the event of an emergency at the
Shoreham Nuclear Power Station. The purpose of this letter is to formalize
the agreement which was reached at that meeting.

As used in this letter, the term "Common Program Control Station"
refers to the radio station new broadcasting at 97.5 MHz, licensed to
Patchogue, New York and known as WALK-FM. The term "LERO" refers te

‘ tre Local Emergency Response Organization which has been established to
implement an offsite cuiergency recponse in the event of an accident at the
Snoreham Nuclear Powor Station. This response shall include, but not be
limited to, the activation ¢f the Prompt Notification System (including the
Emergency Broadcast System) and the implementation of protective actions
for the public.

FIRST: WGLI agrecs t> cooperate with the Long Island Lighting
Cempany and LERO in the development of an Eme:gency Broadcast System
(EBS). The primary purpose of the said EBS shall be to convey information
+o members of the general public in the event of an emergency at the Shoreham
Nuclear Power Station. WGLI also agrees to cooperate in the development of
any procedures which shall be necessary to effectively carry out the purposes
of the EBS.

SECOND: The Loag Island Lighting Company agrees to provide,
and WGLI agrees to install, a broadcast raceiver, tuned to the frequency of
the Common Program Contro! Station (CPCS), which is capable of being muted.
The said recciver shall meet the requirements of EBS attantion signal equip-
ment as set forth in Chapter I, Subpart G of Title 47 of the Code of Federal
Regulations. Equipment provided by LILCO undar this paragraph shall be
installed in such a way that it enables WCLI's staff, at normal duty lccations,
to be alerted instantaneously upon receipt of the attention signal and to
immediately monitor the emergency programming on tae CPCS. WGLI further
agrees to insuvre that the cquipment described in this paragraph is in function-
. ing condition during all times that the station is in operation and to determine

the cause of any fadure to receive weekly transmission tests originated by the
CPCS.
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THIRD: It is understood that, when a decision to activate the
Emergency Broadeast Systen i made, all luformation broadeast pursuant
to such activation by the Common Program Control Station shall be rebroad-
cast over WGLI! as soon as prac:icable.

FOURTH: WGL! shall use its full daytime facilities during night-
time hours, pursuant to 47 C.I'.R.73. 1250(f), to broadcast emorgency infor-
mation when necessary, in ‘he station's discretion, to the safety of life and
property during an emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear Power Station.

FIFTH: WGLI understands the importance of educating the public,
in advance, as to the oneration of the Emergency Broadcast System and its
participating stations. Accordingly, WGLI agrees to permit LILCO to use its
call letters and frequency assignment and to reproduce its logo in educational
materials which will be published in general circulation print media and /or
distributed to addresses within .0 miles of the Shoreham Nuclzar Power Station.
Mention of WGLI in these materials shall indicate only that the station is
participating in the Emergency Broadcast System and shall not be prepared in
such a way as to suggest the station's endorsement of LILCO's activities or
nuclear rower. Nothing in this paragraph shall be construed to require WGLI
t0 promote its own invelvement in the £28 or to expend any funds for the
purpose of public education.

SIXTH: Nothing in this agreement ;s intended to impose any restric-
tion on WGLI's right to independently gather, produce, write or broadcast
news and information regarding the Long Island Lighting Company, its facilities

' or operaticons.
SEVENTH: LILCO will bear all costs associated with the organization
and operation of the system including all equipment and communication servicos.

EIGHTH: LILCO will be responsible for its negligent acts or omissions,
and will defend, indemnify an: hold WGLI, its officers, directors and employees
harmless from and against all iuss, damage, liability, suit, claim or judgment,
for property damage (whether o your equipment or otherwise}, and for bodily
injury or death, arising out of or in any way connected with LILCO's negligen:
use of the emergency broadcast system pursuant to this agreement.

NINTH: The indemnity given to WGLI is no less favorable than that
given to any other station participating in the system.

TENTH: WGLI's participation is terminable at will upon notice to
LILCO.

If the foregoing comports with yaur understanding of our agree-
ment, please countersign this letter and return it in the envelope provided.
I appreciate your participation in the Emergency Broadcast System.

Very truly vours,
7/

‘/, /”’/4- (’ /—/’.' % ./‘-( '
Matthew C. Cordaro, Ph.D.

. 3 P Vice President
g =
. 7 2¢7’
/Andrew Fettit

” General Manager - WGL! Radi

-
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Mr. Andrew Pettit
Ceneral Manage:
WRIV Radio

1290 Peconic Avenue
Babvlon, NY 11704

Dear Mr. Pettit

Recently, a member of LILCC's Public Affairs stalf met with rep-
resentatives of WRIV Radio to outline the station's participation in premptly
notifying the Long (sland community in the event of an emergency at the
Shoreham Nuciear Power Statiorn. The purpese ¢ this letter (s to formalize
the agreement which was reach~d at that meeting.

As used in this letter, the term “Common Program Control Staticn"
refers to the radio station now broalcas:ing at 97.5 MHz, licensed to
Patchogue, New York and known as WALK-FM. The term "LERO" refers to
the Local Emergency Respense Organizatiorn which has been established to
implement an offsite emergency resp.nse in the event of an accident at the
Shoroham N ':}ear Power Station. This 1 :sponsc shall include, but rot be
limited to, the acti \'ﬂ‘xon of the Prompt Notification System (including the
Emergency br*a cast System) ard tne in.plementation of proiective actior.s

fer the public.

FilST: WRIV agrees to ccoporate with the Long Island Lighting
mpany aad LERO in the development oi *n Emergency Brozicast System
(EES). The p:.:n.:-",' ,:-a..: ;2¢ of the said EBS shall be to convey information
to membaors of the gonoral public in the ovant cf an emergency at the Shcreham
Nuclears Power Staton. WV also careas to cooperate in the development of
any procedures which chall be necessary to effectively carry out the purposes

of the EBS.

SECOND: The Long b‘a,m Lichiing Company agrees t-ﬂ provide,

and WRIV agraes *o instull, 3 broadsu i rzceiver, tunes to the £ requency of
the Common Program Contra! Stativn (CPCS), which is c:pable of being muted.
The said receiver shall mee! the roaumreaents of LBS attention signal equip-
mer:it as set {orth in Chapter S rt G of Titie 47 o f ‘.'*f C.de of Federal
Regulatxo%. Equipmenr* provided b-,' LiLCO under this paragraph shail be
installed in such a way "la. it enables WR .”s staff, at normal duty locations,
to be alertzd instantancously upon

- 1

.y
-—
~
’ -

-

of the attention dxgnal and to
immediately monitor the emergency pro ':a mming on the CPCS. WRIV further
t

'U

agrecs 10 !nsure that the nrupment Sosceribed in this par 3graph {s in function-
ing coni;::on during all timos that the station is in cperation and to cetermine

the cause =f any failura 12> receive woekly transmnission rosts originated by the
CPCS.
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THIRD: It 1s understood that, when a decision to activate the
Energency Broadcast System is made, all information broadcast pursuant
to such activation by the Commen Program Control Station shall be rebroad-
cast over WRIV as socn as practicable.

FOURTH: WRIV shall use its ‘ull daytime facilities during night-
t:me hours, pursuant to 47 C.F.R.73. «250(f), to broadcast emergency infor-
mzlon when necessary, in the station's discretion, to the safety of life and
Property during an emergency at the Shoreham Nuclear Power Staticn.

FIFTH: WRIV understands the importance of educating the public,
in advance, as to the operation of the Emergency Broadcast System and its
participating stations. Accordingly, WRIV agrees to permit LILCO to use its
call letters and frequency assignment and to reproduce its logo in educational
materials which will be published in general circulation print media and/or
distributed to addresses within 10 miles of the Shorcham Nuclear Power Station.
Mention of WRIV in these materials shall indicate only that the station is
participating in the Emergency Broadcast System and shall not be prepared {n
such a way as to suggest the station's encorsoment ¢f LILCO's activities or
nuclear power. Nothing in this paragraph shall be construed to require WRIV
o promote its cwn involvemert in the EBS or to expend any funds for the
purpose of public education.

SIXTH: Nothina in this agreement s intended to impose any restric-
tian on WRIV's right o independently gather, produce, write or broadcast
news and information regarding the Lenog [sland Lighting Company, its facilities
Or operations.

SEVLNTH: LILCO will bear all costs assoclated with the organization
and operation of the sysiem including all equipment and commurication services,

EIGHTI!: LILCO will be responsible for s ncgligent acts or omissions,
and wil] defend, indemnify and hold WRIV, its officers, directors and employees
harmless ficm and agaiast all loss, damage, liavility, suit, claim or judgment,
for property damac. (whether to your equipmont or otherwisa) , and for bodily
injury or death, arising out c{ or in any way connected with LILCO's negligent
use of the emergency broadcas: system pursuant to this ajrzement.

NINTH: The indemn.ty given to "RIV i3 no less favorable than that
3iven to any other station Farticipating in the system.

TENTH: WRIV': narticipation (s erminable at will uporn notice to

LILCD.

If the ferrvacing comports » 'l your understanding of our aoree-
ment, plaasc countoceian this lottor Wb return it in the envelope provided.
| appreciats vour participeuion In the crevaency Breadeast System.

very truly yours,
/ ’ 4 /.,
s “* ¢ £4 L —
Matthew C. Ccerdare, Ph.D.
Vice President

s 1
’ - rs? ——
‘ / "
AQ&-LM) ‘_.\E‘Z 7L i
o

;sffdre\v Pettit
General Manager - WRIV Badiu
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JUDGE LAURENSON: Who is going to do the cross

examination for the Country?

MR. MILLER: I am, Judge Laurenson.
CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MILLER:
Q We will start, Ms. Clawson, with the additional

radio stations you just mentioned; will you tell me when

LILCO obtained these letters of agreement?

A (Witness Clawson) The letters of agreement

from WLNG I received in the mail on Tuesday .

Q Did you notify Counsel of LILCO that you received

these letters on Tuesday?

A No, I did not.
Q When did they first find out?
A Probably yesterday.

Q Ms. Clawson, I have a few guestions regarding

your resume that is set forth in this blue volume. Do

you have a copy of that? You, I think, are after Tab 4.

A Yes, I do.

Q Ms. Clawson, in the second -- I am sorry,

the third paragraph. You state that in your position you

are responsible for specially assigned probjects. Do

you see that?

A Yes, I do.

Q Are any of these projects related to Shoreham?
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“ Yes, they are.
Q Can you just tell me what they are?
A The most recent project that I can assign to

that relates to Shoreham is the development and implementation
of public information for the LERO organization. :

Q Could you just list them all?

A I could probably more easily give you an overview
of the projects I have worked on, rather than a complete
listing of all. Many of them involve specific writing
projects, which range from writing, as is mentioned later
on in the qualifications, writing speeches relating to
Shoreham, or corporate officers, writing newsletters,
including a newsletter that we send out to residents in the
ten mile zone, while keeping current.

Writing and assisting in the preparation of
testimony for these hearings, for Suffolk County Legislative
hearings last year relating to Shoreham.

I think that should give you an overview of the
types of projects I have been involved in.

Q Now, when you state down in the third paragraph,
that I have assisted in emergency planning for the Shoreham
Nuclear Power Station, what have you done in terms of
assisting in emergency planning for Shoreham?

A I have assisted in the preparation of emergency

broadcast messages, the writing of the messages. I have
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assisted and, in fact, been responsible for the developme nt

of a local emergencv broadcast system for Shoreham Nuclear

Power Station.

I have assisted and been responsible for the
Preparation of all of the off site public information
materials, including the public information brochure,
the transient information packages, telephone boock inserts
that will appear, and have assisted in writing some of the

Procedures involved for the LERO public information

program.
Q Who do you report to, Ms. Clawson?
A In my current assignment, I report to John
Weismantle.
Q And you are still employed as the Associate

Director of Public Affairs?
A Yes, I am,
Q Ms. Clawson, do you have copies of the letters
of agreement that you have just obtained from these
radio stations? Does Counsel for LILCO have any objections
to providing copies to the County?
MS. MONAGHAN: We have no objection to the
County having a copy of those letters.
BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)
Q Okay. We are going to begin with the LILCO

testimory. Page 2 of your testimony, Ms. Clawson, you
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state -- in the first fuli sentence of the Page. I have been

# the person at LILCO responsible for coordinating the effort

to form an emergency broadcast system. Do you see that?

A Yes, I do.

Q Do you have sole responsibility in this regard?
A Yes, I do.

Q When did you start the effort to form an

emergency broadcast system?

A I would say initial calls were made in August
of 1983.
Q Was the first letter of agreement with the

radio station the letter agreement with WALK Radio?

A Yes. And the letter of agreement with WALK
Radio and discussions with WALK Radio, predates my
employment with the Long Island Lighting Company.

Q And that agreement with WALK goes back to
July of '83, correct?

A Yes. That letter does. But the initial
discussions with WALK and the designation of WALK as
the lead station predates my employment with Long Island
Lighting Company.

Q Ms. Clawson, have any radio stations re fused
to participate with LILCO in emergency broadcast system?

A No, I can't say that any radio station that

we have contacted has out and out refused to participate
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in the system.

Q Weli, when yon say, 'out and out refused to
Participate,' have they refused in any way?

A There are a couple of stations that indicated
they would prefer to wait until the plant came on line,
Or until we were licensed before they agreed to participate.

Q What were those stations?

MS. MONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, first of ' 5
I think this is outside the scope of what the contention
goes to, and second of all, whether Or not radio stations
refused to participate until the plant goes on line srems
to me to be the type of detail that is not probative
of the issues that you are going to have to decide in
this proceeding.

MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, the entire
testimony actually goes to the issue of formation of the
eémergency broadcast system and the network of radio
stations being used by LILCO.

It 1s not outside the scope of the contention,
and it is not outside the scope of the testimony, and I
think it is relevant, and we are entitled to probe into
why certain radio stations have, at this time, expressed
a desire not to participate in this system.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Why is that relevar:? The

reasons why, or the identity of stations that are not
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participating?

How does that relate to your Contention 20.
MR. MILLER: I would like to ask Ms. Clawson
why those stations have refused to participate.
JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is sustained.
I find that the guestions dealing with reasons for stations
not participating is beyond the scope cf Contention 20, and
therefore, not relevant.
MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, if my questions
go -- here is my problem. It could be, I have no idea,
but I would like to ask, that the reasons why these
stations have refused to participate g0 to deficiencies
in the emergency broadcast system which LILCO is relying
upon.
JUDGE LAURENSON: That is not Contention 20.
Your Contention 20 says that LILCO intends that EBS
messages will be broadcast simultaneously by WALK AM and
FM. However, WALM-AM does not operate at night, therefore,
those persons without FM radios, especially people in
cars, will be unable to receive adequate information in
the event an radiological accident occurs at night

contrary to the requirements -- and then you cite the

regulation.

MR. MILLER: The problem we have, Jvdge Laurenson,

is that we have here presented by LILCO witnesses ten pages




B-16-Wal

10

11

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

24

5261

of testimony which discuss many radio stations other than
WALK radio station, and it seems I am entitied to look
into the reasons why these other stations have, or have
not, agreed to participate in the LILCO system.

JUDGE LAURENSON: I think if you want to show
that their system is inadequate to notify the public, then
you could do that through the information that you have.

But as to why other people =-- other stations
have not joined the network, that is beyond the scope

of Contention 20.

Objection is sustained.
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Island or in Suffolk County. Statirons that reach the east
end of Long Island that would pertain to the 10-mile zone

Primarily come cut of New York City and provide very 11

-
*
b

coverage of Long Islandgd.
So that we would find that most pecple locking

for local news would tune into their local radioc station

wm

rather than the New York Ci’y station or the other option

being a Connecticut station.

S0 we find that 1t would probably not be
productive to include television staticns in the emergenc
Sroadcast system.

Q I thought you said you had twc -reasons. Di1d you

Just give Soth of them to me

A I sure d14d.

Q QJkay., fou say that most people would turn 1n
the racio rather than turn on the televisicn: 18 that
correct?

A For a local problem, that 1s right.

Q Focr a local probliem. Noew 15 that your person
opinion?

A That 1s both my persconal opinicn and the
informaticn that was given to me by the radio station
people that I talked Lo n putting together this system.

a The radic stations told you that most pecple
listen to racics and not television?
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‘ ! A No. They told me that for a lccal problem such
B} \
. as a si1tuation that we have today where we have bad road
3 conditions and schools may be closing. I think you w11l
| find 1t very remote that the New York City stations wil)
¢ broadcast the list of every school district on Long Island
6 that may be af escted by a weather condition. :
v Most of those stations rely on the local radic ‘ ‘
|
8 gstations in each area to broadcast that informaticn, and
$ for that reason most pecple that live in these areas wil) !
|
10 tune to therr l10cal radio station for local information !
1
1 about weather problems or any other local traffic problems. j
i
12 Q Are you drawing a comparison, Ms. Clawsan,
13 between weather conditions and a radiolocgical emergency at |
|
!
14 the Shtareham p2lant? '
|
15 - Could you repeat the question” !
_ |
16 2 Welly I am asking you if you are drawing a !
1w compari1son between weather condir1ticns and a radiclogical l
!
18 emergency at the Shoreham plant”? E
19 A when we are talking about the dissemination of i
20 information for a 10-mile radius, yes, I am. |
|
21 5, when you consider a radiclogical emergency at
2 the Shoreham slant, vou would consider that to be a 1o2ca)
2 problem? f
24 a4 For the purpcse 0f the dissemination of
25 protective actien recommendations in the 10-mile zones, ves,
. TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
1625 | STREET, N.W. - SUITE 1004
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20006
(202) 293-3950
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. 1 of a Channe) 6 that [ have been able to receive anywhere on
2
& Long Island.
3 Q There 1s also a Channel 21, Television Channe!
i 21 is that correct”
- A Yes, ] am very familiar with Channel 21.
) R |
6 (¥ Nocw where 1s that broadcast from? |
|
‘ A That 1s broadcast frem Plainview, l
|
8 Q What atout Channel 6, do you know where that is ‘
9 broadcast from? |
|
10 A No., As I said, I am not aware of 3 commercial |
1
i Channel & station, i
12 Q 1 d1¢én't say it was a commercial station., I
13 €319 00 you now of Channel 6.

‘I" I A As ] said, there is a Channel 6 on the dial,

15 and 1t depends on what cable service territory you are n.
|
16 You could pick up a Channel € that relates to their
I individual service, but I am not aware of any one station,
|
18 cther than a cablevisien or cable service type of station
19 that 15 on Channel! 6 on the dial,
20 5 A = =3 - 142 1T~ V. T T -~ - - aa 1 - .- -
- 13 - aAWsS2onNn, wou 1 Q J O ey at Dage - -] . | 4
"l ' el e . o - - = . - - - - = ‘= - I !
- LILCO testimany. tu state in the second sentence ¢ ANSwer
2 = w $ & o R B S iy % - —
- & "The prompt nctrfication system, ncluding the tone 3a'ls
2l
3 radios activated b the emergency broadcast system, ang |
|
21 then vou go on from there. Jo vyou see that?
2 i -
- - witness Clawson! fres, 1 do.
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. ! Q Is 1t your testimony that the tone alert radics
N are activated by the emergency broadcast system or are they
3 activated by WALK FM's freguency”
4 A They are activated not by WALK AM, but WALK FM
5 frequency. !
6 Q Trey are not activated then by the emergency !
v broadcast system, are they’ ;
8 - Nos, they are not activated by the emergency ;
9 broadcast system. i
|
10 Q Mg, Clawson, 13 1t your orinion that LILCO has |
|
1 the authority tc use or activate the emergency broadcast &
12 system?
13 ME, MONAGHAN: Objection. This is beyond the

ention., The contenticon 18 Yimited to

o
[
m
0
o
g
o
-+
-

T
m
n
o

)

.

14

15 whether WALK can broagcast and not whether people wil)d

16 recelve adequate informaticn over the EBS system that LILCC

17 has developead.

18 JUDGE LAURENSON: As I recall, this is tne

19 subject of some of your first contentions gdealing with the ,
E

20 egal authority, isn't ity Mr, Mi1ller?

‘I T Y g T EE T 9 1 = !

P F. ILLER: W v vyes, Judge Laurenson. We

22 certainliy have earlier other contentions that deal with |
]

3 legal authority., I guess I am trying, as we did with route !
]

24 alert drivers arg training questions and other areas such

H a8 thaty witn "= the context of the relevant test imony gocIing
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3uestion. I do not intend to Pursue this

is relevant to tne testimony that 15 being presented by

these witnesses., In fact, I can say that

cne-Suesti1on Qquestion,

18 probably

MS, MONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson,

we maintain

game objection whether 1t 18 one question of a series

questians,

JUDGE LAURENSON: The cbjection

BY MR, MILLER:

s sustained
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that the equipment described 'n thi1s paragraph 18 1n
functioning condition during all times that the staticn

1n operation and to determine the cause of any faitiure

Ll
Y

recelve weel ), ansmission tests originated by the CFC
Q So you rely on the wording ¢f the letter of

agreement tnat the = wil]l maintain this equispmen

.
w
re
4
o
-
w

8000 worlking order

- That 18 corect, and in most cases each stat
~wanted to retaitn that capabi1lity for themselves Decause

they have engineers that maintan ali of their equismen

In some cases th's equipment interfaces with other

equiIpment at the

"

tation and the staticn management wou

prefer to nave tresr own pecele maintain 1%,
Q Wwhat 1ncentive do the radio stations have ¢
maintain this equipment 1n s004 working condityon?
M3, MONAGHAN: Juuge L3urenscny I nave to ob)
to this contnuing ine of questicning. It seaems tc me

#@ 3Ar@ once again setting Into a level of cetail that
really 18n't necessary to provice tne Board with probat
information ¢n how they c¢an decide thi1s contention ang
goces beyond tne score of the contention, I just gon' 1
think 1t 18 relevant.

M. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, [ don't now

could be more rgofative than the very eguipment Le1n

w

n

relied upon oy ILCO to ensure 'n LILTO opiInion that

"
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This equipment 18 tested weekly as every

EBS station and network tests i1ts equipment weelly,

test emanates from WALK and every week WALK send:z out

test message

station, an EBS test message on 1

gstation 'n the country goes that 13
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of an emergency broadcast system. wWhen that o
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"

the equipment

.

.
.

e.

esting hasn't started yet though, r:?

there”

he testing goces on, but the esuipm

n

the signal 1s not yet installed, th

Sorrect.

tyon was 18 the e3juipment testead,

f]
i
w

41

[

nese Droadcast recerve:

uwi

1
L
W

m

[0

L

(8]
P

rodutine ma

s
e

"

the equirpmen 178 and 1f ther

staton

(8]

recerved

station,

"n

y will be tested ever;

~
z
g
m
z
=
o
-}

anticipate that we wiil be provi

(&)

results of these tes

e
n
[ =4
= |
m
w
"
w

]

g

18 any assistance 5

i

mayntaiIning the equiIpmeéent. w

ormation 1n that regarg from any

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
1625 | STREET, N.W. - SUITE 1004
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20006
(202) 293-3950

"

re -

m

w
w
"

-

ul

"w

m




o

¥ ]

5274

Q Towards the end of that Answer 7, Ms, Clawson,
you use the term simulcast, Could you explain what that
term 18?

A Yes, It is an i1dentical broadcast that would 3o
out cn two stations, two or more stations. For example, 1f
this proceeding was being broadcast Sy WALK as we are
spealking now, pecple that were listening to WALE FM would

hear 1t as would pecple who are listening 0 WALE AM., It

"

a staticn that broadcasts the 1dentical programming on more

than one s=ta

P

-

]
-

AL
.

I
"
-
w
-
<
-

1t would e 1in the emergency

[}
v
m
Ei

broadcast sy It woulg be the capability for an

emergency broa

“
n
uh
w
r

t message to be brocadcast through WALK to

B
‘

g811 of the participating relay stations and for that
message to go over the air at the i1dentical time,

Q Wrnen you used the example of the WALK radic
Sroagdcasting the s muilcasting of WALK radicy WALK radic

dgoes tnat during the gay hcocurs,; 18 that correct?

A Trhat 1s correct,
Q Te your knowledge, Ms, laweeon, when thers
other radigo stations broadcast the EBS messagey will there

r
A}

be any delay fr @ time the stations become awsre of

Ll

the massage be1ng broadcast by WALK radic and the tima the
start broadcasting the EES message”?
A Mo, there shouldn't be any delay.
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WASHINGTON, D.C. 20006
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‘ | Q Ags soon as the broadcast receiver picks up

- EBS message, that station starts :roadcasting the messag
3 is that rignt?

i A It i @ simulcast, exactly, or it has the

5 capabiiity of being a simuicast.

6 Q How often will the EBS message be repeated

7 WALEK radie”?

8 A when 3 message comes out and when 1t 18 fir
9 brcadcast, 1t wy 1l pe rebroad cast within five minutes
10 after 1t was first Sroadcast. After that it will be

i broadcast every 15 minutes unt:) a new mMessage 1S receiv
12 and then the same pattern wi1ll be repeated.

13 Q And tne same then would of course be true w

15 £ That 18 correct.

16 Q Ms. Clawson, if you would look, please, at
17 S 0f the testimonys Answer §, It refers to the letter
18 agreement we mentioned earlier with WALKE radigc: 1s that
19 gorract

20 A That i1s correct.

2l G And trhat letter 1s Attacnment to the

)2 testimony, right’

23 - That 38 correct.,

24 Q woula cu look at Attachment 1, please? {0
25 there are a nurter of numtered paragraphs in this letter
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agreement, and 'n paragraph one 1t states that

work with LILCO and/or Suffolk County. WALK 13 working only

with LILCOy that 1s right, isn't it
e best of my knoweldge, that correct.

t 30es on to say that WALK wr1) formalize

procedures asscociated with thne prompt notification system.
wWhat procedures e tnese”
A well ¥ course, we have 3 set of procedures

for the emergency broadcast Eystem 1n CUr emergency

pilanning gprocedu That
have drscusss cse
some o ommendat
13 », fou are referring then solely to procedure !
|
&) 3.8.2° f
|
- e |
15 - N2, nat s one of the procedures that I have |
|
|
16 discussed with WALK, Dther procedures that I have discusses {
|
- |
1 with them angd wi1ll be working with them to develop invo z |
|
18 the training of their station personnel in the emergenc !
i
19 broadcast system, their cle 1n the local emergency }
20 response organizati1on and the actirvaticn of the systen
|
21 during atl hours of the day or night.
22 Q MG cu mentiocned some Brocedures regarcing
3 WALK's role 'n LERQD: 18 that what you s3aig’
|
21 A That 15 correct.
R a what procedures would those be”?

. TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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1 A welly, I think 1t would be usefu)l to tke station
' 2 personnel and the station management for them to have a
3 complete overview of the lccal emergency response
i organization, emergency planning and exactly what role WAL
5 plays 1n the entire system. Unfortunately, 1n this area,
6 the emergency bro3adcast system has never been activated.
7 Q Woula 't be your intent to give WALK station
8 personnel tha LILCO plan and procedures?
9 A Trey already have them,
10 Q what 21se would you want to give them?
1 A That 15 a1l I can think oft.
12 Q 50 I 30 back to my suestion. wWhich procedures
13 are you taliiing acout nere’
4 A welly as I think we have menticoned in our
e Sam 15 testimony, at the current time station management requires
end 9
16 that they be contacted before the AM is activated at night.
17
18
19
20
21
»
23
24
25
. TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
1625 | STREET, N.W. - SUITE 1004
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20006
(202) 293-3950
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Q Let me interrupt you.

A (Witness Clawson) That would be a procedure

that would need to be worked out with the WALK station

management and with their personnel.

Q Right. You gave me four different groups of

procedures, training ==

A Yes.

Q -=- Procedure 3.8.2 --

A Yes.

Q == involvement in LERO and activation of the

A Yes.

Q Now, I'nm just this third involvement

lookirg at

of LERO.

You said you have given the LILCO plan and

procedures, and I'm wondering what else are you going to

give them?

What other procedures?
B I'" not going to give them any other procedures.
2] You don't intend to develop any other procedures
then, right?

we need to work with

A As I mentioned to you,

WALK management and station personnel to put together a
procedure which would preclude station personnel from
having t> contact management to activate AM at night.

My question goec to this third oroup.

4
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#10-2-SueT 1 A Yes.
. 9 Q Forget it.
3 A AlLL right,
4 Q What training procedures, Ms. Clawson, are
5 you developing?
6 A Well, the training procedures that we are develop
- ing would involve the role of WALK and LERO, as I have
8 mentioned to you. It would also involve the role of the
9 Emergency Broadcast System and the prompt notification
10 system.
1 As I mentioned, we have provided them with
12 copies of 3.8.2, including the messages that would be
' 13 involved in the emergency broadcast network. That's the
14 gist of what would be needed in terms of training for
15 WALK.
16 2 Will you be doing that training?
17 4 I expect to be, yes, -*:°
18 Q It hasn't been started yet?
19 A No, it has not.
20 9 Now, you mention in Paragraph 2 =-- well,
21 Paragraph 2 generally talks about means of communications
22 between LILCO and WALK; is that right?
B Yes.
24 Q What equipment is used to communicate with

. 25 WALK radio?
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MS. MONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, I think we
have been through this in other contentions, and it is
beyond the Scope ¢f Contention 20.

Contention 20 is limited to whether or not
WALK-AM and FM can broadcast at night simultaneously and
whether persons without FM radios will be able to receive
adequate information in the event that a radiological
emergency occurs at night,

JUDGE LAURENSON: I agree that we have been
over this, but I think one of the elements of getting a
message out to *the people is how it is communicated freom
Shoreham.

So, to that extent I guess it's background
material. The objection is overruled.

“ITNESS CLAWSON: Would you repeat the question,

please?
BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)
Q Well, how will LILCO communicate with WALK
radio?
A We have a direct phone Line between our EOC and

WALK. And, as a matter of fact, there is an identical
phone line installed between the County Buildings in

Yaphank and WALK.

Q Now, if the EOC is not activated, communication

is by means of commercial telephone, correct?
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A That's right.

a Paragraph 2, 3gain states, Ms. Clawson, that
the equipment deemed necessary by LILCO and/or Suffolk
County. It's by LILCO, iﬁn't it?

A Yes, it is.

Q What is the basis for your statement, Ms.
Clawson, regarding

to WALK radio?

& What is the?

the Line out at Yaphank County Buildings

Q What is the basis for your statement that there

is a dedicated Line from the County Buildings in Yaphank

out to WALK radio?

A That's what I have been told by WALK station
personnel.

Q Ms. Clawson, in Paragraph 3 of Attachment 1,
you mention =-- or the letter mentions == that WALK will
respond to requests from specified and mutually agreed
upon individuals and/or agencies.

Have these individuals and agencies been

agreed upon?

A Yes. I believe that that information is

contained in our plan.

Q Could you just tell me generally who the

individuals would be?

MS. MONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, I am going

to




#10-5-SueT

1

10

11

12

13

14

15

168

17

18

19

21

-~

5282

object ayain on the same basis. We have spent the Llast
two weeks hearing testimony about how LILCO was going to
contact the EBS stations and what means were going to be
used to effectuate that contact and the personnel who
could effectuate that contact.

It seems to be that this more properly the
subject of other contentions and not the contention that
is at issue here.

“R. MILLER: ‘udge Laurenson, I can't believe =--
we are just starting today, in fact, I think somewhat after
two o'clock on EBS stations, and I don't recall in the
last two weeks discussions regarding these matters.

I think Ms, Monaghan is mistaken.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Objection is overruled.

MITNESS CLAWSON: Would you repeat the question,
please?

BY MR. MILLER: <(Continuing)

Q You can just give me a general == I do not
need particular names. 1I'm wondering who the individuals
are that are referred to in Paragraph 32

A Okay. As per our plan, t would be the Director
of Local Response, the Coordinator of Public Information,
or the Customer Service Supervisor.

Q And the and/or agencies. What agencies are

you referring to, does the letter refer to?
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A Well, I suspect that if the State or federal
agency requested that the system be put into operation
for any specific purpose that that would be covered by
this sentence.

Q Well, perhaps I should ask Dr. Cordaro, since
I gather you wrote this lLetter.

A (Witness Cordaro) I think that's a provision
which is exactly in the spirit that Ms. Clawson has des-
cribed, to make provision for the possibility that the
State or the County or possibly the NRC or Department of
Energy would want access to the EBS network.

Q 0.3y. ™s. Clawson, in Paragraph 5, it mentions
this backup generator. That generator has been installed,

hasn't it?

A (Witness Clawson) Yes, it has.

Q Did LILCO pay for it?

A TS, 1t did.

Q Now, do you know, if there is a lLoss of power

at WALK radio how long would it take this backup generator
to reach fulL power?

MS. MONAGHAN: Objection, Your Honer. T think
that's the subject of other contentions in the 90 series
which deal with Loss of power.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Perhaps you can specify which

one?
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MS. MONAGHAN: Just a moment, Judge Laurenson.
I don't remember the exact number of the contention. We
are trying to locate a copy of the contention. I believe
it comes within 93, 94 or 95, and I'm not sure which one
it s,

(Counsel for LILCO searches through documents.)

MR. MILLER: If counsel for LILCO will re-
cresent that this matter is covered in another contention,
I witl go on.

"S. MONAGHAN: I believe that it is. If I
could take a moment, I will be sure that it is.

MR. CHRISTMAN: The backup power for WALK
racio was withdrawn by the County, I am advised, earlier
in this proceeding.

If the County thinks that is not correct, they

can say so. Out that's our understanding and our recol-

lection.

MR. “ILLER: I don't recall.

"R, CHRIS%MAN: I'm advised that Contention 95.C|
Ny -

"S. MONAGHAN: It's Contention 95(C), Judge
Laurenson, which was withdrawn by Suffolk County. The
contention that was withdrawn states: The LILCO plan does
not indicate that WALK radio station has a backup power

supply or that any other broadcasting facility has the
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B be provided to hundreds of facilities within the EPZ.
‘ See LILCO Plan 3.2, Pages 6 through 7. In the event of
5 a Loss of off-site power, YALK would cease transmissions
6 and would be unable to activate the tone alert radios.
- YR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, Contention 95(C)
8 was a contention I think filed by SOC.
9 I think the objection to my question was that
10 it was covered by another contention. T gather there is
11 another objection now.
12 "S. MONAGHAN: ™r. Miller is correct that the
13 initial objection was that it was éovered by a contentior
‘ 14 on which we had filed testimony. But, now I think the
15 fact that the contention which did cover it was withdrawn
16 is the basis for another objection, an additional objection.
17 I don't think they should be inquiring into
18 this within the scope of Contention 20. Contention 20
19 is Limited in scope.
JUDGE LAURENSON: * think it probably is all
21 my fault, because I think I raised it this morning. So,
22 I guess I had better let them finish it up.
23 The objectior is overruled.
4 BY MR. MILLER: <(Continuing)
. 25 Q Ms. Clawson, back to where we were.

5285

capability to transmit the emergency broadcast signal

used to activate the tone alert radios which will allegedly
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A Would you repeat the question, please?

Q Yes. If there is a loss of power at WALK
radio, how long would it take for the backup generator
referred to in Attachment 1 to LILCO's testimony to
reach full power?

A I really don't know. But perhaps one of my
colleagues could answer that gquestion.

(Witness Cordaro) Without recalling the
specifications of the particular equipment involved, 7
can give you an order of magnitude answer.

It's probably in the order of a counle of

wi

minutes. Not a hal+ hour, or forty-five minutes. 1It's
probably in the order of 3 couple of minutes.

Mr. Schiffmacher, who unfortunately is not
here, could give you an exact answer. But, that's my

recollection.

o

Or. Cordaro, is it an automatic start-up diesel
generator?

A I think it is, but I'm not absolutely sure.

Q Is it your understanding that this generator
would be able to provide sufficient power to WALK radio
to broadcast to its normal territory?

A Yes.

Q I'~ looking at Page 5 of your testimony now.

Could you tell me, what kind of radio station is WALK?
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Is it a news station, a rock station? What is it?

A (Witness Clawson) I think in broadcast
vernacular, you might call it somewhere between a rock
station and an easy listening station.

Q Do you have any information, "s. Clawson, or
does LILCO have any information, regarding the =--
regarding WALK's Llistening audience? Let me put it that
way. The kinds of people =-- do you see what I'n getting
at or not? I'm not saying this question very well.,

Well, let me just say: Do you have any

information regarding the listening audience for WALK

radio?
A No, I do not.
Q Would you go to Plage 6, please, of your

testimony?

A (Witness complying.)

Q This procedure which you describe, beginning at

the bottom of Page S5 and going over to Page 6, where you
can flip a switch and go over to the AM at night, <o you

see all that?

A Yes.
Q Have you observed this procedure?
A Yes, I have.

Wwhen did you observe it?

n

A I would say I have observed 3 simulation of the
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procedure, and I would say I've done that in the past

three months.

Q My first question was: Have you observed the

procedure?

A I have == my answer is, I have observed a

simulation of the procedure.

e Okay, so you were not at WALK radio =--

A At six o'clock in the morning, no, I was not.
Q Or seven o'clock at night?

A No, I was not.

Q WALK radio station often has a single person

on duty; is that right?

A Yes, I think it passibly does.
2 Basically, a disc jockey or ==
A That's correct. If I can elaborate, keep in

mind that it's not what you call your disc jockey. This
is @ licensed radio station operator that i. licensed to

operate the equipment at the radio station.

& Okay. 2nd he plays the records and so forth and
so on?
A That's right, but he is also trained and

licensed to operate the equipment at the radio station:
whereas, all disc jockeys may not be Licensed to operate

the equipment at the radio station.

Q Are you telling me that WALK radio always has
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twenty-four hours a day a Licensed --

A Yes, I do.

Q Licensed what? Engineer? What is he?

A Licensed radio operator.

Q Now, is it your understanding of this procedure

that once the switch is flipped, !'ALK automatically starts

broadcasting AM?

A Let me just read the procedure to you again.
Q Well, could you just answer my question?
A Well, as the testimony states, there are

essentially two buttons that need to be pressed. And,
yes, it's an instantaneous activation of the AM transmit-
ter. The AM transmitter is a solid state MW1A Harris
transmitter.

Q From the time the transmitter is activated,
s. Clawson, is it your understanding that the EBS signal
is transmitted over the air to wherever?

A Yes, the system has that capability.

a Now, in the second =- well, the first full
paragraph on Page 6, you state that the broadcaster needs
permission from WALK management to activate WALK=AM during
non-broadcasting hours.

Lo you see that?

A Yes, I do.

0 Who is WALK management? Can you define that
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#10-13-SueT 1 for me?
. 2 H A I believe that radio station WALK is owned by
3 Island Broadcasting Company. The President of the Island
4 Broadcasting Company is Alan Beck. And I believe that
5 permission from Mr. Beck perhaps =-- and/or perhaps his
) 6 News Manager would be necessary at this time to activate
7 the AM system at 1ight.
8 e So, at this time it would be Mr. 3eck and
9 perhaps one other person?
10 A That's my understanding. That's right.
11 a Now, how are these people to be contacted if
12 permission needed to be obtained to activate WALK-AM at
. 13 night?
14 A Could you repeat your question, nlease?
15 Q My guestion is: VYou have mentioned two possible
16 pecple that would have to be contacted =--
17 £ Yes.
18 Q == if you wanted to activate the WALK-AM at
19 night. And my question 's: How would they be contacted?
20 A Well, I suspect that at this particular time
21 they would be contacted over the telephone. Jut, as our
22 testimony explicitly states, I have discussed this with
3 the management of WALK and they have agreed that prior to
u fuel load they would put together a procedure for their
‘ ® station personnel that would negate the need to contact
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station management in the event of a radiological emer~-
gency that would necessitate broadcasting on the AM at
night.

Q Right. I see your testimony, Ms. Clawson.
But your testimony makes clear that you do not have this

procedure at this time, do you?

£ Today we do not have this procedure.

e Are you going to have it tomorrow?

A No, but we may have it on Monday.

2 Okay. Let me know if you get it.

A I sure will.

Q Let's stick to my question. .My question was:
Right now =--

A Yes.

8} == if you had to contact Mr. Beck or this other

person, how would you do it? I assume your answer is
commercial telephone?

A To the best of my knowledge, it would be
commercial telephone.

Q I[s Mr. Beck and this other person to be on call

twenty-four hours a day?

A I suspect that they are.
Q Do you know?
A I have no direct knowledge of that.

Q Tell me when you think the fuel load is going
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to be, Ms. Clawson.
MS. MONAGHAN: Objection. That's clearly =--
JUDGE LAURENSON: C“ustained.
“R. MILLER: Let me try it a different way.
{Laughter.)
BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Could you tell me, Ms. Clawson, why the
testimony states that the written procedure will be
obtained before fuel load? Why wait until fuel Load
whenever that might be?

A Well, probably because I thought that would be
at the outside the latest possible time that we ought tc
have formalized these procedures.

Q Ms. Clawson, the Last sentence of Answer 12
states that LILCC is working with WALK to train station
personnel in elements of the emergency plan.

T think we have discussed that, haven't we?

A Yes, I believe we have.
Q How many station personnel are there at WALK?
A I do not have a complete number of station

personnel at WALK.
Q Can you give me a rough estimate? Are we
talking twenty people or =--

A I would say twenty or fewer.
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Q And when you say these people will be trained
in elements of the emergency plan, these elements are what
we discussed earlier today, Prccedure 3.8.2, things like
that?

A That is correct, which pertain to emergency

broadcast system.

Q Do you know, Ms. Clawson, if WALK Radio will
require such training as a prerequisite to hiring personnel?
A I have no direct knowledge of that.
Q Now, I am just curious, every time you say,
'no direct knowledge.' Do you have any knowledge?
A No.
Q Now, Ms. Clawson, in Answer 13, at the bottom
of page 6, you state there is no legal obstacle to WALK-AM

broadcasting at night. Did you research this issue?

st Yes, I did.

Q Anyone else, to your knowledge, at LILCO?

A Did anybody else =--

Q Did anyone else research it?

A Yes.

Q Could you tell me who it was?

A Yes. It was a colleague of mine in the Public

Affairs Department, by the name of David Levy.

Q And then you go on to state after that sentence

that WALK in the past has broadcast AM at night, during
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weather emergencies I think you say. Do you see that?

A Yes.
Q And you refer to Attachment 2 of the testimony.
If you will turn to Attachment 2. Attachment 2, Ms.
Clawson, in the middle of the page or so, states that
-=- this is WALK Radio -- we have, on a number of
occasions during snow emergencies maintained AM broadcasting
through the night.
Do you see that reference?
A Yes.
Q Is it just during snow emergencies that WALK
broadcasts under its AM frequency at night?
A To the best of my knowledge to date, it has been
just during snow emergencies.
Q Now, in that same paragraph, the third sentence,
200 watt signal in Freeport is referred to, and it is
referred to because it says it is an exception to the
rule that AM stations in Long Island do not broadcast
at night.
What radio station is that?
MS. MONAGHAN: Objection, Your Honor. Unless
Mr. Miller can tie this to one of the stations that is
currently being used by LILCO within its EBS network, I
really don't see the relevancy of this line of questioning.

MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, I guess I could
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do this another way.

On page 9 of the testimony, the LILCO panel
states that there is a radio station AM that broadcasts
at night, and it is WGLI-AM, and I would like to know
if this station in Freeport mentioned in Attachment 2
is WGLI?

JUDGE LAURENSON: 1Is there an objection to
that question?

MS. MONAGHAN: No, Your Honor, there is not.

WITNESS CLAWSON: That station is not WGLI.

BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Now, Ms. Clawson, Attachment 2, the first full
sentence in that second paragraph states: As you know,
WALK-FM, with Long Island's most powerful radio signal,
is the only station capable of covering all of Nassau
and Suffolk Counties as well as much of Connecticut.

Do you see that?

A Yes, I do.

Q Do you agree with this statement?

A No, not necessarily.

Q Are there other stations that cover all of

Nassau and Suffolk Counties, as well as much of Connecticut?
A To be very honest wi“h you, I am not aware of
any single station that covers all of Nassau and Suffolk

County, as well as much of Connecticut.
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Q Then why do you not agree with the statement?

A I don't agree with the statement because the
statement is that WALK-FM is the only station capable of
covering all of Nassau and Suffolk County, as well as
much of Connecticut, and I don't believe that there is
any station located on Long Island that can cover all of
Nassau and Suffolk Counties, as well as most of Connecticut.

Q Maybe I am just missing it, Ms. Clawson. Let's
try it again.

A Okay.

Q That first sentence, you disagree with that

statement in the sentence?

A Yes, I disagree with the statement that Mr. Beck

has made here.

Q And why is it you disagree with the statement?
A Why do I disagree with the statement?
Q Yes.

MS. MONAGHAN: Judge, I think he has asked and
this has been answered at least twice before.

MR. MILLER: It has been asked and answered,
Judge Laurenson. I don't understand -- I am not sure if
Ms. Clawson and I are communicating. Maybe it is my
problem. But I just don't understand how she is disagreeing

with this statement, in light of the statement she has

made on the record.




5297

JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is overruled.

WITNESS CLAWSON: Why don't we try this one more

MR. MILLER: 9Okay.

BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Could you tell me why you disagree with the

statement in Attachment 2?

8 A Yes. Because I do not believe, I do not believe,
9 that WALK-FM is the only station that is capable -- I do

10 not believe that WALK-FM is capable of covering all of

1 Nassau and Suffolk Counties, as well as much of Connecticut.
12 Q Which part of the statement do you disagree with?
13 A I am not real sure about Cdnnecticut at all.
. 14 Q What about Nassau and Suffolk Counties?
15 A I do not believe that WALK-FM is capable of
16 covering all of Nassau County.
17 Q But all of Suffolk County?
18 A To be very honest with you, I think it depends
19 upon the weather conditions. I think sometimes it can,
20 ” and sometimes it can't.
21 Q Okay. Thank you. Ms. Clawson, to your knowledge,

within the network of radio stations relied upon by LILCO,
is there any station which could -- which is capable of

covering all of Nassau and Suffolk Counties?

8 2 8 B

A Well, keeping in mind that we did not feel it
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was necessary to cover all of Nassau County, and for that
Lmatter we didn't feel it was necessary to cover any of

Nassau County. We do have stations that range on Long

Island from Huntington, on the westernmost point of Long
Island, to Sag Harbor, which is the easternmost -- where
the easternmost radio station on Long Island is located.

So, yes, I think amongst our thirteen stations
in our system, that we do cover all of the necessary ten
mile EPZ.

Q That is not my question now. My question was:
Within the system, is there any radio station which is
capable of covering Nassau and Suffolk County?

A Mr. Miller, that is a little bit hard to
determine. If you take the information that the radio
stations give you, most of them will claim that they can
cover all of Nassau and Suffolk County, as well as portions
of New York City.

The only way that that can be determined is
to get in your car and drive around the entire area that

you want to determine whether you can hear a station in.

Q So, your answer is you don't know?
A Why don't you give me the gquestion one more time?
Q Within the emergency broadcast system of -- the

network of radios put together by LILCO, is there any single

station which has the capability of covering all of Nassau
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and Suffolk Counties?
A According to the information that I have received
from these radio stations, there are several that have

the capability of covering all of Nassau and Suffolk

Counties.
But I have no direct knowledge that that can be
done.
Q Do you have doubts?
A To tell you the truth, I don't have any direct

knowlddge about it. I have not driven throughout all of
Nassau and Suffolk County to try to pick up every one of
these stations.

But I can tell you that we can get some station
in the system throughout all of Nassau and Suffolk County.

Q Ms. Clawson, the third paragraph of Attachment 2,

there is another statement by WALK Radio which states that
=== it is very favorable to WALK Radio, I suppose =-- but
states that: Whiie our staff is used to operating two
stations at once and our equipment is physically set up
for such a situation my sources tell me that the other
AM/FM combinations on Long Island do not have the single
facility capability on a moment's notice. 1In fact, some
may take as much as a couple of hours to call in qualified
operators to start up their AM equipment. Some do not
have people capable of using studio equipment present 24

hours.
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Now, do you agree with that statement?

A I don't think that statement is necessarily true.
Q Why do you think that?
A In my travels to these radio stations, there

are other stations that I believe have a similar type set
up, though perhaps not identical to WALK.

Q Is there any other radio station within the
network of radios relied upon by LILCO which have -- which
broadcast AM-FM simultaneously, as does WALK?

A Yes, I believe WLNG in Sag Harbor is a
simulcast station.

Q Would the statement in Attachment 2 be true with
respect to WLNG?

A I have no direct knowledge of that. I have
never inquired intoc their capability.

Q Ms. Clawson, again, looking at Answer 13 now
on page 7, tho end of the answer you refer to a regulation,

which I think is Attachment 3 to your testimony, is that

right?
A That is correct.
Q Is this regulation part of the research mentioned

on the previous page?
A Yes, it is.
Q Now, would you look please at Attachment 3.

Generally, this regulation discusses circumstances where
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stations like WALK Radic could broadcast on the AM frequency
at night during emergencies, is that a fair statement?

A Yes.

Q Now, paragraph (b) of this regulation says that
if requested by responsible public officials =-- and it
goes on from there.

Under the LILCO System, Ms. Clawson, there would
be no request from responsible public officials, would
there?

MS. MONAGHAN: Objection. Mr. Miller is again
getting into whether or not the LILCO transition plan
uses public officials or uses LILCO officials, and that
is the premise on which this proceeding is based, that
LILCO can, in fact, =--

JUDGE LAURENSON: Overruled.

MR. MILLER: You have to answer, Ms. Clawson.

WITNESS CLAWSON: Would you repeat the gquestion,
please?

BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q In this subparagraph (b), there is a reference
to responsible public officials. And my question was,
under the LILCO system, there would be no request to
these stations from a responsible public official, would

there?

A Let me just talk with you a minute about that.
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Q Well, could you answer my question first? You
ﬁ could give me a yes or a no.

A It depends upon, I would guess, the definition
of a responsible public official.

Q Do you consider LERO officials responsible
public officials?

A Well, Mr. Miller, I assume that if this plan is
approved that, yes, LERO officials in these circumstances,
for these purposes, would be considered responsible public
officials.

Q Okay. So let me go back to my original question,
and I gather then you are saying that under the LILCO
system and the LILCO plan, the request to WALK Radio from
LERO Qould be a request, in your opinion, from responsible
public officials.

A That would be my understanding under the terms
of the plan, if it were approved, that is correct.

Q And if the plan was not approved you wouldn't
have to worry about it anyway, right?

A You got it.

Q Now, Ms. Clawson, the way I read this regulation
also, there is two places -- one is at the very end of the
column on the left, and one is about ten or fifteen lines

down from the top of the column on the right. Where there
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are general discussions about having to make determinations
regarding no other broadcast service existed that could
perform what the broadcasting station would do in terms

of broadcasting in its off-hours. Do you see those twc
references?

A Why don't you read me exactly what you are
talking about.

Q On2 reads: Under the provisions of that
paragraph -- referring to paragraph f -- that no other
broadcast service existed or was adequate; and the
second says: Such operation may be undertaken only
if regular, unlimited-time service is non-existent,
inadequate from the standpoint of coverage, or not

serving the public need.

A okay.

Q Do you see the references I am talking about?
A Yes.

Q Now, for WALK-FM to broadcast on its AM

frequency at night, they would have to be in compliance
with this regulation. That is your understanding, isn't
it?

A Well =--

Q If you could give me a yes or no.

JUDGE LAURENSON: You can't be both talking at

the same time.
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WITNESS CLAWSON: It is my understanding that
this regulation is somewhat loosely interpreted by the FcCC.
But if you need a Yeés or no answer, I suspect the answer
would be yes.

BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Does that mean, Ms. Clawson, that there is no
other radio station relied upon by LILCO which is adequate
from the standpoint of coverage?

A Mr. Miller, this is a regulation that has
been applied and interpreted by the Federal Communications
Commission, not by me and not by LILCO.

This is a bond between the radio station and the
Federal Communications Commission,

Q I am only asking because it is in your testimony.
Do you have an answer to my question?

A Do you want to repeat the question, please?

Q Is it your understanding, then, that WALK-FM is
the only radio station relied upon by LILCO which is adequate
from the standpoint of coverage?

MS. MONAGHAN: I object to the question as being
vague. I am not entirely sure what Mr. Miller means in
terms of the word, 'coverage;' whether he is using coverage
in terms of times of day that the station is broadcasting
or whether he is using that term in terms of the area over

which the station can broadcast?
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11-13-Walsh
1 JUDGE LAURENSON: I assume you are talking about
' 2 lthe area aren't you, Mr. Miller? Or am I =--
3 MR. MILLER: You are right, Judge Laurenson.
4 JUDGE LAURENSON: Objection is overruled.
5 WITNESS CLAWSON: Can you just clarify this.

6 You are talking about WALK-FM?
7 MR. MILLER: Yes.

8 WITNESS CLAWSON: Whether it is the only station

9 that will provide coverage?

10 MR. MILLER: No. Adequate coverage. Adequate

11 from the standpoint of coverage.

12 WITNESS CLAWSON: WALK~-FM is the station that
. 13 will activate all of the tone alerts, and all of the other

14 receivers at the other radio stations. And this, of course,

15 this section that we are talking about here involves the

16 AM station. Using AM station for non-broadcast hours.

17 BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

18 Q I understand that, but let me -~

19 A So it is confusing me.

20 Q Okay. Let me try it again. Do you agree that

21 N1 under this regulation, that -- let me back up. Do you

agree that if WALK-AM was to be broadcast at night, it

would have to do so in compliance with this regulation?

A Yes, I do.

& ® 8B B

A Q And this regulation requires, aoesn't it, that
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for WALK-AM, to broadcast at night, WALK-AM would have to be
the only radio station -- AM radio station which could
provide adequate coverage to the relevant area. Do you
agree with that statement?

A If you are asking me to interpret this
regulation, yes, I agree with that statement.

Q is there any other AM radio station which you
are aware of which broadcast at night ==

A Yes, there is.

Q Let me finish my question. Which broadcasts at
night, wvhich provides adequate coverage to the area served
by WALK-AM?

A I think it would be useful if you clarified
the word, 'adequate.'

Q You don't have an understanding of the word,
'adequate?’

A Not in this regard.

Q We will try it again. 1Is there any AM radio
station to your knowledge, which provides coverage to the
territory --

A Yes, there is.

) Let me finish my question. Coverage to the
territory covered by WALK-AM?

A I suspect that there is another AM station

that broadcasts at night, and I suspect there might be
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some overlap in their coverage, but I do not believe that
H they are indentical coverage areas.

MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, this is a good
time for a break.

JUDGE LAURENSON: How much more questioning
do you have of this panel?

MR. MILLER: I think that somewhere between
half an hour and an hour.

JUDGE LMAURENSON: All right. We will take
our afternoon recess.

(Whereupon, a recess was taken at 3:35 p.m.,

and scheduled to reconvene at 3:50 P.m., this same day.)




Sim 12-1 s30¢g
| v,
JUDGE LAURENSON: Back on the record.
L ;
Mr. Miller.
3
BY MR. MILLER:
’ Q Ms. Clawson, on page 7 there is a summary
o passage which 1s a summary from the letter which I think 1s
6 Attachment 2 to the testimony., Do you see that at the very
' bottom of the page”
8 A (Witness Clawson) Yes.
9
Q Ncw thi1s says that "In summary, AM cperaticn
10
has occCurred 1n the past at this station curing a 24-hour
11 -
period, Do you tee that reference”?
9
l- - =S,
13 =
Q In these situations, WALK's broadcasting on AM
‘ ' at night was requested by public officials) isn't that
- right?
16
A I rave no direct knowledge that that was the
17
reason that they broadcast at night. They have may have
18
done 1t 1n the public interest.
19 - a ~
Q On their own accord
20
A That 18 correct.
o
2 Q Well, wouldn't trhat be corntrary to the
"
a regulation attached as Attachment 3 to your testimony? I
=i
5 agayn 90 bDack to that subparagrah (b)y 1f requested Dv
14 3 N
> respons1ole public officials.
ne
» JUDGE LAURENSON: I think Judge Shon has a point
. TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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that he was discussing with the Board during the recent

break and I think Judge Shon ocught to make that point.

JUDGE SHON: Mr, Miller, paragraph (b) look very

closely at 1it.

It authori1z2es any station, not just AM

stations, to broadcast emergency point-to-point messages

for the purpose

of requesting or dispatching aid and

assi1stance 1n rescue cperations., That is not what 18

proposed here. This 1s not a point-to=-r&%int communciation,

The thing that we are talking about 1s covered

entirely I1n paragraph (1), Paragraph (b)) simply doesn't

apply.

MR,

MILLER: I gquess my problem, Judge 3hon, 1%

maybe I con't understand point-to-point communications.,

JJOGE

-

say al’ rignt, C

HON : If I call someone on the ragdio and

cast Guard cutter such and suchy, I am going

to tell you where to go, that 18 a point-to-point

communicatiaon,

looky everybody

If 1 say as a radio broadcast statement

in the 10-myle zone, we are about to

evacuatey that 18 not a point~-to-point communciatiaon.

It 18 clear that this paragraph (b)) 1

s0 that 1t specifically applies not to AM stations

written

u

o
=

e
.
<

all stations, and it i1s clear that it authorizes a

different kina ¢

talking about.

otherwise,

T operation than the one that vyou 3are

It would be very difficult to convince me

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
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MR. MILLER: Well, I am not going to try, Judge
Shon.

{Laughter,)

Let me just clarify though. I have been putting
my questions 1n terms of AM stations because I think 1t 18
the testimony of the panel that they rely on the Tetter
from WALK which says WALK can broadcast on AM during the
evening hours,

JUDGE SHON: We'l, specifically though paragraph
(¥)

y under which this operation wouild be conducted, makes

1

no mention of 1ic officials and, 1ndeed, Ms, Clawson has

»
=
o

assured us that she knows of cases or that she telieves

there are cases where the stations have done paragraph (¥)

on their ocwn without teing reauested by public officials,
Is that not correct, Ms. Clawson”?
WITNESS CLAWSON: That 1s correct.
JUDGE SHON: I think that sort of settles 1t.
BY MR. MILLER:
Q Ms., Clawson, on page 5 let me just ask you a

genera’ Qquestion. Would you agree with me that WALK's AM
transmitter 1z Tess powerful than 1ts FM transmitter”®
A #itness Clawson) resy 1 woulag,

Q Couilg you tel]l me generally thne reductian 1n

m
e

"

Coverage whicrh experienced by WALK broaogcasting on 3

AM fresuency as compared to ts FM frequaency
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stations

sentence of

talking abou

o

ot agreement

nave agreead

statrons,

Noy I am afraid I can't.

Now beginning in Answer 15 on page 3 and

next page, there 15 a listing of various

the network relied upon by
cee that”

LILCO with FM

A general question first of all.

Answer 15 you note that you are discussing witr

stati1ons

stations and that you expect more

of agreement. Do you see

res.

Other than the two agreements

€ there otners that you are still

g
o

there are,

JGU 31ve me a number

L
O
c
(=)

t another 10 or another S

MNO . There are 17 commercial

v
w

from every one of them,

AL

~

e
n

ur
.
.
'
1
"

wilhneod

negotiat?

roughlty?

radio station

[0}

NS we are optimistic abou getting

u can telly, we now have

articipate 1n the system.

1thout 30I1ng 1nto the 1dantiity

trncught you had told me ear 1
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ur

been some st
this system.
A

u

around?

Q

(=]

o

ANEwer

Tad

Do you see

maps.

receivea ft

o

companion

w

for us by

from Hemst

(W8

ations that have declined to participate

At this time.

well,

Absoclutely.

ou are convincing, right?
That 1s right.
Mow, Ms, Clawson, on page 9,
cu talk about Eﬁatwcn WEBLI AM
hat?
res,
Do you know the broadcast
Let me check, I do have
F3ause, )
Just 3as background wnhile
I, as 1 understand ity is the
h 1s relied upon by LILCO
t nighty 18 that right?
That 1s right. The broadcast
m WBLI 1s a compination of
aticn WRIV., Their coverage
e'r station manager, 1ngicates

ne west into South
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Q Could you give me the coverage, or do you know
the coverage just for WBLI?

A The map that I have herey, I see no tremendcus
differentiation because probably, and I am not positive

about i1ty but I think they probably simulcast.

Q woula 1t surprise you, Ms, Clawson, if I told
you that the coverage goces from Babylan north to
Huntington, west to Hicksville and east tc Patchogue?

A Moy 1t would not surprise me.,

Q Would 1t surprise if I tcld you at nighttime
the range of coversge 18 approximately cne-half of that
area”

- Noy 7t would not surprise me.

Q Now 1f that 1s the case, Ms, Clawsen, you would

agree, wouldn't you, that station WBLI does not even reach
the 10-mile EPZ?

A It cbviously does not have a very wide
broadcast rarge at night. That 1s correct.

Q2 It doesn't have a very wide range durinsg

e
i
"

day ei1ther, does 1t7

A That 1s correct.

Q Me, Clawsen, I would 1ike to look at these
letters of agreement which are Attachments 4 through I

thini

ra

> Maybe I can do this generically so we don

to lock 2at each lTetter of agreement.
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Why don't you look, please, at Attachment 5,
which 1s the agreement with St tion WCTO, Now would vou
agree with me that Attachments 5 through 12y while they are
for different radio stations, are, other than the names of
the stations, the same agreements or very close?
A fes, Essentially they are very similar,
Q Now there are three things I would like to asi
you about. They are 3all on page 2 of Attachment S. In the

top paragraph there 18 language which ends ". . ., shall pe

rebroadcast overy 1n thi1s casey, WCTO as soon as

practicable.” Do you see that language?
A @S .
Q All the other agreements have the same

languagey 1sn't that correct
- I believe they do.

Q Can vyou tel)l me how soon 1t 1is to say as soon

A Welly, we certainly hocse that as soon as
practicablie 18 instantanecus.

your understanding that 1t wi1ll be

(]
-
"
=
e

instantanaous”?

= resy 1t 18,

P
T

at the case for all these statirons 11n

.
ul

Attachments S through 12?7

-

o
w

sy 1Tt 18.
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discretion

Q Now 1n the next paragraph down, Ms. Clawson,
k.. :
there i1s ianguage which says that "The radio station will
3 I h
use 1ts full daytime facilities during nighttime hours to
i i
Oroadcast emergency information when necessary in the
3 4
station’'s discreticon to the safety of 11fe and property
6 = - "
during an emergency at Shoreham. Do you see that f
i |
' A res. |
{
8 Q Wwho determines what 1s 1n the statsion's ‘
9 o |
gi1screticon, station management |
10 |
- I assume s0.
11 4 | . |
d in these agreements can you tel]l me who |
12 |
Ins1sted upcon thrs language about this station's |
13 :
|
]
i

ig]
>

. " A Thi /as language that we offered to the

—_—
N

|
|
16 . "
Q You dlunteered 1t7?
17 =
A hat 18 right.
18 T 2 1 :
Q Is 2t your understanding that the language “in |
|
19 the station's discretion” will require prior approval b |
|
20 ) = f
the management of the staticn? |
2] '
A Na.,
a9 PR b
= Q In otner words, they wi1l]l do it unless they
|
2 . i
decide not to do it
1‘ i
. A hat 18 correct.
25 -
Q That 13 the same answer for Attachments S
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Attachments S5 through 127

agreements

station managemen

something elise

gi1fferent

w

e
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vVery minor.,

w

through.,

W

managemen

nave the

'
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"

m

those that

41

and document

w

o

significant

ail the radio stations mentioned

relates to the section we are

m

(¥
il

cbviously 1t was the

t toc s1gn the agreement

. i am trying to fing

ere that coulgd be different

tations relred upon by LILCO,.

ere 1s anything

-
b
w
e
-

me expiawn to ycu the

ted 3 basic letter of

that you se2 here, ang
ty just about every on
f agreement reaviewsd b
@ cases scme of the 2
s attorneys tena to do
ed slight cnanges,

can probably cvernigh
gslight changes, but tn
h to note.

The next to the iast
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Attacrhment S5, page Z states that "Thi1s stati1on's

participation 18 turnable at wi1ll upon notice to LILCO."

you see that”

A e85,

Q A1l the other radi1o stations in Attachments
through 12 have the same ight or privilege; isn't that
right?

A TH!I 18 Correct.

Q Wwho 1ns'sted upon thigs Jlanguajge”

A wae offared thi1s lTanguage to the radiro stat:gc
Nobody Insi1sted upon 1t.,

Q It 1s correcty though, 1sn't i1t that the
station can 1n 1t own discretion at any time terminate

agreement’

-

cther attachment

1steg

-

in Attacnmen

at 13 correct.
would vou looky please, at Attachment 4, Ms,
This 1s the agreement with Station WBLI.
es.
This agreement is a Tittle different from th

"
-
w
> |
-
"
(e

couid vyou tell me who arafted the agreement
n Attachment 4
! mentioned to you, ! believe this that 1

vas the orig1nal basi1c letter that we g3

-
£

TAYLOE ASSOCIATES
1625 | STREET, N.W. = SUITE 1004
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20006
(202) 293-3950

()

=
|

ur

re
= |
n

n




18

19

20

to the radio stations composed of five parts,

letters have

10 parts,

931

o

The cther

The additional five parts resulted

from radic station attorneys' suggestions toc amend the

letters and we 3agreed to do that.

u

Attachment 4 was

A

stations’

-

3rouEs,y anag

went to the

serves me r~

coeunty andg n

we@ found tha

letter wante

we went alon

recommencat ¢

for the addi

Le

Th

An

Tl

(&)

o
-

significantly

t

3

-~
'

w

m

n

t

P

m

me see 1f I have got this straight.

tad

[

the first 1n time, correct

1
'

nen that was given to other rad1o

“

wE

[id

it

<

=

-

i

t

-

' @

Q

m

s

-

right.

at I mean.
hese radi1o stations "n drfferent
1rst group thi1s was the Jetter tnat

oup of tations. I1¥f my reco

w

started 'n the western part of the
the eastern part ¢f the county.
nt along to different radio staticns,
T the attarneys tnat reviewed the
gditions. S¢ 3s those were developed 3
@r ragio stations, we included the
the previous attorneys in the Jetters
tations.
cne of the first ones. As you notey
83 and the others are dated
that. Thies 1s one of the first ones
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. ! that we had contacted and the attorney for WBLI did not
)
3 request any modifications to the letter of agreement.
: Q WBLI dcocesn’'t want to change their agreement in
; i1ght of the other agreements, | take 1t7
" - Weil, I suspect that 1t would be possible to 30
. back and ask them 1f they would like to do that, We nava no
4 objection to doing that,
’ Q I am Jooking for Station WRHD.
Q i
A Are you looking for their letter of agreement
10 _ ;
Q Moy just In the testimony, page 3 of the
1l 3% :
testimony 1n Answer 17, fou mention WRHD 318 an AM station,
“D
- correct”?
13
A res.,
B!
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
.
3
24
s
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Do you have an understanding as to the

broadcast range of this station?

A (Witness Clawson looking through document.)

Q Would you know if this station broadcasts
within the ten-mile EPZ?

Would it surprise you if I told you that it
did not?

A No, it would not surprise me.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Let me ask == it would
surprise me. It's listed as being in Riverhead. 1Isn't
part of Riverhead in the ten-mile EPZ? Or, am I looking
at the wrong station?

WITNESS CLAWSON: "o, sir. You are looking
at the right siation. Fut, in some cases the listing
here does not always necessarily involve where the
transmitter is located. It may involve where the studio
is located.

Many of these stations on Long Island are
very small stations and don't broadcast in enormous
ranges. I have been to the studio of WRHD which, vyes,
is on the fringe of the EPZ. I have not been to see the
location of their transmitter.

As I say, many of these are very tiny stations.
And unfortunately, in some cases, they do not have 2a

large brcadcast range. 3Fut this is what we are blessed
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with in Suffolk County, and this is what we are attempting
to devise an emergency broadcast system from.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Anything else, Mr, Miller?

MR. MILLER: I'm just trying to see, Judge
Laurenson, if I had anything else. That might have been
it. If you would, just give me a second.

BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Referring to Answer 21 on Page 10, would
you agree with me that if, for whatever reason, WALK
radio station cannot broadcast tone alert radios will not
activate?

A Yes, I would agree with you.

Q Would you agree with me also that if WALK
radio station, for whatever reason, cannot broadcast
other radio stations in the LILCO network will not be
made aware of the EBS signal?

A Well, I would not totally agree with that
statement. I think that, first of all, it's not just

WALK radio; it'=s WALK=FM, which is distinguished from

_WALK-AM. Secondly, they would not be aware of the

WALK signal, but I would suspect that it would be fitting
for us to endeavor to contact the other radio stations and
relay the message to them directly if the very unlikely
circumstance occurred when WALK would not be able to

broadcast.
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Q Well, WALK-FM activates the EBS signal; is
that right?

A Yes, it does.

Q So, if WALK=FM carnnot broadcast, there is no
EBS signal; correct?

A Not necessarily. liow, vyou are talking about
different things when you talk about EBS signal. I'm
sure all of us have been listening to the radio. Any
radio station, and most of them in this area, are members
of an Emergency Broadcast System, and they are regquired
to test their signal every week. And that's what you
hear on the radio when you are driving along or listening
to it and you hear a tone.

It would be feasible for any one of the other
stations to signal that tone, which is an attention-anetting
tone, and read a message that we have directly given them,
that they would not have gotten via WALK, that we could
directly give to them.

Q That's not what the plan and procedures en-
vision, though, is it?

A This particular == no, it's not, because it
is very inconceivable that WALK would not be able to
broadcast.

Q Ms. Clawson, a question that came up earlier

today, I will ask you. During the last year, are you
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aware of any instances where WALK radio == let me say,
WALK~FM -- has gone down for any reason?
A Yes,

I am.

Q Would you explain, please?

Yes. I have == I think it's some time within
the Last eighteen months, WALK-FM was unable to broadcast.
The reason for this was because the signal that goes
between the station and the transmitter was unable to be

received.

There are three mechanisms used to transmit

the signal. One is lLland lines and two are microwave

systems. On the day that WALK was unable to broadcast,

the land Line went down. "ne of the two microwave

systems was in repair, or a regular maintenance, and

the other one went down.

Tt is my understanding that this situation
is not at all very common, possibly -- essentially a

very uncommon situation. And to the best of my knowledge,

WALK has, with its triple system, a better system of
relaying broadcasting between its station and transmitter,

a better system than any cother station on Long Island.

Q Ms. Clawson, would you agree with me that

radio stations more often go down from failure of equip-

ment rather than failure of, or Loss of power?

A I really don't know. I have not conducted any
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study as to why radio stations go down.

Q Now, Lack to the instance where WALK=FM went
down, how lLong was it down for?

A I think it was several hours.

MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, that completes
the County's cross-examination.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Zahnleuter?

WITNESS DAVERIO: ™r. Miller, we had one out-
standing request from this morning, or this afternoon,
on which lLetters of agreement we have., 1If you lLike, we
could give it to you.

You asked us which letters of agreement were
in the plan and which weren't.

8Y MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Oh, ckay. My only guestion, ! think, Mr.
Daverio, was: PAre there any letters of agreement in
the plan that are not in the testimony?

A (Witness Daverio) You also asked us to look
and identify what we have.

o Okay. DPlease give them, if you could do
that?

A (Witness Clawson) The letters of agreement
that are in the plan are WALK, UBLI, WCTO, and WGSM. Those
are contained in Rev 3 of the plan.

Contained in our testimony, and I believe sent
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013-6:-Sue1' 1 to you under separate cover, are letters of agreement from
. g “ WLIM, WLIX, WRHD, YRCN, WGLI, LRIV.
3 And conveyed to you during the testimony are
‘ two letters of agreement from WLNG=-AM and FM.,
5 0 does LILCO intend to put these other letters
6 of agreement in its plan, future revisions of the plan,
- or whatever?
] A If there are future revisions of the plan,
9 yes, we will.
10 y And, if not?
1 A Then, I guess we won't.
12 JUDGE LAURENSON: .ce .e ready for Mr.

‘ 13 Zahnleuter?
4 MR. "ILLER: VYes.
15 CROSS~EXAMINATION
16 BY MR. ZAHNLEUTER:

INDEXXX 17 Q Ms. Clawson, before you stated that LERO

18 employees constituted public officials for the purpose of
19 ‘ Attachment 1. Isn't it a fact that these LERO employees
20 ’ have never been elected to those positions? X
21 MS. "ONAGHAN: Objection, Your Honor. I
22 believe that Judge Shon's discussion on the regulations
23 demonstrates that the regulation that Mr. “iller was
24 questioning about previously is not pertinent or relevant

‘ 25 to the issues involved in this contention; and, therefore,
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the question is not pertinent or relevant.

MS. TAHNLEUTER: Your Honor, I must emphatically
object to that objection. T have to oppose it.

The reason is because regardless of whether or
not that Paragraph B is applicable or not, the statement
is on the record that LERO employees constitute public
officials. I represent Mario Cuomo, Governor of the State
of New York. He is a duly elected official. 2nd I have
to make the record clear that LERO employees do not
constitute public officials.

JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is sustained.

BY MR. TAHNLEUTER: (Continuing)

Q Mr. Daverio, on Page 7 in Answer 13, vou
state that wher WALK-AM broadcasts at night, WALK='M
merely wants to submit a notice to the FCC.

Where, in Attachment 1, do you see the

provision that says that WALK=AM must submit a notice?

A (Witness Daverio) Attachment 1?2

Q I'm sorry.

A Attachment 32?

Q Is that Attachment 3? I mean, the regulations

that you attached.
A (The Panel of witnesses are conferring.)

(Witness Daverio) 1I'm reading that section.

You are talking about Attachment 3, Mr. Zahnleuter?
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Q Yes, I am.

A It's in Paragraph E, one, two, three, four,
five, six, seven, eight Lines, where it says: Or, when
daytime facilities were used during nighttime hours by
an AM station in accordance with paragraph F nf this
section.

And it talks about a report if you keep reading

on there.

(5]

How would you define "notice" as you use it
in your testimony?

A I would have meant scme type of written
communication.

Q Could you specify the type of contents?

A It would be up to the radio station in
accordance with the FCC regulations. I don't particularly
know what that is.

Q Okay. I would Llike to direct you to the same
Paragraph E that you showed me, but further on down to-
wards the end, specifically the part that is to the latter
part of the sentence that begins: " certification of
compliance ==

A Yeah, that's the written type of notification.

Q It says that the certification of compliance
must be submitted together with a detailed showing under

the provisions of that paragraph, which I assume is F,
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that no other broadcast service existed or was adequate,

Isn't a detailed showing, as used in that
regulation, much more than a mere notice as you use it
in your testimony?

MS. MONAGHAN: Objection, Your Honor. I
think this goes into the details of exactly what WALK
radio will have to do in the event that this is broadcast.

And it gets into the type of minute detail
that you admonished us against the other day in citing
the Waterford decision.

MR. ZAHNLEUTER: VYour Honor, the LILCO testi-
monv gets into the details of what WALK radio must do.
And it even refers to these regulations as pertinent
regulations.

And I'm just trying to find out what the
specific meaning of "mere notice" is.

JUDGE LAURENSON: The objection is sustained.

MR. ZAHNLEUTER: I have no further questions.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Bordenick?

CROSS-EXAMINATION

BY MR. SORDENICK:

Q Ms. Clawson, on Page 9 of your testimony, the
answer to Question 19, I believe with respect to the use
of the phrase "in the station's discretion", do you see

that in the answer?
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A Yes.
Q I believe you testified that you or LILCO
placed that in the proposed agreement you gave to the

radio stations; is that correct?

A (No reply.)

Q Is that your testimony?

A Yes,

e I wonder if you zould tell us why LILCO

decided to include that language?

A At "the station's discretion?
Q Yes.
A Are you talking about the additional stations

that we have in our system, why we have talked about
their broadcasting at their discretion?

Is that what you ==

2 Yes. Why do you include this phrase in your
testimony?

A Well, cne reason that comes to mind right now
involves a station that normally does not operate during
nighttime hours that may want to stay in operation during
nighttime hours to cover or to broadcast emergency broadcas
messages.

For the station to do this may entail expenditur
of money that they may not want to make at that particular

time. 4nd, consequently, we felt that it would be only
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fair to the stations to include the provision relating

to their discretion in broadcasting.

Q Are you or any other member of the Panel aware
of any FCC regulations which require radio stations to
devote a certain amount of their broadcast time to public

service announcements or to public service generally?

A Yes.
n What are those provisions?
A I know that they == I don't know the chapter

and verse of those provisions, tut I know included in

.
the FCC license is a grovision that requires a -=- Loth
the radio station and the television station, to devote
certain program hours to public service programming.

And, of course, as you realize, it's somewhat
of a judgment call what public service nrogramming would
be. Generally speaking, it's what the station determines
that it is.

Q Getting back to the phrase in the testimony,
“in the station's discretion”, was that intended by LILCO
to be Limiting in any way?

A 1 ==

Q Limiting, with the exception of the economic

considerations that you testified to?

A No. No. That's the only one that comes to

mind, is the economic consideration for some of the smaller
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n Would you look at Page 10 of your testimony,
Question -= the Answer to Guestion 20, which states:
The message broadcast by WALK will be either simulcast
or taped and rebroadcast.

Could you tell me what the difference is be-
tween simulcast or taped and rebroadcast would be? And,
specifically I'm interested in the time differential that
would be involved as between simulcast or tape and re-
broadcast.

A Yes. Let me rell you what this is about.

A simulcast, for example, as I uced before, if this
proceeding were being broadcast by WALK and if WALK chose
to send this out over its Emergency Broadcast System and
other stations decided to include this in their Emergency
Broadcast System and rebroadcast it, it would be broad-
cast on WALK and at the same time any other station that
decided to broadcast this., That's a simulcast.

That's what you have, for example, in many
cases wher2 you may have network programming. It's the
signal that goes out and stations receive it. &nd it is
simulcast; it's broadcast at the same time, instantaneously

Taped and rebroadcast is just what it Says.
For example, 1f an AM station, if an emergency occurs at

night, and an AM station is not manned, if one of these
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stations in our system is nct manned, they will receive
the Emergency Broadcast Messaqge. And, as a matter of
fact, they will receive every Emergency == 2very new
Emergency Broadcast Message on tape. %o, if it takes
some of the other stations, some of the smaller AM stations
that are not normally manned at night, perhaps a period of
time after they lLearn of the emergency to come in and man
their stations, they will have all of the Emergency Broad~-
cast Messages on tape and will be able to rebroadcast the
taped message that has been received by their receiver.

Q Okay. So, you are saying that it's =-- that
tape and rebroadcast is one process; that is, it's not
two different things; is that correct?

A Well, taping it is one process. "nd rebroad-
casting it is another process.

Q But, in other words, in crder to rebroadcast
if they are not there, they have to tape it first and =--

A That's correct.

Q == then rebroadcast the tape; is that what your
testimony says?

A Yes.

MR. SORDENICK: Fine. I have no further
questions.
JUDGE LAURENSON: ‘ny redirect examination?

MS. MONAGHAN: No, Judge Laurenson, we have no
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redirect.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Anything further?

MR. MILLER: “ne quick question based upon
Mr. Cordenick's questions.

MS. "ONAGHAN: Judge Laurenson, in the event
that there is no redirect examinatior, should the County
be permitted tc recross based on no redirect?

JUDGE LAURENSON: e have said before that
you are permitted to question on what has transpired
since your last guestion.

#e just prefaced his question, which he hasn't

asked, by a reference to what Mr. Cordenick developed on

his cross-examination.
And that is proper.
CROSS-EXAMINATION
BY MR. MILLER:

Q Ms. Clawson, hased on your testimony just now
in response to Mr. Bordenick's questions, I gather it's
still your testimony that these other network stations,
other than WALK-FM, will upon reception of the EBS signal
broadcast the EBS signal instantaneously?

Isn't that what you have said?

A well, you mean the EBS message, the signal

and message? They have the capability to do that. That's

correct. And they also have the capability to tape the
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message which they have to do to be able to rebroadcast
it, because the messages are going to be rebroadcast.
They have both capabilities.

0 Okay. So, the broadcast of the message by
other network stations might not be instantaneous?

A It may not be a simulcast. But we have
provided them the cagability to do a simulcast with WALK.
e} And (hat reguire obviously that the other

network station be manned?
A You mean, for them to be broadcasting? 1
would assume so, yes.
Q And there are some stations in the network
which are not manned twenty=-four hours per day, correct?
A Yes, that's what my testimony says. Correct.
“R. MILLER: I have no further questions,
Judge Laurenson.
JUDGE LAURENSON: Anything else for this
Panel?
(No reply.)
ALL right. The Panel is5 excused. e thank
you.
(The Panel stood aside.)

Are you ready for the next panel?
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MR. CHRISTMAN: Judge Laurenson, I note that
Mr. Weismantle and Elaine D. Robinson, Ms. Robinson, has
joined Dr. Cordaro at the witness table. All of them
have been sworn except Mrs. Robinson.
JUDGE LAURENSON: Mrs. Robinson, will you
stand and raise your right hand to be sworn?
Whereupon,
MATTHEW C. CORDARO
ELAINE D. ROBINSON
-- and =--
JOHN A. WEISMANTLE,
were called as witnesses on behalf of LILCO, and having
first been duly sworn, were examined and testified as
fellows:
JUDGE LAURENSON: I just want to remind Dr.
Cordaro and Mr. Weismantle that you are still under oath.
MR. CHRISTMAN: And for the benefit of the
court reporter, I wonder if Ms. Robinson and Mr. Weismantle
would give their names and spell them out.
WITNESS ROBINSON: That is Elaine, E~l-a-i-n-e,
D, as in 'Diane,' Robinson, R-o-b=i-n-s-o-n.
WITNESS WEISMANTLE: John Weismantle, J-o-h-n
W-e-i-s-m=-a-n-t-]-e,.

. MR. CHRISTMAN: Thank you.
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XXXXX 1 DIRECT EXAMINATION
‘ 2 BY MR. CHRISTMAN:
3 Q Now, I will show the witness panel a document

4 dated March 2, 984, consisting of 13 pages, plus seven

5 attachments, and entitled: Testimony of Matthew C.
6 Cordaro, Elaine D. Robinson, and John A. Weismantle on
7 Behalf of Long Tsland Lighting Company on Phase Il
8 Emergency Planning Contention 58 (Notification to Special
9 Facilities and Hearing Impaired Persons at Home) .
10 Did the three of you work on the preparation
11 of that testimony?
12 A (Witness Cordaro) Yes.
. 13 A (Witness Robinson) We did.
14 A (Witness Weismantle) Yes.
15 Q Does any one of you have any corrections to
16 make to that testimony?
17 A (Witness Robinson) I don't.
18 Q Are you all familiar with the contents of the
19 testimony?
20 A (Witness Cordaro) Yes.
21 A (Witness Robinson) Yes.
A (Witness Weismantle) VYes.
Q Do you all three agree that this testimony is

true and correct to the best of your knowledge and belief?

A (Witness Cordaro) Yes.

&8 ® 8B B
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A (Witness Robinson) Yes.
A (Witness Weismantle) Yes.
MR. CHRISTMAN: Judge, with that I would like
to move into the record the testimony of Dr. Cordaro,
Ms. Robinson, and Mr. Weismantle on Contention 58, and
ask that it be bound into the transcript as though read,
and we will provide the requisite number of copies to the
court reporter.
JUDGE LAURENSON: We previously ruled on the
Motions to Strike in this testimony. Are there any
additional objections to the admissibility of the
testimony?
MR. MILLER: No objection.
MR. ZAHNLEUTER: No objection.
MR. BORDENICK: ©No objection.
JUDGE LAURENSON: The testimony will be received
and bound in the record as indicated.
(Testimony of Matthew C. Cordaro, Elaine D.

Robinson, and John A. Weismantle, follows)
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MR. CHRISTMAN: Thank you, Judge, and with that,

‘ H this panel is available for cross examination.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Miller?
XXXXXX CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. MILLER:

Q Mrs. Robiusun, will you please look at your
personal qualifications following Tab 15 in the blue
volume. Just a couple of questions. You are presently
on special assignment at LILCO in the LERIO organization,
right?

A (Witness Robinson) That is correct.

Q You serve as team leader for external

organizations, correct?

A That is correct.
15 Q Who assigned this job to you?
16 A It was a management decision. I can't name
17 a specific individual.
18 Q Who told you you had the job?
19 A Ira Freilicher, F-r-e-i-l-i-c-h-e-r.
20 Q Do yovr know why you were given the job?
21 A I believe because I had been involved with

emergency planning as a public affairs representative
on the emergency planning task force of the Long Island

Lighting Company, and I also believe because it was under=-

& ® 8B B

stood that I had had experience in dealing with many
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organizations on Long Island, in my normal responsibility
in the company and before I came to the company.

Q Now, Ms. Robinson, the fourth paragraph, page 1,
you state that your primary function within LERIO is to
Manage the team that is responsible for integrating non-
LILCO organizations. Do you see that?

A Yes, I do.

Q How would you characterize the success that you
have had thus far in integrating these organizations?

MR. CHRISTMAN: Objection. Does this go to
the witness' qualifications, or to something else?

JUDGE LAURENSON: I think you are beyond her
qualifications at this point. Objection is sustained.

MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, I don't quite
understand the ruling. She is offering herself up as
a witness on behalf of LILCO. She talks about her
responsibilities in dealing with special facilities, and
her resume offered to this Board, and accepted, says that
she has been responsible for integrating these facilities
and organizations into the emergency plan for Shoreham.
It does go to her qualifications in response to Mr.
Christman's question, and I think it is relevant that
I ask her --

JUDGE LAURENSON: Perhaps it is the general

nature of the question that you asked. If you have specific
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that is another matter.

iBut the question of how successful she has been --

MR. MILLER: Okay.
BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Mrs. Robinson, with respect to special facilities

-- firet of all, let's define special facilities. Would

you agree with me that the term as used by LILCO includes

schools, hospitals, nursing adult homes, handicap facilities?

A (Witness Robinson) Yes.

Q Anything else?

A It is conceivable, but I would say those are

the four general categories as we use the term, yes.

Q Now, with respect to hospitals that you have

dealt with. Have any hospitals refused to participate in

emergency planning process for Shoreham?
A Are you referring to the hospitals that we are

.- list as being in the EPZ. I don't know what hospitals

you are talking about.

Q Any hospitals you have dealt with in your role

on special assignment from LEIRO.

MR. CHRISTMAN: My objection is that these

questions which we are going to go through a series of

1 gather, has only the most tenuous relationship to this

witness' qualification to testify on this subject.

JUDGE LAURENSON: I think unless you are going
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to limit it to within the EPZ, or socme relevance to the
pPlan -- just the mere fact that some other hospitals
may have been contacted would not be relevant.

So, I sustain the objection.

BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Let me ask this, then. Mrs. Robinson, with
respect to hospitals which you have dealt with, which are
relied upon in the LILCO plan to perform some function, have
any of those refused to participate in the emergency planning

process for Shoreham?

A No.

Q No. 1Is that your answer?

A Mot any that I can think of without going through
any listed in the plan that we rely on in this pl:c.. == no,

I cannot think of any.

Q Have any hospitals that you have dealt with
in the EPZ, let me limit it to the EPZ, refused to
perform functions under the LILCO plan?

A No.

Q Have any hospitals, Mrs. Robinson, refused to
act as receiving hospitals?

JUDGE LAURENSON: Excuse me, Mr. Miller. Isn't

this beyond the scope of Contention 58? Aren't we talking
about notification of hospitals? Special facilities.

MR. MILLER: Contention 58 discusses notification
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of facilities, and also determination as to whether those
facilities have specific needs, what those needs are, and
how LILCQO can help carry out those needs, I think, Judge
Laurenson. That is a fair statement of the contention.

MR. CHRISTMAN: I will take issue with that
statement of the contention. I think it is a good deal
narrower than what I just heard.

MR. MILLER: Well, I can read the language
of the contention, and just let it speak for itself.

JUDGE LAURENSON: It is on page 4 of the
testimony here. But the main thrust of the contention,
it seems to me, says that =-- beginning about the middle
of it -- This does not provide an adeéuate, workable or
dependable means of timely notification of or communcation
with thesed people -- referring to the special facilities,
-~ because the process of contacting them will take too
long, persons to be contacted may not be near telephones,
and handicapped persons may be unable to communicaste by
telephone.

And then it goes on with the legal conclusion.

MR. MILLER: I would ask that you read the
sentence before where you started, Judge Laurenson,
to verify by telephone that the special facilities and
individuals are aware of the need to evacuate and to

determine their specific needs for assistance.
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JUDGE LAUPENSON: But your question went to
receiving hospitals, as I understood it.

The objection is sustained.

BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)

Q Mrs. Robinson, has any school districts
within the EPZ refused to participate under the LILCO
plan?

MR. CHRISTMAN: I am going to object. I don't
think this goes to her qualifications. I think this goes
to a contention that has yet to be tried.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Are we talking about now --
are you beyond the qualifications, or are we talking about
whether they have refused to participate in this notification
system?

MR. MILLER: I guess I haven't been making the
distinction, Judge Laurenson. My questions originally
came to me when I was looking at the resume and the
qualifications when I saw that Mrs. Robinson said that
she has managed the team that is responsible for integrating
non-LILCO organizations into the emergency planning process
for Shoreham.

. And if you recall, I started my questions by
asking about the integration process, and I think I was

advised to ask more specific questions. So I am trying

to do that now, so I guess my questions would go to
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1 qualifications.
. 2 “ JUDGE LAURENSON: I don't see that it has
3 any relation to the qualifications, so the objection is
4 sustained.
5 I have before me your cross examination plan
6 that you submitted, and the purpose of these cross
7 examination plans is to serve as a guide for the Board
8 to understand where cross examination is going. The
9 matters you have been inquiring into are no where
10 listed in the cross examination plan.
1 We would expect that when you file the cross
12 examination plan that you intend to adhere to it. Now,
. 13 we do allow a certain amount of leeway, I understand that.
14 That when you get an answer, you want to follow up on it.

15 But I think you are beyond the area of pringing out
16 relevant evidence on Contention 58.
17 MR. MILLER: I will try it. Judge Laurenson,

18 if I decide to pursue this I will try to key it into the

19 testimony.
20 BY MR. MILLER: (Continuing)
21 Q Mrs. Robinson, let me ask you this. In your

resume, the third paragraph on that first page, you mention
that you have been involved in -- I am sorry, you mention

that LERIO is a task force dedicated to, among other things,

&8 ¥ 8 B

training. Do you see that?
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Yes, I do.

‘ Do you have any training responsibilities?

Not directly, no.

Q Do you have any indirectly?

A I have in certain instances had an input into
some of the scripts for training tapes, and I have been
part of discussions about training. I have not done any
of the training.

Q Is this training for special facilities personnel
special facilities?

A No, it hasn't been.
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0 Then I will not pursue it.
You mentioned Ms. Pobinson, beginning on page
1 and continuing to page 2 that the team you manage is
charged with the job of negotiating the participation of
external organizations, surveying special facilities and
it continues on.
Have you personanlly conducted these surveys
of special facilities?
A No, I have not.
0 The last part of that paragraph mentions main-
taining ongoing communications with non-LILCO organizations.

Is that primarily correspon<lence?

A Yes, corresponaence, telephone calls, personal
meetinus.
0 Okay. If you would, please go to the testimony,

The second paragraph on page 2, Ms. Robinson, this is
discussing your personal qualifications, and you state that
in your capacity as Manager of the Fxternal Organizations
Division of LERIO vou have supervised much of the emergency
planning for special fecilities. Do you see that?

A Yes, I do.

0 Have you had any responsibility for emergency
planning for handicapped persons at home?

A Excuse me. I don't quite understand the gist

of the question.
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that I have supervised, yes.

gone to dealing in areas regarding handicapped persons at

home?
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o Well, my question results from the fact that

A That has been included in the work of the team

No, I am just curious. ’ave your responsibilities

A Yes.

0 Your answer on page two seems to be limited
to special facilities.

A Yes, I see that, but very often the same people
have done work on both, and I have been involved with both.

0 Has your orimary responsibility been with respect
to special facilities?

A In terms of time spent, I think that would be
a fair judament.

Q Could you detail for me what aspects of emergency
planning for Shoreham, emergency planning for special faciliti%s
that you have supervised?

A Yes. Persons who are working under my direction
have surveyed the existence of special facilities, gone out
and met with the facilities, survyed their needs, the status
of the planninc, conducted meetings with them along the lines

of developina emergency plans, oprovided informational
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materials and provided draft proposals. I don't know if
that is detailed enough, but that is basically what they
have done.

0 And you have supervised the conduct of these
surveys, correct?

A Yes.

0 Now in this gestimony somewhere You mention that
there are 65 special facilities in the EP2Z; is that right?

A Yes, that is true, approximately 65 of these

facilities.

0 Yave all 65 facilities been surveyed by LILCO?

A Yes, they have.

0 Are you personally familiar with the survey
results?

A Not in great detail, no. 1I certainly have them

available to :.e though.

MR. MILLER: Judge Laurenson, at this time point
I am about to move into the substance of the testimony of
Contention 58 and maybe it would be a good time to break
for the day.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Let's talk about scheduling
and estimates and so forth. So for the time being we
Will go off the record.

(Discussion off the record.)

JUDCE LAURENSON: We will go back on the record.
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We have had a discussion off the record con-

cerning estimates of how much time that is likely to be

taken up the rest cf this week and next week with the various

clusters, and also the request of the County that we call
it a day for today and continue the cross-examination of
this panel tomorrow morning.

During that conversation it was the belief of
the Board after some interrogation that we may reach cluster
5 next week. So we are ordering that all parties who intend
to cross-examine any witnesses in cluster 5 to file their
cross-examiration plans by the close of business on Monday,
April the 2nd.

For the purposes of specification, cluster 5
contains the LILCO panel on 24 and the Suffolk County
testimony on 24 (o) and 24 (s).

As far as the request that we recess the hearing
today at this time and begin again tomorrow at 9 a.m., we
will grant that request.

So we are adjourned until 9 a.m., unless someone
has something else for the record.

{(Discussion off the record.)

JUDGE LAURENSCN: Iet's co on the record.

MR. CHFRISTMAN: I would like to renew the request
that was made by my co-counsel earlier that the parties

be instructed to include in their cross plans from now on,
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I guess with the ones to be filed Monday, time estimates

|
on how long they expect cross-examination to take as a means

of policing the procgess.

I am mindful of having sat through several hours
of cross-examination today on Contention 20 which I kad
thought was about the narrowest contention imaginable.

We are not asking for anything extreme and we are not asking
for time limits to be set on cross-examination or anything
of that sort, but at least only at present that the parties
estimate in their cross plans how long they will take.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Does anyone oppose that?

MR. McMURRAY: VYes. The County opposes that,
Judce Laurenson. I don't think that any useful purpose would
be served by LILCO's proposal. The Board is now asking
the parties for time estimates and we are giving them.

I think the Board has to bear in minA that these
cross plans are prepared some days several days before
the actual cross-examination, and, frankly, an attorney
just can make a very precise estimate of how long it is
going to take to conduct cross-examination based on the
first cut with the testimony

Often we prepare ocur detailed questions the night
before or a couple of nights before. So it really can't
I think give a good estimate of when we are going to be

completing cross-examination.
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I think the Board is proceeding in a reasonable
manner right now by asking for estimates every evening and
I think that is the way we should keep on proceeding.

MR. CHRISTMAN: Well, I will tell you the usefulneds
of them, although based on the second objection, which is
that it can't be done reliably, maybe it won't be that useful.
But I would suggest that they be served, just the time
eatimates and not the cross plans be served on the other
parties, and then the other parties can plan when their
witnesses will have to be available and when tc have their
panels ready to come on. I think it might help in that
respect a good deal.

Now 1f we are being told that it is impossible
for the County to make reliable estimates, I suppose that
serving those estimates wouldn't do us any good in planning
for planning purposes either. But I reject the proposition
that people can't make reasonably reliable estimates.

MR. McMURRAY: I think we have always been
waolling to tell LILCO what our estimates where. Any time
that Mr. Christman or anyone else has asked, we have been
more than willing to give a reasonable estimate. I think
this is something that can be worked out informally among
the parties.

MR. CHRISTMAN: No. That would reguire a phone

call every time we have one of these things. I think they
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just ought to be served at the time -the cross plans are
sent to the Board and then we don't have to go through a
negotiation process each and every time.

MR. McMURRAY: Well, there is nothing to negotiate.

JUDCE LAURENSON: Does New York or the staff
have a position on this?

MR. ZAENLEUTER: Yes, Your Honor. I would oppose
their request for time estimates in the cross plans. I think
the Board is already doing an adequate job of policing the
time that it takes to cross-examine. And also speaking
for the counsel for the State of New York, I think the counsel
would appreciate as much time as possible to prepare all
matters. The extra time that it will take to make estimates
and to serve papers will be just more things to have done
that we cou’d do orally like we did today.

JUDGE LAURENSON: Mr. Bordenick.

MR. BORDENICK: I don't oppose the request. I
think it is a reasonable recuest. I think people can make
an estimate and if they later have to change it, they can
so notify the other parties.

¥R. ZAFNLEUTER: I might add that in the position
of the State of New York the estimates will necessarily
have to be large because I cannot count on the County who
goes before me in the order, I cannot count on them covering

the things that I would wish to cover.
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I have to be flixible. So if an estimate is
asked of me, I will have to make it large because I don't
know what will precede my cross.

MR. CHRISTMAN: Do"I understand that you can't
ask the County what their plans are going to be beforehand?

MR. ZAHNLEUTER: Well, the State of New York
is a separate party and I don't wish to get into their
confidential cross plans.

JUDGE LAURENSON: 1Is there another matter that
you wanted to raise before we considered this?

MR. CHRISTMAN: Yes, and this is real minor.
The motions to strike on the Group 2(b) testimony were
filed yesterday. We received about a 70-plus page motion
to strike from the County, but we received it -- well, we
laid eyes on it this morning. I think it was delivered
sometime last night post 9 o’clock which is when Captain
Kleskey left the office, 9 or 9:15, and we would like to
have one extra day to respond to that which would make
it due next Thursday I believe rather than next Wednesday.

MR. BORDENICK: Judge Laurenson, I would also
join in that request. Mr. Repka was supposed to return
to the office today for, among other things, to take
care of that matter, and I was informed when I called
my office that he was taken ill today. So essentially

there is no one to tend to that. I hope that he will be
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§in 15-9 1 back in the office tomorrow, but I think the extra day would
‘ 2 |lpe helpful to us also.
3 MR. CHRISTMAN: And to be fair, I should say

‘¢ that my reguest for an extra day would not extend to the

5 County because we served our motion to strike on them

6 by close of business yesterday.

1 JUDGE LAURENSON: I didn't understand the last
8 statement about it doesn't extend to the County.

o MR. CHRISTMAN: I mean I want an extra day to
10 respond to their motion, but I don't want them to have

n an extra day to respond to my motion because my motion was

12 served by 5 o'clock yesterday and their motion was served
. 1 by 9 o'clock this morning. That is just what you would

14

expect from a lawyer.
" {Laughter.)
- MR. McMURRAY: I don't know if that even deserves
- @ response. I think that sometimes we are getting into
- petty details. Maybe we are just all tired and we begin
19 .

to get a little petty.
» MR. CHRISTMAN: Well, I am not tired and I want
i 4an extra day to respond to that thing.
= MR. McMURRAY: If LILCO wants an extra day, we
- do not oppose that, but all parties should file at the same
24 . ‘

time. They should not have the opportunity to see our

® . |
response before we see theirs.
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MR. CHRISTMAN: Wait a moment. These are motions

to strike other people's testimony. This is not something

where you have to see our pleading or seeing yours will help

us .
MR. McMURRAY: We are talking about seeing
responses.
MR. CHRISTMAN: The request is based on late
service. We would like to have the same amount of time that
the County will have to respond to ours is what it amounts
0
JUDGE LAURENSON: Does anybody else have a position
on this key question?
MR. ZAHNLEUTER: I would like to join in on
the hardship pleas because the State of New York apparently
was served in Albany and I was not served in person here
in Hauppauge, and I will not return to the office until the
close of these hearings. So I would also request an extension
of time based on hardship.

JUDGE LAURENSON: You are talking about going
from Wednesday the 4th to Thurscday the 5th; is that what
the debate is about?

MR. CHRISTMAN: Yes, sir.

JUDGE LAURENSON: All right. We will be right
back with our decision, unless somebody else has another

motion.
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(No response.)

F (Brief recess while the Board conferred.)

JUDGE LAURENSON: Back on the record.

The Board has considered the LILCO motion
to include time estimates in the cross-examination plans

and the LILCO motion for additional time to respond to the

motions to strike.

First, as to the cross examiantion plans, the
Board does feel that it is beneficial to all parties to
have an estimate of the expected amount of time taken for
cross-examination. We have tried to ask the the parties
to give us an estimate approximately a week in advance so
that people can do advanced scheduling on that basis.

Although there may be good reason to have such
a written estimate with the cross-examination plans, we
feel that the current procedure that we are following
is adequate and that the LILCO motion, if granted, would
just add another paper requirement to all parties and that
the likely result would be

that we would have less

realistic estimates of the time that would be taken.

So we deny this motion at this time, and if

conditions change or circumstances change, we would

reconsider it at a later date.

We do expect that in the event the parties

have given us an estimate that changes, that they would
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inform us of the change as soon as they become aware of
that. I am talking about inform everyone of that fact.

The last motion, the motion to extend the
time for responding to motions to strike in Group 2(b) from
next Wednesday until next Thursday, the motion that LILCO
filed is granted. The motion that the staff joined in is
also granted. Suffolk County will get an extra day and
the State of New York will get an extra day. Everybody's
responses will be due next Thrusday the 5th.

Is there anything else for the record today?

(No response.)

We are adjourned until 9 a. m.

(Wherupon, 5:17 p.m., the hearing was adjourned,

to reconvene at 9:00 a.m., Friday, March 30, 1984.)

* * &k * * * * * &
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